# The Lion Sleeps Tonight

A Narrative and Statistical History of the M.T.A. Hockey Lions 1979-1996

## Table of Contents

Introduction	1
Forward	
All Time Season Summaries	
Year By Year Champions M.Y.H.S.H.L.	
M.T.A. Won-Lost Record	58
All Time M.T.A. Goals For and Against	
Individual Leaders	62
Championship Summaries	73
Awards	79
All Time Records	
All Time Roster	
Appendix A (League Founding Letter)	
Appendix B (M.Y.H.S.H.L First Game Ever Played - Summary)	
Appendix C (A Musical History of the M.T.A. Lions)	
Appendix D (M.T.A. Managers 1984-1996)	
Appendix E (Final Season Scoring 1995-96)	
Appendix F (Final Player's Player 1995-96)	

## Introduction

The following is an attempt to tell the story of M.T.A. hockey in particular and the Yeshiva League in general. It is unfortunately somewhat incomplete. Records do not survive from several years and we suspect that in many cases they were never properly kept. This situation has left no statistical record of many players (especially those who participated in the 81-82 and 82-83 seasons.) Obviously, some of those players were very successful, yet, no numbers exist to document their efforts. Hopefully, the publication of this work may lead to the uncovering of game and individual statistics for those years.

Despite the above drawbacks we were able to uncover complete individual and team records for fourteen out of the sixteen years that M.T.A. has participated. This is most extraordinary given the general poor state of record keeping in all Metropolitan Yeshiva Leagues. Indeed, the reader is advised that beginning with 1983 all M.T.A. regular season game records have survived. Therefore, all single season and career leaders as well as "all time" individual and team records are based on those twelve seasons (as well as the 1980-81 season which is also statistically intact.)

The editors wish to extend their thanks to Eliot Rothschild and Kenny Sheff who supplied us with game by game records of the 83-84 and 84-85 seasons respectively. We also wish to thank Rabbi Ellis Bloch who graciously opened M.T.A.'s student files to us in order to properly identify some long since forgotten players.

## **Forward**

Torah Jews are aware, via their participation in the Sinaitic experience, that our relationship to G-d is the sum total of all existence.

Accordingly, those participating in athletics, as in any non explicitly sacramental pursuit, must show how such an activity fits into our life long attempt to draw closer to the Creator. Exercise and recreational diversion are often offered as apologetics for sports, but they seem to be woefully inadequate to justify an immersion in ritualistically organized competition.

Perhaps, though, sports for those not tone deaf to its rhythms is a gift of joy from a Loving G-d, which, if kept in proper perspective, is just one more of the supra abundant blessings in existence's storehouse of delights. Perhaps, too, sports allows a degree of closeness between people hard to equal while in the grasp of activities devoid of similarly vivid communal orientation.

Alas, though, sports seems linked to youth or, at very least, to the young at heart. In the end, to quote Peter, Paul and Mary, most "magic dragons cease to give their fearless roar". As the tedium of life's more somber tasks envelopes us, "painted wings and silver things make way for other toys."

It is for those who can still feel the joy of M.T.A. hockey that the following pages have been assembled. It is for those who can still hear the "Here we go Lions, here we go!" echoing from the bench; for those who can still feel the chill down their spine induced by the Franklin K. Lane Gym; and for those to whom the Lion will never "sleep tonight" that this book has been completed.

And maybe, just maybe, those others whose hearing has been dulled over the years, they too will remember what a pre-Ramaz game lockerroom was like, and will each yearn, in the immortal words of Belloc, that when they grow very old, the "men who were boys when I was a boy shall come and sit with me."

## All Time Season Summaries

What follows is a brief description of each year of the Yeshiva Hockey League and the M.T.A. team which participated in it. Unfortunately, those in charge of the league and of its M.T.A. entry failed to maintain any records for the 79-80, 81-82 and 82-83 seasons. Should anyone reading this work have any information about those seasons (or the 83-84 playoffs) they are asked to contact the editors in order to include that material in future editions of this work.

The reader is also advised that beginning in the late eighties the tale of the league becomes much more than a mere athletic record. The constant bizarre, callous and irresponsible attitude of the B.J.E. and its principals toward the league left literally hundreds of young men confused, bitter and with a lingering foul taste about their Yeshiva High School experience. A series of capricious decisions, as baseless as they were cruel, poisoned the atmosphere of the league for many years. This lengthy procession of Byzantine posturings and lack of responsiveness is only retold in part in the ensuing pages. The complete story could fill a good sized volume. It would involve details of a self imposed hysteria as painful to its victims as it appeared delightful to its perpetrators.

Thankfully, these antics largely petered out in the nineties. In fact, the league has functioned with little or no interferance since 1992, the last time that the infamous "no fans" edict was toyed with.

Our volume, however, is about M.T.A. hockey and the League which, despite all, has survived. It is that story which deserves to be recorded and it is on it that the major emphasis of what follows is placed.

#### 1979-1980 M.T.A. Roster

No exact roster for the 79-80 team has been uncovered to date. The reader is referred to the all time player statistical section for information concerning those players about whom it has been established did play that season.

	1979-80 Le	ague	Standi	ngs
	W	L	T	Pts.
Ramaz	7	1	2	16
M.T.A.	6	2	2	14
B.T.A.	4	3	1	9
J.E.C.	2	6	1	5
Frisch	1	9	0	2

#### **Playoffs**

Semi-Finals

B.T.A. 2 at M.T.A 1 (O.T.)

J.E.C. 6 at Ramaz 4

Championship B.T.A. 4, J.E.C. 1

(Game played at J.E.C.)

The Yeshiva High School Hockey League was founded in the fall of 1979 due to the combined efforts of Gershon Bergwerk, a senior at Ramaz, and Michael Gelber, who served as its first Commissioner. Each participating team was largely self governing with players paying their own entry fees, selecting their own coaches and co-ordinating scheduling. Most principals were not even aware of the league's existence and certainly none seemed to care if they were.

Rules for the initial season were rough-and-tumble with no restrictions on body checking and fighting punished by ejection only after the third fracas per contest. There were no equipment requirements and most players were helmetless. Commissioner Gelber's liberalism on these matters (so startling in view of his later positions) proved harmless and all involved escaped unscathed.

M.T.A. and Ramaz opened the season with a 4-4 tie at M.T.A. on February 10th, 1980.<sup>2</sup> They would go on to play another tie (2-2)

and Ramaz would triumph at home 7-3. In the end, however, both power-houses were upset on the same Sunday in early June by B.T.A. and J.E.C. respectively in the Semi-Finals.<sup>3</sup> B.T.A. triumphed and the long awaited M.T.A.-Ramaz confrontation never took place.

1. See copy of founding letter in Appendix A.

 Interestingly enough, the first game played in the newly formed league took place on December 16, 1979 as Ramaz hosted M.T.A. in an exhibition contest. (The Lions triumphed 7-4.) Thus, official Yeshiva League play has extended throughout three decades.

3. Ramaz in 1981-82 and O.T.I. in 1989-90 were the only other below .500 teams to besides J.E.C. to play in a

title game. None of them emerged victorious.

#### 1980-81 M.T.A. Roster

Forwards
Bykov, Alex
Cohen, Richie
Fein, Avrohom
Ratzker, Paul (Captain)
Tuch, Jay (Alt. Captain)
Weber, Eli

Defensemen
Beiber, Mark
Meiselman, David
Rubin, Jared
Sherry, Michael
Spergel, Paul
Steinmentz, Joel

#### <u>Goaltender</u> Kleinhandler, Howie

Coach - None (Paul Ratzker functioned as coach.)

1980-81 League Standings

	W	L	T	Pts.
M.T.A.1	8	1	0	16
Ramaz	7	2 .	1	15
Hastings	7	3	O	14
B.T.A.1	2	6	1	5
Chofetz Chayim	2	8	0	4
Y.H.S.Q. <sup>2</sup>	O	5	0	0

- 1. B.T.A. and M.T.A. canceled their last game, standings not affected
- 2. Y.H.S.Q. replaced Frisch, who dropped out with an 0-5 record.

#### **Playoffs**

Semi-Finals

B.T.A. 2 at M.T.A. 9 Hastings 4 at Ramaz 6

Championship

M.T.A. 5, Ramaz 1 (Game played at Y.H.S.Q.)

Rabbi Mayer Schiller, coach of Ramaz, took over as Commissioner in the league's second year. Rule changes included an automatic game misconduct for fighting followed by a one game suspension and the elimination of sudden death in the regular season. A curiosity of this and the following year was the participation of Hastings, a group of public school youths from the town of the same name. (They were eminently well behaved and always punctual with their league dues.)

Once again M.T.A. and Ramaz dominated the regular season. However, the Lions had maintained the nucleus of their 1979-80 team while the Rams had lost 4 out of 6 starting forwards and 3 out of 4 starting defensemen from their regular season championship squad of the year before. Although splitting their season series (with Ramaz ironically winning at M.T.A. 4-1 while the latter triumphed at Ramaz 5-1) the Lions easily won their first championship, 5-1.

This year was the last for B.T.A. as the school closed that summer. Chofetz Chayim¹ would also never return, and Y.H.S.Q. became an all girl's school.

<sup>1.</sup> However, the following year a team combining O.T.I. and Chofetz Chayim students did return. Memories of the precise name of this entry are hazy. Some feel that they went underthe O.T.I. sobriquet and the involvement of the C.C.ers was never known to the league. The employment of ringers was the subject of some controversy in the league's early years. It has since been established that in 1980-81, for example, both B.T.A. and Chofetz Chayim utilized players from other schools. Of course, the unique case of Hastings is utterly confusing in this regard since they were just a loosely knit group of friends who played together. What, if any, were their roster restrictions?

#### 1981-82 M.T.A. Roster

Forwards
Frank, Donny
Goldstein, Robbie
Mehler, Michael
Polinsky, Steve (Alt. Captain)
Ratzker, Michael
Schreiber, Avram
Thurm, Jonathan (Captain)

<u>Defensemen</u>
Goldberg, Scott
Polonetsky, Jules
Samet, Jerry
Tannen, Steve

Goaltenders Klein, Gary Morduchowitz, Stuart

Coach - Stuart Liss

1981-82 League Standings

W L T Pts.

Hastings 5 0 1 10

Ramaz 2 3 1 5

M.T.A. 1 3 2 4

Chofetz Chavim 1 3 2 4

1. M.T.A awarded third place based on head-to-head results with Chofetz Chayim.

#### Playoffs

Semi-Finals

Ramaz 3 at M.T.A. 2

M.T.A. 6 at Ramaz 5 (O.T.)

M.T.A. 3 at Ramaz 5

Championship

Hastings 7 at Ramaz 1

Ramaz 1 at Hastings 7

Randy Dulny, the then Junior Varsity Basketball Coach and Athletic Director of Ramaz became League Commissioner in 1981. He would continue in that capacity for the next three years. A rule change instituted under his leadership was the awarding of 2 1/2 minutes for a minor penalty as opposed to 1 1/2 under the Gelber and Schiller regimes. (It is worth noting this fact when considering both league and individual statistics for the 81-84 period. Teams had a minute longer on the power play than did those that played from 79-81 and from 85 till the present. [In

1984-85, 2 minutes was given for a minor.] All these changes, geared to impact upon the degree of roughness in the league, had absolutely no effect, as penalty totals remained generally constant throughout all 10 years of league play.)

The 81-82 season featured the smallest number of teams in league history. Both B.T.A. and Y.H.S.Q. were no longer functioning, so a mere four teams remained. Of that group, Hastings was clearly the superior contingent. Despite a shocking 3-3 tie with lowly Chofetz Chaim (the team was, in fact, an amalgamation of C.C. and O.T.I.) they swept through the regular season, earning a bye in the playoffs. M.T.A. struggled to its worst ever record. In fact, it was Chofetz Chayim's loss to Ramaz in the final game of the regular season which put them in the playoffs on the basis of a head-to-head tie breaker.

In the Semi-Finals Ramaz and M.T.A. played a classic series, with the Rams winning the hard fought duel 2 games to 1. However, Hastings easily dispatched Ramaz by lopsided scores in two straight games to win the League Championship. All of Hastings' players were seniors, so the team would never return. Captained in both their years by the talented Jared Weber, led by scoring phenomenon Jimmy Fayerweather and anchored in goal by Michael Paterson, they will forever be inscribed in the record books as the only largely non-Jewish team to capture a Yeshiva League championship.

#### 1982-83 M.T.A. Roster

Forwards
Frank, Donnie
Goldstein, Robbie (Alt. Capt.)
Greif, Alan
Henzel, Marc
Mehler, Michael (Captain)
Ratzker, Michael
Saperstein, Naftali
Schreiber, Avram (Alt. Capt.)

Defensemen
Abrahams, Billy
Goldsmith, Michael
Lederman, Rob
Newman, David
Rothschild, Elliot
Samet, Jerry
Tannen, Paul
Wasserman, Chuck

Goaltenders Klein, Gary Morduchowitz, Stuart

Coach - Eddie Isso

This is the second of the "dark years" for which no statistical record survives. It was also the first of the H.A.F.T.R. championship years. Featuring Irwin Weltz, who some see as the league's greatest all time player, and hosts of Glucks, including the coach, Ivan Gluck, they tended to dominate league play, capturing the regular season title.

H.A.F.T.R. then dispatched Ramaz in two straight games for the championship. It was the first of three times those teams would clash for the title, and the last that would not be shrouded in controversy

(Note: The 82-83 team had two different jerseys which it wore at random during the season. One was purple with gold trim, last used by the 1980-81 squad which featured M.T.A. in gold letters across the chest. The other was a dark blue with white lettering and sported a Lion in front. Fascinatingly, some players had different numbers on each jersey. This accounts for the fact, noticeable in the all time roster, that assorted players from 82-83 are listed as having the same number. We were unable to accurately ascertain both numbers for all players. The following year, 83-84, would mark the first appearance of the since familiar white jerseys with red and blue trim. They would remain constant until the present.)

#### 1983-84 M.T.A. Roster

Forwards
Yechiel Gordon
Marc Henzel
Alan Jacoby
Burry Kellman
Michael Ratzker (Co-Capt.)
Ari Schertz

<u>Defensemen</u>
Michael Goldsmith (Co-Capt.)
Maimon Kuhr
David Merkin
David Newman
Elliot Rothschild
Jerry Samet
Don Spilky

Goaltenders
Stuart Morduchowitz
Kenny Sheff

Coach - Robert Mark

	1983-84 Le	eague S	Standi	ngs '
* · ·	W	L	T	Pts.
H.A.F.T.R.	8	1	1	17
Ramaz	7	2	1	15
M.T.A.	6	2	2	14
H.A.N.C.	4	6	0	8.
Sephardic	3	7	0	6
J.Ē.C.	0	10	0	Ö

#### **Playoffs**

Semi-Finals

M.T.A. 2 at Ramaz 3 H.A.N.C. 4 at H.A.F.T.R. 8

Championship Ramaz at H.A.F.T.R.<sup>1</sup>

1 - Score of game unknown; winner was H.A.F.T.R.

This was the last year (until 87-88) of non B.J.E. supervised hockey. Once again, Randy Dulny was in charge of operations. He would not have an easy time of it.

Athletically H.A.F.T.R., Ramaz and M.T.A. dominated, each with its nucleus of stars. H.A.F.T.R.'s was largely similar to the previous years' while the Rams featured Josh Rocklin, Michael Kubersky, Stu Schrader and Harry Poloner. (The latter two would play a leading role the following year.) The Lions were led by Michael Ratzker, Marc Henzel and Jerry Samet (all in their final year) and promising juniors Yechiel Gordon and Ari Schertz. As in the previous

2 years, M.T.A. was backstopped by Stuart "Duke" Morduchowitz, one of the league's all time best goaltenders.

Scandal rocked the circuit via the legendary, infamous Ramaz "White Castle Affair", resulting in school administered suspensions for many Rams and the firing of their Coach, Steven Hanks. His replacement, Steven Brown (the first league player (80-81, 81-82) to return as coach (84-85, 85-86)) was, despite all adversity, capable of steering Ramaz passed M.T.A. in the Semi-Finals.

The Championship Series scheduled to be a best 2 out of 3 affair opened at H.A.F.T.R. There, the Flames defeated the Rams, but at the game's conclusion assorted scuffles broke out involving players, coaches and fans. This led to a cancellation of the series, and H.A.F.T.R. was declared League Champions. It also resulted in the B.J.E. stepping in to supervise hockey. The league would never be the same.

Gordon, Yechiel (Co-Capt.)
Jotkowitz, Mikey
Keehn, Ari
Levine, Seth
Mermelstein, Michael
Schertz, Ari (Co-Capt.)
Schreiber, Michael
Soffer, Shmuel
Weinstein, David

Gellman, David Glaubach, Jonathan Haimm, Brian Karash, Moshe Miller, Geoffrey Sheff, Kenny

<u>Goaltenders</u> Feder, Wayne Schlussel, David

#### Coach - Elchanan Weinbach

¥	1984-85 L	eague	Standi	ngs
	W	L	T	Pts.
M.T.A.	7	0	0	14
Ramaz	6	1 .	0	12
Flatbush	5	2	0	10
H.A.F.T.R.	4	3	0	8
Sephardic	3	4	0	6
O.Ť.I.	1	5	1	3
H.A.N.C.	1	5	1	3
J.E.C.	0	7	0	0

#### **Playoffs**

Semi-Finals

H.A.F.T.R. 6 at M.T.A 7 (O.T.) Flatbush 1 at Ramaz 5

Championship

Ramaz 5, M.T.A. 2

(Game played at Franklin K. Lane Gym)

The B.J.E.'s assumption of power would be of tremendous significance for the league. To begin with (and, perhaps, with no one realizing it) a name change was instituted. It was now to be the Metropolitan Yeshiva High School Hockey League, or M.Y.H.S.H.L. Randy Dulny was out as Commissioner. He was replaced by Jay Silman, a Washington Heights accountant and a stickler for detail. For the first time elaborate (if

Forwards

Defensemen

preposterously confused) rules were drawn up at a Coaches' meeting and codified at length by Silman.

"Checking," a vague infraction left strangely undefined in the rules was now "not permitted" and an automatic one game suspension for fighting, last initiated by Rabbi Schiller as Commissioner in 80-81, was brought back. All in all the new administration worked reasonably well as a record eight teams participated.

M.T.A., under their new coach Elchanan Weinbach, dominated league play, setting a team record lowest goals against average of 1.28. The goaltending of David Schlussel was crucial to this accomplishment. Offense was largely generated by the above mentioned Schertz and Gordon, while juniors and sophomores such as Michael Mermelstein, Marc Fries, Michael Fischberger and Moshe Karash also contributed. Both H.A.F.T.R. and Ramaz fell to the Lions in the regular season by scores of 4-2 and 3-1 respectively.

However, the playoffs saw the return of an often injured Irwin Weltz to H.A.F.T.R., creating what many saw as the real Champion-ship Game in the guise of a Semi-Final contest. In one of the most exciting contests the league has ever seen, H.A.F.T.R. "jumped all over" the Lions at M.T.A. establishing a 4-1 First Period lead via two goals apiece by Weltz and Barry Gluck. Yet, M.T.A. staged a miraculous comeback scoring five unanswered goals in the second period as Gordon and Schertz both scored twice along with Fischberger. H.A.F.T.R. countered with two more goals, and the game went into overtime. Michael Schreiber scored shortly thereafter (assisted by Mermelstein and Fischberger) capping one of the league's most dramatic battles.

Apparently M.T.A. had "emptied the bottle" against the Flames. Ramaz, a team composed largely of sophomores, had easily dispatched Flatbush in their Semi-Final contest 5-0. They then upset the heavily favored M.T.A. squad 5-2 aided by the superb goaltending of sophomore David Ingber and the offensive skill of his brother Adam to capture Ramaz' first ever championship. More would be heard from them and the Rams in the ensuing years.

## 1985-86 M.T.A. Roster

Forwards
Fries, Marc (Alt. Capt.)
Keehn, Ari
Klestzick, Moshe
Mermelstein, Michael (Captain)
Nussbaum, Jason
Ratzker, Jeff
Voroba, Joe
Weitschner, Zvi

Defensemen
Fischberger, Michael
Gellman, David
Haimm, Brian (Alt. Capt.)
Karash, Moshe
Kaszovitz, Saul
Miller, Geoffrey
Wernick, Yitz

Goaltenders Feder, Wayne Laifer, Alan Yarkony, Yossy

Coach - Rabbi Mayer Schiller

1985-86 League Standings W Pts. T M.T.A. 1 15 H.A.F.T.R. 0 14 6 Ramaz 1 13 O.T.I. 44 1 986322 H.A.N.C. 0 Sephardic Flatbush 5 0 1 1 Westchester 1 0 J.E.C.

<u>Playoffs</u>

Quarter-Finals H.A.N.C. 5 at O.T.I. 2 Sephardic 1 at Ramaz 9

Semi-Finals Ramaz 4 at H.A.F.T.R. 2 H.A.N.C. 1 at **M.T.A. 2** 

Championship
Ramaz 3, **M.T.A. 2 (O.T.)**(Game played at Franklin K. Lane Gym)

The 85-86 season was one of the league's most successful both on and off the playing surface. Jay Silman continued his efficient job as Commissioner and the league expanded to its largest ever format consisting of nine teams.

Athletically it was one of the strongest fields ever seen with M.T.A., H.A.F.T.R. and Ramaz sporting what were virtually all star teams and O.T.I. and H.A.N.C. with strong rosters as well. During the regular season, Ramaz was beaten by H.A.F.T.R., while M.T.A. defeated the Flames and the Rams and Lions played to a 3-3 tie on opening night. Clearly parity had come to the league's elite.

In the playoffs, Ramaz journeyed to Lawrence and dispatched the Flames fairly easily, while M.T.A. struggled to defeat H.A.N.C. at home. The Championship for the second straight year was played at a jam-packed Franklin K. Lane gym. After nearly two periods of scoreless hockey, Ramaz scored and added a second goal to start the third period. However, Marc Fries of the Lions scored with less than 3 minutes remaining in the game and then with a mere 12 seconds left Geoffrey Miller centered the puck to Mermelstein who tied the contest. Sadly for the Lions, their miracle comeback was halted by Adam Ingber's goal at 7:14 of the First Overtime Period.

Ramaz' victory, their second in a row, concluded a fine season. Principals and administrators lavished praise on the league. For the second year in a row the championship coaches organized a year end All-Star Game with the M.T.A. led West squad achieving a modicum of revenge by defeating the Ramaz dominated East contingent 8-4 in a game played at Flatbush. Little did anyone dream that a peculiar, malignant psychosis was soon to seize control of the B.J.E. and plunge the league and its participants into years of lunatic turmoil in the decade's second half.

#### 1986-87 M.T.A Roster

Forwards
Gellman, David (Alt. Capt.)
Jedwab, Brian
Klestzick, Moshe
Kramer, David
Nussbaum, Jason
Ratzker, Jeff
Schreiber, David
Voroba, Joe
Weitschner, Zvi

Defensemen
Feintuch, Ira
Fischberger, Michael (Alt. Capt.)
Gellman, Eric
Haimm, Brian (Captain)
Rabinowitz, Robert
Wernick, Yitz

Goaltenders Laifer, Alan Shulman, Chuckie Yarkony, Yossy

Coach - Rabbi Mayer Schiller

1986-87 League Standings W L Pts. T Ramaz 7 0 1 15 H.A.F.T.R. 7 1 0 14 H.A.N.C. 6 2 0 12 M.T.A. 5 2 1 11 Flatbush 4 4 0 8 O.T.I. 2 6 0 4 Sephardic 6 0 4 J.Ē.C. 6 0 4 Westchester 8 0

Playoffs
(Mini-games of 15 minutes each played to determine last playoff spot. J.E.C. won the draw receiving a bye as well as home court.)

Mini-Games Sephardic 3, O.T.I. 1 (at J.E.C.) J.E.C. 2, Sephardic 1 (at J.E.C.) (O.T.)

Quarter-Finals
J.E.C. 2 at H.A.N.C. 10
Flatbush 0 at M.T.A. 6

Semi-Finals H.A.N.C. 2 at H.A.F.T.R. 3 (O.T.) M.T.A. 1 at Ramaz 3

Championship<sup>1</sup>
H.A.F.T.R. 1 , Ramaz 1
(Game played at Franklin K. Lane Gym)

1 - Game stopped at 5:00 of second overtime.

The 86-87 season proceeded as flawlessly as did its predecessor. Once again the Ingber led Rams dominated play with H.A.F.T.R. a close second while a surprising H.A.N.C. Cavalier team featuring perennial All Stars Shawn Rosenthal and Erik Lassar finished a strong third. M.T.A. suffered through one of its worst seasons ever finishing in fourth and losing at home for the first time since March 15, 1981, when they were beaten on February 8, 1987 by H.A.N.C. 4-3.

The Playoff situation was somewhat confused due to O.T.I.'s end of season 2-1 victory over Sephardic which placed those two teams as well as J.E.C. in a three way tie for sixth place, the last Playoff spot. It was decided by Commissioner Silman that a series of mini-games of 15 minute duration would be held with one team (J.E.C. it turned out) receiving a bye as well as home field due to a drawing. At the end of a thrilling day at Elizabeth, J.E.C. defeated Sephardic to grab the last Playoff spot. At the conclusion of the O.T.I.-Sephardic game a small fracas occurred. This was to become the first part of the apocryphal puzzle that would grow by feeding on itself inside the minds of the B.J.E.ers.

H.A.N.C. and M.T.A. easily won their preliminary games. H.A.F.T.R. defeated H.A.N.C. in a tough fought and somewhat disputed game in Lawrence while Ramaz dispatched M.T.A. at home 3-1. At the Ramaz game a Ram player reacted to the hundreds of M.T.A. fans packed in behind the goal at the Madison Avenue end of the gym by swinging his hand in back-handed fashion at the crowd behind the netting - bloodying the nose of a girl standing there. This event, transformed via a series of Bunyonesque, lurid re-tellings, became the sole basis for the neurotic obsession with "fans at games" that seemed to cling to the minds of B.J.E.ers in later years.

The Championship was a defensive contest which ended

after regulation time with the score tied 1-1. Towards the end of the First Period the Ramaz Coach Steve Saffer and Joel Lasher, the O.T.I. Coach who served as the H.A.F.T.R. trainer since his son played for that team, engaged in a shoving and shouting match at their benches. This event, no worse than dozens of similiar incidents at Yeshiva sporting events over the years, became as best as can be determined, the basis for the "fans always fighting" mantra uttered with an incessant drone at assorted bizarre B.J.E. convocations in subsequent years.

The best was yet to come. After the First Overtime Period ended tied the assembled principals decided that only five more minutes could be played because, alternatively, "the boys were tired", "it was a school night" or "there was a risk of injury." Accordingly, five minutes later the game was ended without a winner having emerged. This seemed to some to be the height of ludicrousness. Little did anyone know that far stranger events were still to come.

#### 1987-88 M.T.A. Roster

Forwards
Bari, Adam
Bindell, Mike
Jedwab, Brian (Captain)
Kramer, David Lichter, Joe
Ottensoser, Gilad
Rabinowitz, Robert
Schwartz, Marc

Defensemen
Feder, Howie
Feintuch, Ira (Alt. Captain)
Gellman, Eric (Alt. Captain)
Levine, Jonathan
Mendelsohn, Keith
Ratzker, Jeff
Spector, Steven
Weinstein, Jonathan

Goaltenders
Ottensoser, Danny
Srulowitz, Yehuda
Yarkony, Yossy

Coach - Rabbi Mayer Schiller

1987-88 League Standings Pts. 16 2 2 3 6 M.T.A 85 16 H.A.F.T.R. 2 12 Ramaz  $9^1$ O.T.I. 6 Sephardic J.Ē.C.

1 - O.T.I. awarded one point for regulation time tie.

Playoffs (Mini-game of one period played for first place.)

Mini-Game M.T.A. 1 at H.A.F.T.R. 2

Semi-Finals
O.T.I. 4 at H.A.F.T.R. 8
Ramaz 0 at M.T.A. 4

Championship

M.T.A. 5, H.A.F.T.R. 4

(Game played at J.E.C.)

The paroxysms into which the apocryphal events of 86-87 sent the B.J.E. reached their apex in the fall of 1987. After a series of meetings to which no one who had any first hand knowledge of the league was ever summoned, it was decided that the two problems with hockey were

that the gyms were not padded and the referees were not "professionals" (!) These two <u>new</u> problems amazingly eclipsed the "fans are violent" and "fans cause violence" which were seemingly generated in 86-87, but amazingly hibernated until 88-89, 89-90 and 90-91 when, with no new incidents to support them, <u>they</u> became the league's number one problem! In any event it was decided that the league was to be completely banned until the gym and referee problems could be solved. Why in eight previous years no one had so much as dreamed of these concerns was left unstated!

For five months "exhibition games" were played in what were supposedly "dangerous" gyms. At that point the coaches of H.A.F.T.R., Ramaz and M.T.A. met to see if they could salvage the league. They decided that, since all principals were permitting games in "dangerous" gyms before "violent" fans and with non-"professional" referees provided these games were labeled "exhibition", it only seemed logical that a whole season could be played, calling all its games "exhibition"! Never believing that the principals would ever go along with anything so absurd they put the matter before their superiors. To everyone's shock and amusement the response of all concerned was "yes". A regular ten game season could be played if it was labeled "exhibition". This semantic change miraculously allowed games to be played in all gyms, with the old referees and in front of the "dreaded" fans! Accordingly, the 87-88 season which for five months was completely forbidden became the longest schedule of games in league history!

M.T.A. and H.A.F.T.R. dominated and concluded the regular season with identical 8-2 records. The deadlock was broken by a mini-game which H.A.F.T.R. won 2-1. In the Semi-Finals the Lions and the Flames easily dispatched Ramaz and O.T.I. respectively by scores of 4-0 and 8-4.

The Championship Game was a wild affair in which the lead changed hands 5 times. In the end M.T.A. triumphed on two late goals by "superstar" Ira Feintuch and the Lion Captain Brian Jedwab. The date, May 31, 1988, was seven years to the day since M.T.A. had last won the league title. As the Lions and Flames concluded the contest no one would have predicted that the B.J.E. machinations would reach a frenzied climax the following year.

## 1988-89: No league

In 1988-89 M.T.A., under returning former head coach, now Rabbi Elchanan Weinbach, selected a hockey team. Their efforts would prove to be just so much water poured into the sand as the B.J.E. declared that this year, finally, hockey would be banned. No clear reason was given for the edict. Rumors seemed to indicate that it had something to do with "violent fans" or "fan induced violence" both of which had acquired a life of their own in the increasingly hysterical minds of the B.J.E.¹ In the end, however, M.T.A. and Ramaz played four games against each other, one an "exhibition game" and the other three an "exhibition series". All four featured fans and non professional referees. Did this imply that M.T.A. and Ramaz administrators dissented from the reasoning of the B.J.E. ban? Logically it would seem so, but as all were to learn yet again the following year there was no logic to the Kafkaesque universe of the B.J.E.

<sup>1.</sup> Cynics suggested that this year's particular B.J.E. frenzy was due to one of the principals being loudly criticized by a parent at the previous year's championship. However, any attempt to really unravel the B.J.E.ers' logic would seem to present a thankless task for even the most determined researcher.

#### 1989-90 M.T.A. Roster

Forwards
Aboff, Cliff
Kassai, Shragi
Keehn, Jay
Mann, Jeff
Nat, Ari
Soshtain, Ari (Captain)
Sudberg, Jordan (Captain)
Walfish, Ari
Weiss, Avi

Defensemen
Feuer, Barry
Kurz, Jeremy
Rudman, Zvi
Silbiger, Dov
Spira, David
Weinstein, Uri
Yastrab, Richie (Alt. Capt.)

Goaltenders
Kardon, Brian
Leffel, Chaim
Rauchwerger, Jeff

Coach - Rabbi Elchanan Weinbach Assistant Coach - Yechiel Gordon

1989-90 League Standings Pts. 0 10 0 M.T.A. 3 0 6 Flatbush<sup>1</sup> 1 6 0 Ramaz1 4 3 0 O.T.I. 2 0 1 J.E.C.

1. Flatbush-Ramaz regular season game canceled.

Hillel

#### **Playoffs**

Semi-Finals
O.T.I. 2 at M.T.A. 1
Ramaz 3 at Flatbush 6

Championship
Flatbush 3, O.T.I. 0
(Game played at Ramaz)

In 1989-90 the simmering Blob of "fan violence" and "fan induced violence" grew to unmanageable proportions in the principal's minds. For five months they debated whether to allow the league to be resurrected. Finally, it was decided that the league could continue if no fans would be allowed. This was described as an experiment to see if fans

could in the future be allowed! The logic of the above escaped all concerned except its advocates. The person who was appointed to head this experiment as commissioner of the league was Roy Engstreich, the Ramaz Director of Student Activities.

In the regular season M.T.A. and Flatbush dominated with the Lions winning their only meeting at M.T.A. 7-4. However, a funny thing happened on the way to the seemingly inevitable Championship. O.T.I. upset the Lions 2-1 in the Semi-Final contest. This earned them the right to be thoroughly trounced by Flatbush 3-0 in the Championship Game.

Fans were allowed at this contest as they were at the M.T.A. Semi-Final Game, but not, confusingly, at the Flatbush-Ramaz contest. This seemed to be a successful conclusion to the "experiment" but the following year the mad chemists of the B.J.E. had a few more surprises planned.

#### 1990-91 M.T.A Roster

Forwards
Aboff, Cliff (Alt. Capt.)
Friedman, Ron
Fruchter, Michael (>>)
Genack, Steven
Kalton, Dov
Kassai, Shragi
Mann, Jeff (Captain)
Muller, Jonathan
Warum, Aaron

Defensemen
Goldschmiedt, Eli
Gershkovich, Michael
Krup, Ari
Markowitz, David
Rudman, Zvi (Alt. Capt.)
Schreiber, Moshe
Silbiger, Dov
Weinstein, Uri

Goaltenders
Gellman, Ari
Leffel, Chaim
Rauchwerger, Jeffrey

Coach - Rabbi Mayer Schiller Assistant Coach - Brian Jedwab

1990-91 League Standings<sup>1</sup> 0 0 20 10 M.T.A. 2 0 16 8552 Flatbush 55 0  $10^{2}$ O.T.I. 0 10 Ramaz 0 4 J.E.C. 0 Hillel

- Several games were forfeited throughout the season. They have all been included as losses.
- 2. O.T.I. awarded third place on basis of second tie breaker, goals against overall.

#### **Playoffs**

Semi-Finals

Ramaz 1 at M.T.A. 7 O.T.I. 4 at Flatbush 9

Championship

M.T.A. 2, Flatbush 0

(Game played at Franklin K. Lane)

Roy Engstreich continued to serve as Commissioner, presiding over the longest season in league history and a larger than usual assortment of bizarreness emanating from the strange environs of the B.J.E. As far as M.T.A. was concerned, all the lunacy could not detract from what

was clearly their finest hour as a team.

In October, Engstreich summoned the coaches and captains to a meeting in order to review league rules. He reasoned that since the 89-90 season had been played without the "violence prone" (alternatively "violence inducing") fans as an "experiment", therefore the "successful" conclusion of last years' events should logically yield a "heter" for the coming year. All present agreed this was logical. As far as the strange and virtually incoherent rulings on padding, movable walls, tables etc. no one present (least of all Engstreich) seemed particularly serious about them. (Of course, as in all similar cases, there was one coach who dissented from the above consensus.)

All went well early on in the season until after about a third of the schedule the B.J.E. woke up to the fact that a) hockey was being played and b) fans were present. An emergency meeting was hastily convened at the citadel, B.J.E. headquarters. Edicts were issued. All previous rules were to be enforced immediately. In response to a query as to what was the purpose of the 89-90 decrees if after what was supposed to be a trial period they would go right back into effect, the answer was, "changes cannot be made in mid season". Of course the changes has already been made de facto if not de jure. With the exception of Flatbush, the rest of the league continued to completely ignore what was by now clearly nothing more than a silly joke. A final lunatic (there can be no other word) footnote to all the above is that when Engstreich proposed Franklin K. Lane as a championship site both the Flatbush Principal as well as their coach agreed. This was allowed despite the fact that the Lane gym clearly met no league criteria whatsoever. The explanation given was that since the league had played there before, it was ipso facto "kosher". Of course the league had played there before any gym decrees had been made, so the statement

made no sense at all.

Athletically, 90-91 was the year of the Lion. M.T.A., led by senior superstars Jeff Mann and Cliff Aboff and offensive defenseman Uri Weinstein, dominated league play; in the process they rewrote nearly the entire M.T.A. record book. This was not merely a team of superstars, though. It was a squad so deep in talent that its third line offense of Steven Genack and Shragi Kassai could easily have been starters elsewhere. Indeed, its starting lineup featured young phenomenon Ron Friedman, who was destined to become the only sophomore to ever score a Championship goal for the Lions. Anchored in goal by Chaim Leffel the Lions defeated all opponents, dispatching their most potent challenger, Flatbush, by scores of 7-6 and 8-3 away and home respectively.

By the time playoffs rolled around, the M.T.A. machine was in high gear as they trounced Ramaz 7-1 in the Semis. A dark cloud hanging over the squad was dispelled on May 30, 1991 when two players sitting out academic suspensions were re-instated a scant five and a half hours before Championship Game time.

The finale came at Franklin K. Lane, scene of heartbreaking M.T.A. losses in 1985 and 1986. In a sweltering gym with temperatures over the 100 degree mark, a tough, gritty defensive struggle was played out. The M.T.A. heroes were Friedman and Genack who notched the contest's only tallies; Chaim Leffel who shut out the Falcons; and captain Jeff Mann, voted the game's M.V.P. It was the Lions' third Championship, more than any team had ever achieved. In the post Championship euphoria a strong case could be made that the 1990-91 Lions were the greatest team the school had ever produced.

## 1991-92 M.T.A. Roster

Forwards Fruchter, Michael (Captain) Hornblass, David Lifschutz, Daniel Muller, Jonathan Muller, Michael Rothenberg, Ross Spinowitz, Noam Statdmauer, Jeffrey Warum, Aaron

<u>Defensemen</u> Bennett, Naftali Berger, Mark Berkowitz, Eric Gershkovich, Michael (Alt.Capt.) Mark, David Mauskopf, Eric Soshtain, Joe Weinstein, Uri (Alt. Capt.)

Goaltenders Gellman, Ari Lipton, Herrick Rauchwerger, Jeffrey Tuchman, Ezra

Coach - Rabbi Mayer Schiller Assistant Coach - Brian Jedwab

### 1991-92 League Standings<sup>1</sup>

Division A	W	L	T	Pts.
H.A.F.T.R.	7	2	1	15
H.A.N.C.	7	3	0	14
O.T.I.	0	9	0	0
<u>Division</u> B				
Flatbush	6	3	0	10
Hillel	3	4	2	8
J.E.C.	1	8	1	3
<u>Division</u> <u>C</u>				
M.T.A.	10	0	0	20
Ramaz	7	3	0	14
Frisch	1	8	0	2

I - O.T.I.'s final regular season game versus Frisch as well as Flatbush' versus Hillel were cancelled.

**Playoffs** 

Quarter-Finals H.A.N.C. 5 at Ramaz 6 Hillel 3 at Flatbush 4 (O.T.)

Semi-Finals Flatbush 3 at **M.T.A.** 9 H.A.F.T.R. 2 at Ramaz 4

Championship
M.T.A. 7, Ramaz 5
(Game played at Flatbush)

The 1991-92 Season began with two matters fairly clear to all participants. 1) The B.J.E. would undoubtedly, after the third "violence" free season of "experimentation" with "no fans in order to see if there could be fans" (!!), be finally cured of their strange phobia and permit the dreaded spectators. 2) The H.A.F.T.R. Flames returning to the league after a self inflicted three year exile (performed to the usual administrative hysterical rantings about "violence") had the most talented roster of those competing. This latter assumption was largely based upon the departure of Ron Friedman from M.T.A. and his summer enrollment in H.A.F.T.R. (prompted it was said by a desire to broaden his pusuit of knowledge in the Five Towns environs long established as a congenial atmosphere for liberal arts endeavors.) In the end both these pre season speculations would prove wildly off the mark.

Michael Gelber who last served as league commissioner in the maiden season of 1979-80 relinquished his head coaching job at Flatbush to resume his former administrative post. He did maintain his position, however, as Flatbush athletic director, a fact which led some credence to those who saw his dual loyalties as easily leading to a conflict of interest. This suspicion was somewhat bolstered in the eyes of cynics when the league's new three divisional format was unveiled at a pre-season coach's meeting to reveal the Falcons surrounded in "Division II" by

perennial powerhouses Hillel and J.E.C.

Before the season started it became clear that the B.J.E. for no reason any inhabitant of this earthly vale of tears could discern would once again ban fans and that once again all involved would timidly acquiesce in the now annual flight over the cuckoo's nest.

Early season play saw H.A.F.T.R. dispensing its opponents with relative ease as had predicted. M.T.A., who the experts had seen as stripped of all talent via graduation (with the exception of Fruchter and Weinstein) was, nonetheless, administering its traditional thrashing of all comers aided largely by the superstar play of a junior, Aaron Warum.

The mid season confrontation between the two undefeated squads proved anticlimactic, though, as the Lions playing at H.A.F.T.R. trounced the Flames 8 to 2. This victory was followed by M.T.A.'s crushing of Flatbush (8-3) and H.A.N.C. (8-2) as all involved began to suspect that the Lions were once again the class of the league.

H.A.F.T.R. on the other hand saw their situation go from bad to worse as they were tied by lowly Hillel and finally defeated by Ramaz in the season's last game.

The playoffs produced a near upset as Hillel was narrowly defeated by Flatbush in the preliminary round. This was a Flatbush team surrounded by controversy as they managed within the span of five days following the end of the regular season to fire, rehire, rehire as an assistant and finally witness the resignation of their coach and his replacement by a high school teacher with no experience whatsoever.

M.T.A. easily dissected Flatbush in the Semi-Finals with Fruchter, Weinstein and Warum accounting for 6 of their 9 goals in a 9-3 massacre. Ramaz having eked out a victory over H.A.N.C. in the preliminary round was due to visit H.A.F.T.R. in the other Semi-Final. However,

the Flames no longer had a home gym and so they agreed (perhaps too hastily) to play the Rams between Madison and Park. This touch of <u>hubris</u> proved their undoing as Ramaz upset them 4-2. For the first time in five years the gold clad brigade was back in the championship.

A massive controversy ensued concerning the site of the Championship Game recounting the details of which would take us far beyond the confines of this limited summary. Suffice it to say that the game originally scheduled for April 12th was finally played on May 31st at the Yeshiva of Flatbush. Ramaz proved that they indeed deserved to be in the title match as they stuck close to M.T.A. throughout the afternoon, eventually losing by a 7-5 count. Uri Weinstein received the game M.V.P. award and the M.T.A. victory was significantly aided by Junior Noam "Spinner" Spinowitz' two timely goals, the superb defensive effort of Eric Berkowitz and the usual relentless and creative play of Fruchter and Warum.

Although the 91-92 team did not compare with its predecessor in offensive depth, its small group of superstars proved an unstoppable force and the remainder of the squad did what had to be done to give M.T.A. its second straight undefeated Championshp season.

### 1992-93 M.T.A. Roster

Forwards
Buchwald, Yedidiah
Coren, Aron
Goldschmidt, Doron
Hornblass, David
Hornblass, Moshe
Lifschutz, Daniel
Rothenberg, Ross
Spinowitz, Noam (Alt. Captain)
Spira, Avi
Warum, Aaron (Captain)
Zibitt, Elon

<u>Defensemen</u>
Adler, Dov
Bennett, Naftali
Berger, Marc (Alt. Captain)
Gotel, Danny
Mauskopf, Eric
Rauchwerger, Dov
Soshtain, Joe

Goaltenders Gellman, Ari Leffel, Daniel Ogoreck, Eytan Tuchman, Ezra

Coach - Rabbi Mayer Schiller Assistant Coach - Steve Spector

### 1992-93 League Standings<sup>1</sup>

East	W	L	T	Pts.
Flatbush	9	1	0 0 0	18
H.A.F.T.R.	7	3		14
O.T.I.	2	8		4
H.A.N.C.	0	10		0
West				
M.T.A.	10	0	0 0 0	20
Hillel <sup>2</sup>	5	4		10
Ramaz	4	6		8
Frisch <sup>2</sup>	2	7		4

1 - It should be noted that the league lineup as originally conceived included both perennial participant J.E.C. as well as a newcomer Rambam of the Five Towns. Last minute difficulties prevented both schools from participating. The original league schedule had M.T.A. not scheduled to play either H.A.F.T.R. or Flatbush during the regular season. Their sole opponents from the East Division were to be H.A.N.C. and Rambam.

2 - Hillel at Frisch on February 21, 1993 was cancelled. The standings could not have been altered regardless of the games' result. This practice of allowing non standings relevant games to be cancelled at season's end is fairly common in the Yeshiva leagues.

#### **Playoffs**

Quarter-Finals
Frisch 3 at H.A.F.T.R. 13
Ramaz 3 at Hillel 2 (O.T.)

Semi-Finals H.A.F.T.R. 2 at Flatbush 2 (O.T.) Ramaz 1 at **M.T.A.** 9

Championship
M.T.A. 8, Flatbush 0
(Game played at Forest Hills High School)

Common wisdom had it that 92-93 would finally be the year that graduation would end the Lions' winning streak and championship reign. No team had ever won three consecutive championships and the departure of Weinstein and Fruchter, together with the return of Glick and Friedman to H.A.F.T.R. seemed to lend considerable credibilty to the Flames' positing themselves as titlists waiting to be crowned. Although Warum was returning to M.T.A., he was the sole member of the legendary "fab four" to do so and despite his prodigous talents it was widely assumed that the elusive "threepeat" was beyond his and the Lion's collective abilities.

However, when M.T.A. exploded from the starting gate crushing Hillel (12-1), Frisch (15-1) and Ramaz (6-0) it began to dawn on league analysts that they had vastly underestimated the skills and determination of M.T.A.'s "supporting cast". Naftali Bennett was emerging (to the shock of all concerned) as an outstanding offensive defenseman piling up points on par with those of of the recently departed Weinstein. The forwards Daniel Lifschutz, Ross Rothenberg, Noam Spinowitz and David

Hornblass were well on their way to a combined 42 goals by season's end with the ever rapidly improving play of the last mentioned proving especially potent. On the defensive side of things Marc Berger and Dov Adler were exhibiting abilities to rank with M.T.A.'s all time best. Finally Ari Gellman was finishing his near decade long association with M.T.A. hockey with goal keeping that would prove both mind boggling as well as record shattering.

In Lawrence, however, great expectations were once again proving unfathomably difficult to put into practice. An upstart Flatbush Falcons contingent, not seen by many as exceptionally talented, were imbued with an extraordinary spirit by their rookie coach Leonid Yurovsky. The maroon brigade managed a hard fought 2-0 victory over the Flames early in the season and the league's balance of power seemed once again to be shifting away from the Five Towns. Shortly thereafter the Lions also dispatched the Long Islanders by a 6-1 count. Friedman and Glick, despite two years of hoopla were still demonstrably incapable of getting things done when it counted.

As the season progressed M.T.A.'s superiority was proven repeatedly, including a 23-0 mauling of H.A.N.C. Yet, Flatbush also continued its unbeaten ways setting up the teams' February 4, 1993 confrontation as a battle for league supremacy. Although the Falcons put up a fierce struggle and their star goaltender Leib Feldman performed admirably, the Lions lethal offense proved fatal. Five different M.T.A.ers scored as the defending champions notched the third of four consecutive shutouts (5-0).

In late February Flatbush once again defeated H.A.F.T.R. Victory came in dramatic fashion via an overtime goal by the feisty, offensive talent Mark Goldman. This game held in Brooklyn was preceded by the now ritualistic predictions of easy victory by the Flames and followed

after defeat by the (now) equally predictable statements of disinterested apathy.

M.T.A. closed out their season by dispatching Frisch and Ramaz with relative ease (12-0 and 14-1). Aaron Warum concluded his season with a record setting 22 goals, an amazing career total of 81 points, repeated feats of extraordinary wizardry and ingenious creativity with the puck and a fiery committment to victory which led many to see him as perhaps the greatest M.T.A. player of all time.

With Ari Gellman setting an all time M.T.A. record with his 0.69 goals against average and Bennett's 3.37 average points per game placing him sixth overall in Lions' history, prospects for the coveted "threepeat" seemed bright.

The quarter finals saw a minor upset as Ramaz, despite two regular season defeats at the hands of Hillel, finally overcame the Jerseyites in a thrilling, come from behind sudden death victory 3-2. Rams' heroics were provided by their superstar defenseman Ira Teicher whose tragic fate it was to play for the gold and blue during a decidedly lackluster period in their traditionally glorious hockey history.

H.A.F.T.R. would have to journey to Brooklyn to encounter Flatbush for the third time in the Semi Finals and all concerned felt that finally the red and whites' superior talent would take them to the Championship. Once again confident voices emanated from the former Hillel gym. "For once we really care" or the now legendary, "We'll have no problem with Flatbush in Flatbush" and finally, "We'll beat M.T.A."

Indeed, when the game began it did seem that H.A.F.T.R.'s conceit would not provoke Asgard's wrath as the Flames scored twice in the opening minutes of the contest. Departing to the lockeroom at the

period's conclusion amidst WWF type threats bellowed by the rival coaches, the gold helmeted band looked beaten. Yet, hard work and committment slowly began to reap their just rewards as Flatbush tallied twice in Period Two. No one scored in the Third Period and the game entered Sudden Death.

Alas, for the Five Towns' lads the inability of money to buy love must now be extended to its evident failure to purchase victory. Ari Lieber scored close to the end of the first overtime. The Flames quickly departed en masse disregarding the traditional handshaking to return home and proclaim how they didn't really care. Truth is though, they wanted very much to win... and failed.

M.T.A. encountered little difficulty from Ramaz in the other Semi-Final contest, trouncing the Rams 9-1 in Washington Heights. Spinowitz picked up where he left off in last years' playoffs with a hat trick, Warum added his now expected (at least) four points and Bennett added two tallies of his own. The stage was set for the second Lions-Falcons title contest in two years.

For the first time in recent memory the league was heading towards its championship with no hitch in sight. Clearly for the Mad Hatters who govern the league it was time to arrive on the scene heavily armed with lunacy. The annual escape of the inmates from the asylum had begun. First, season long guarantees of a neutral site gym for the championship "on Long Island" were acknowledged to be spurious. Then Ramaz and Frisch, the league's two absurdly plastic stick gyms were offered. Finally, it was announced that the game must be played in Flatbush (despite this being the home of the team with the inferior record) with a limit of sixty spectators per team.

At this point an assortment of heroes entered the tale,

prominent among them were M.T.A.'s Naftali Bennett who led some of his more principled comrads in a refusal to participate in yet another farcial finish to the season. Rabbi Spiegelman (first heard from two years ago when he helped out in that years Championship finale fiasco) made his annual appearance as hockey league supporter accompanied this time by Rabbi Finkelstein as well. Finally, when the smoke cleared almost two months since the Semis had been concluded a suitable site was found, Forest Hills High School in Queens.

And so on Sunday afternoon May 16th, 1993, the Lions headed to the imposing structure on 110th street to seek their thirty sixth consecutive victory as well as their "three-peat". The Falcons were not the Flames and the matter would not be resolved easily.

Indeed, Flatbush fought hard throughout in a highly physical contest and never gave up. The Lions, though, had just too much talent as well as determination. When the game ended shortly after 8:00 P.M. Gellman had yet another shutout, Rothenberg two goals, Lifschutz a hat trick and the game M.V.P. and the Lions by an 8-0 count, an unprecedented third title.

With four talented forwards, five superb defensemen, a virtually impregnable goalie and the Olympian repertoire of their captain, the 92-93 Lions came as close to perfection as any M.T.A. team in history ever had.

A tragic and malicious footnote was added to 92-93's saga a mere two weeks after the Championship Game. The Flatbush hierarchy, for the second year in a row, chose to fire their coach. This decision clearly not motivated by athletic or morale considerations (for Yurovsky had clearly achieved extraordinary success both on the court and in the hearts of his

troops) was seen as yet another chapter in the maniacal attempt of some to dampen the enthusiaisms of others whenever possible.

The 92-93 Lions would add an appropriate postscript to their extraordinary season. Unlike their immediate predecessors, they began at season's conclusion the arduous task of producing the legendary M.T.A. Films' highlight video. Dashing about from Hillcrest, New Rochelle, Fair Lawn and Teaneck, and converging repeatedly on Hackensack and Monsey, the Lions enabled Bob Suede to produce yet another lifelong momento of the inexorably ebbing fires of youth.

#### 1993-94 M.T.A. Roster

Forwards
Berenholz, Ezra
Brazil, Eli
Bronfeld, Andrew
Buchwald, Yedidiah
Cohen, Daniel
Hackel, Shlomo
Hornblass, Moshe
Rauzman, Azriel
Spira, Avi (Alt. Capt.)
Tiger, Jonathan
Zelcer, Barry
Zibitt, Elon (Alt. Capt.)

<u>Defensemen</u>
Berkowitz, Adam
Draiarsh, William
Gotel, Danny
Mauskopf, Eric (Captain)
Morgenstern, Jonathan
Rauchwerger, Dov
Warum, Daniel

Goaltenders
Kirschenbaum, Josh
Leffel, Daniel
Schenker, Zachary

Coach - Rabbi Mayer Schiller Assistant Coach - Steve Spector

#### 1993-94 League Standings

2	W	L	Т	Pts.
<u>East</u>		i.		
H.A.F.T.R Flatbush H.A.N.C. O.T.I.	10 5 4 1	0 5 6 9	0 0 0	20 11 <sup>1</sup> 8 2
West				
M.T.A. Ramaz <sup>2</sup> Frisch Hillel <sup>2</sup>	9 5 4 1	1 4 6 8	0 0 0	18 11 <sup>1</sup> 8 2

- 1 Awarded 1 point after regulation time tie. Game lost in shoot out.
- 2 Final Ramaz-Hillel game not played.

#### **Playoffs**

Quarter-Finals Frisch 3 at Flatbush 4 H.A.N.C. 0 at Ramaz 2 Semi-Finals

M.T.A. 2 Flatbush 1 (At Flatbush, Pre-determined Site)

Ramaz 3 H.A.F.T.R. 1 (At Flatbush, Pre-determined Site)

Championship
M.T.A. 8, Ramaz 0
(Game played at Flatbush.)

The 1993-94 season was one of the most peculiar in Lion's history. It saw the team sink to lows unthinkable in recent years, but it also witnessed moments of traditional domination as well as exquisite triumph.

A vastly improved H.A.N.C. squad fell to the Lions 7-1 on opening day. This was followed by a hard fought 5-2 defeat of Ramaz, featuring three goals from the line of newcomers Barry Zelcer and Daniel Cohen. A 16-0 drubbing of O.T.I. seemed to indicate that the Lions were getting on track, especially since Captain Eric Mauskopf and Alternate Captain Elon Zibitt each contributed hattricks. Two weeks later, Mauskopf again tallied three times as did Azriel Rauzman leading M.T.A. to its fifth consecutive double digit win over Frisch (13-1).

It was on January 2, 1994 that some chinks were noted in the defending threepeater's armor. A 6-2 win over Hillel in Deal was achieved only after shockingly, laborious effort.

Once again, though, on the second half of a home and home series the Lions' roller coaster swung upwards, as they battered Hillel 14-2. Dov Rauchwerger led the way with four goals and two assists.

Meanwhile, H.A.F.T.R. was sporting its own unbeaten streak. The Flames were the only team capable of holding their head high, for Flatbush was stunningly upset by Frisch and Ramaz struggled along at a .500 pace. At the mid-season break it seemed like a two team league. February 6, 1994 was targeted as D-Day when the Flames would visit Washington Heights.

The Lions had not lost in 42 consecutive regular season

games and had not been defeated at home since the spring of 1987. All previous victories were to no avail though, as H.A.F.T.R. defended admirably well and emerged with a 3-2 victory and a chance at being the league's only team to finish a season undefeated other than M.T.A.

Smarting from the H.A.F.T.R. defeat, the Lions hammered Flatbush, leading 5-1 after two periods. However, once again, inconsistency overcame success. The Falcons fought back, and M.T.A.'s 10-5 final victory was less than impressive. So too, was their 9-3 triumph over Frisch the following week. It was the first time in the decade that the Lions had defeated the Northern Jerseyites by less than double digits.

The season ended on a sour note with Ramaz holding the Lions to a 1-1 tie after 41 minutes of hockey. M.T.A.'s eventual triumph via Moshe Hornblass' skillful shoot-out goal was minimal consolation.

In the playoffs Flatbush and Ramaz' victories, although expected, were achieved with far too much effort to bode well for either team's future. Nonetheless, in the Semi-Final it required two shorthanded goals by Zelcer and Andrew Bronfeld for M.T.A. to defeat Flatbush 2-1. This surprising result was dwarfed by H.A.F.T.R.'s mind-numbing loss to Ramaz 3-1, their third consecutive Semi-Final exit.

For the first time in four years, the Lions entered a championship game without being clear cut favorites. True to their erratic form, though, they proceeded to play their most impressive game of the season. M.T.A. totally controlled the contest from start to finish and their 8-0 victory did not adequately reflect the one-sidedness of the affair. Rauchwerger contributed a hat trick, Spira set a playoff record with five assists (some of great creativity) and Zibitt added two goals including the contest's opening salvo. Daniel Leffel played commendably well in

goal, tying Gellman's playoff record goals against average of 0.50.

Yet, this year's M.T.A. contingent was also distinguished by the heroic playoff efforts of its blue collar brigade. The extraordinary forechecking toil of the line of Ezra Berenholz and the above mentioned Bronfeld combined with the scrappy tenacity of Eli Brazil and Jonathan Tiger kept the Rams virtually imprisoned in their own zone throughout the night. The Lions were anchored in the Championship as they had been all season long by the stalwart defensive play of William Draiarsh whose goal at the ten minute mark (the Lion's eighth) tied the M.T.A. and league record for most goals scored in a title match. Although strikingly inconsistent, the 1993-94 Lions will be remembered as the team that played their best when the stakes were highest.

#### 1994-95 M.T.A. Roster

Forwards
Bernstein, Jacob
Frank, Andy
Hornblass, Moshe (Alt. Capt.)
Kurz, Aryeh
Mauskopf, Stephen
Mermelstein, Ellie
Rauzman, Azriel (Alt. Capt.)
Rothenberg, Scott

Defensemen
Edelstein, Yossi
Friedman, Ephraim
Gotel, Danny (Alt. Capt.)
Morgenstern, Jonathan (Captain)
Samter, Yehuda
Shuster, Shlomo
Tuchman, Yoni
Warum, Danny

Goaltenders Blank, Jeremy Kirschenbaum, Josh Mermelstein, Adam

Coach - Rabbi Mayer Schiller Assistant Coach - Steve Spector

#### 1994-95 League Standings

Q-LI	W	L	T	Pts.
H.A.F.T.R <sup>2</sup> H.A.N.C. O.T.I.	9 3 2	1 7 8	0 0 0	18 6 4
M-NJ				
Frisch <sup>2</sup> <b>M.T.A.</b> Ramaz T.A.B.C.	9 8 4 2	1 2 6 8	0 0 0	18 17¹ 9¹ 4
B-NJ				
Flatbush Hillel T.A.B.	8 5 0	2 5 1	0 0	17¹ 10 0

- 1 One point was awarded for a regulation time tie even if the game wass lost in OT or shoot-out.
- 2 First place overall determined by coin toss. Coin toss won by Frisch.

#### **Playoffs**

Quarter-Finals Ramaz 2 at Flatbush 6 Hillel 2 at **M.T.A.** 15 Semi-Finals
Flatbush 5 at H.A.F.T.R. 2
M.T.A. 8 at Frisch 3

Championship Flatbush 1 vs. **M.T.A.** 6 (Game played at Frisch)

Darwinian determinists have long posited the inevitable triumph of matter over spirit in all situations. Clearly these theorists are unaware of the 1994-95 M.T.A. Lions. Not since Gene Tunney came off the mat to take the title from Jack Dempsey has a contender been down for the count and more only to experience an Elijahian resurrection.

M.T.A. began the season lacking a clearly established star. Their defense was missing the playmaking quarterback of the Weinstein, Bennett, Rauchwerger era. Up front their hopes rode on the shoulders of Azriel Rauzman and Moshe Hornblass whose mediocre contribution to the 93-94 campaign did not bode well for the future. In goal Josh Kirschenbaum who, despite flashes of brilliance during pre-season as a Sophomore, had floundered in his few game situation opportunities. Yes, there was the welcome addition of the roundball refugees, Andy Frank, Yehudah Samter, and Ephraim Friedman, but the true extent of their hockey abilities was anybody's guess.

Elsewhere, Flatbush were seen as the favorites, for the Falcons had several stars of three years experience. This talented nucleus remembered all too well their 8-0 Championship drubbing suffered at the Lions' hands in May of 93. H.A.F.T.R. was its usual competitive self, Ramaz could never be counted out, and just north of Route 4 growls were being heard from the vastly improved Frisch Cougars. In fact, it was the Frischers (led by former M.T.A. keeper Chaim Leffel as rookie Assistant Coach) who grabbed the early season headlines. Ruthless obliterations of T.A.B. (13-0) and T.A.B.C. (13-2) established their credentials. Yet, it was

their triumph over Ramaz (5-1) shockingly acheived at 78th street combined with a shoot-out victory over Flatbush (4-3) which led Frischers everywhere to dream not only of a winning season (the school's first ever!), but of challenging for the brass ring itself.

The Lions began their "drive for five" with a workmanlike triumph over Hillel (7-2) as Rauzman, Danny Gotel, and Frank each tallied twice. Game 2 saw the O.T.I. Flames employ a novel strategy (reminiscent of Italian tactics in 82's World Cup), refusing to send any player on the attack and waiting patiently for a Lions' error. The circled wagons proved porous as the Lions, paced by Rauzman's four goals, produced a 10-0 victory.

It was on Sunday December 4th that the Lions began to unravel. With two minutes remaining in the Second Period, sporting a 4-1 lead over Ramaz, the team's defense and goaltending fell apart. The Rams scored four unanswered goals to go up 5-4. It was only Rauzman's tally with less than two minutes to play which salvaged a regulation time tie. The overtime was scoreless and in a shoot-out (not devoid of controversy) Rauzman and Captain Jonathan Morgenstern each scored to give M.T.A. a bittersweet victory (6-5).

A 15-2 mauling of T.A.B.C. (featuring a hat trick by Scott Rothenberg) while satisfying, did not allay the team's self doubts. Their next opponent was Frisch, in the Cougar's den.

Although the Lions would have the better of the play against Frisch, the latter's superb netminder Ben Epstein was Horatio at the bridge. His acrobatics yielded another regulation time tie (2-2). This time bizzare shoot-out officiating resulted in Rauzman's goal being disallowed. The referee, having confused one and all by tooting his whistle more frequently

than did Captain Lou Albano in his prime, tried to make amends by calling for a "do-over" and disqualifying a Frisch shooter. It was to no avail. Frisch won, 3-2, and sat triumphantly in first place. The Lions were sinking fast.

Four days later they seemed to disappear beneath the surface. Flatbush scored five (!) goals in the Third Period at M.T.A. to give the defending champions their second straight defeat (5-2). In Lawrence, Flatbush and Paramus the word was out: The Lion was badly bloodied and fit for the kill.

Firing blanks in hockey, the 4-2 Lions opted to cancel practice and schedule a team tackle football game. This legendary event, later known as the "Mud Bowl" or the "Christmas Classic" seemed to mark a turning point for the squad. It was then, in a move reminiscent of Broadway Joe's 1969 pre-Super Bowl boast, that Morgenstern announced the Lions would not lose again until the Championship was won. Having "talked the talk" Captain "Johnie" would now have to "walk the walk".

Conjuring up images of the *Bonhomme Richard's* embattled Captain, the Lions proceeded to demonstrate that they too had "not yet begun to fight". Led by Rauzman's hat trick they trounced H.A.N.C. 7-0. On February 5th Frisch visited M.T.A. A loss here would have sealed the team's coffin. Like the ancient Phoenix, though, the Lions rose from the ashes. Led by Hornblass' two goals, they shocked Frisch and the highly touted Epstein 5-1.

A week later the Lions journeyed to H.A.F.T.R. to face the league's only remaining undefeated team. In a game that did not please defensive purists, M.T.A. emerged victorious 6-5, with Rauzman's three goals and Samter's game winner the crucial factors. Kirschenbaum shook off a mid-Third Period injury to keep H.A.F.T.R. away at crunch time, achieving a solid, if less than eye pleasing, triumph.

The Lions 7-1 defeat of Ramaz in the season's finale (high-lighted by Hornblass' hat-trick) was a confidence booster. Yet, for the first time ever the Cup was in reach of four legitimate contenders.

The Quarter Finals (visited by M.T.A. for the first time since 1987) saw Flatbush beat Ramaz (6-2) and the Lions batter Hillel (15-2). In the Semi-Finals it would be the 8-2 Falcons and Lions visiting the 9-1 Flames and Cougars.

In Lawrence, Flatbush triumphed in a surprisingly one sided contest 5-2. It was the Flames fourth consecutive (!) Semi-Final exit. Verily, the Haftarians were Sisyphus incarnate of Yeshiva hockey.

M.T.A. struggled mightily in Paramus before realizing their much desired revenge over the Forest Avenuers (8-3). Defensively, the defending Champions were led by Friedman who held the Cougars at bay throughout the evening. Samter and Gotel scored shorthanded and Rauzman found the mark twice as the Lions chased the fabled Epstein from his net with over four minutes left to play. "C.J."'s prediction was one game short of fulfillment.

The Championship took place after the now traditional six week hiatus following the Semies. Held at Frisch on the humid Thursday night of May 18th, the Lions led throughout the contest. Kirschenbaum finally silenced his critics with stellar netminding. Samter and Rauzman each scored twice and it was Gotel's rocket which kicked off the scoring midway through the First Period.

Indeed, the Lions triumph was the result of many contributors. Frank's 3 assists and Hornblass' goal were continuations of their prodigous regular season output. Jacob Bernstein, Eli Mermelstein, Stephen Mauskopf and Rothenberg gave the big guns a much needed rest as they consistently kept the pressure on a rapidly tiring Flatbush defense. Last but not least, Shlomo Shuster's timely assist supplied the cake's icing.

The Lions had achieved the unbelievable, a fifth consecutive title. Yet it was this, of all five Championships which, accomplished against so much adversity, may well rank as the most glorious M.T.A. title of all time.

#### 1995-96 M.T.A. Roster

Forwards
Bernstein, Jacob (Alt. Capt.)
Bronfeld, Jonathan
Gibber, Marc
Heinrich, Zush
Mermelstein, Ellie (Captain)
Polak, Eli
Rothenberg, Scott (Alt. Capt.)
Schwartz, Roni

Defensemen
Bertram, Elliot
Eizikovitz, Judah
Mauskopf, Stephen (Capt.)
Teller, Alan
Wolinetz, Aron
Wohl, Andrew

Goaltenders
Ehrenreich, Danny
Kirschenbaum, Josh
Mermelstein, Adam

Coach - Steve Spector General Manager - Rabbi Mayer Schiller

#### 1995-96 League Standings1

	W	L	T	SO	Pts.
Ramaz	7	0	3	1	25
H.A.N.C. M.T.A.	7	2	$\frac{2}{1}$	1	23 23
H.A.F.T.R.	7	3	Ô	ô	21
Frisch	6	3	1	0	19
Flatbush	5	4	1	0	16
T.A.B.C.	4	6	0	0	12
Rambam	3	6	1	0	10
Hillel	2	7	1	1	8
J.E.C.	2	8	0	0	6
O.T.I.	0	10	0	0	0

1 - Three points awarded for a win, one point for a a tie and one extra point for a shoot-out win.

#### **Playoffs**

Quarter-Finals
Frisch 1 at H.A.F.T.R. 4
T.A.B.C. 1 at H.A.N.C. 5
Flatbush 1 at **M.T.A.** 4

Semi-Finals H.A.F.T.R. 5 at Ramaz 1 M.T.A. 5 at H.A.N.C. 1

Championship

M.T.A. 7 vs. H.A.F.T.R. 1

(Game played at Frisch)

The 1995-96 season was the most competitive in the M.Y.H.S.H.L.'s history with four teams finishing within four points of each other. Indeed, it took the final week of the season to determine the precise order in which the contenders (Ramaz, H.A.N.C., M.T.A. and H.A.F.T.R.) would finish. This level playing field presented quite a challenge for all concerned and particularly for M.T.A. who began the year as five time defending champions.

The gap separating the better teams was almost microscopic. Ramaz beat H.A.F.T.R. (3-2), Frisch beat H.A.F.T.R. (4-3), H.A.N.C. tied Ramaz (2-2), H.A.N.C. beat H.A.F.T.R. (4-3), Ramaz beat Frisch (4-3). Not only did these results reveal that no team was dominant, but that none could beat the other by more than one goal.

M.T.A. would also discover that it was very much a part of the parity which had come upon the league. The Lions would never achieve - although they would flirt with at times - their traditional dominance of the circuit. An opening day demolishing of O.T.I. on December 3rd (featuring a Rothenberg hat trick) by a 14-2 margin was encouraging, but it was marred by two O.T.I. goals surrendered fairly early in the contest. This less-than-perfect start was followed by a startling two goal Frisch outburst within 45 seconds of the start of the next game. The Lions regained their composure and, paced by Mermelstein's two goals, defeated Frisch 5-3.

This was followed by the standard dismembering of J.E.C. which had been lacking of late due to the latter's three year absence from

the league. Led by Mermelstein's hat trick, M.T.A. triumphed 10-1. Flatbush then proved fairly easy fare (5-2) and the Lions seemed on track.

But on the frigid night of December 26th the team's fortunes began to plummet. Despite Rothenberg's two goals they only managed to beat T.A.B.C. by a 4-2 count. This was followed by stunning back-to-back losses at home inflicted by H.A.N.C. (3-2 in overtime) and H.A.F.T.R. (1-0). The Lions had never been shut out in their history. Many thought that this was finally the end of the line for the M.T.A. dynasty.

As in 94-95 it took a football game in the park to turn things around. Following the "Snow Bowl" the Lions trounced Hillel (9-1) with both Rothenberg and Schwartz contributing hat tricks. M.T.A. then took its new found confidence to 78th Street where Mermelstein and Bernstein each scored once in the game's final three minutes to tie the contest with Ramaz. They then each scored again in the shoot-out for a stunning come from behind victory. The season's finale saw an amazing four goal performance by Mauskopf and a convincing 6-2 M.T.A. victory over Rambam thereby eliminating the latter from the post-season.

In the playoffs the Lions met Flatbush in the Quarter-Finals where a recently returned from injury Eli Polak opened the scoring. The Falcons were defeated 4-1, but their roster, stocked with juniors, promised to be a factor in the future.

The Lions for the second year in a row found themselves guests in the Semi-Finals. This time they were in H.A.N.C. against a Cavalier squad that had lost only once during the season. Mermelstein opened the scoring with two early goals and H.A.N.C. never threatened with the Lions winning 5-1.

Ramaz was upset by H.A.F.T.R., so after four consecutive

Semi-Final ousters the Flames were finally going to the big game.

The championship was once again played at Frisch. A huge crowd, overwhelmingly supportive of the red clad Lawrence-ites descended upon Forest Avenue. In the First Period H.A.F.T.R. dominated, but thanks to a short-handed goal by Jonathan Bronfeld they went to the intermission tied 1-1.

From that point on it was all M.T.A. Mermelstein, Bernstein, Rothenberg (2), Alan Teller and Marc Gibber each scored. For the second year in a row an M.T.A. team which had not dominated the regular season managed to get going when the going got tough. At the game's conclusion, with the Lions supporters chanting "6 in '96", this far-from-perfect team could rest content with the realization that, despite their regular season faults, in the playoffs they had outscored the opposition 16-3 and done their part to keep the championship streak alive.

# Year By Year Champions M.Y.H.S.H.L.

6 ps		First Place	Champions
8 10.2		·	¥.
1979-80		Ramaz	B.T.A.
1980-81		M.T.A.	M.T.A.
1981-82		Hastings	Hastings
1982-83		H.A.F.T.R. <sup>1</sup>	H.A.F.T.R.
1983-84		H.A.F.T.R. <sup>1</sup>	H.A.F.T.R.
1984-85		M.T.A.	Ramaz
1985-86		M.T.A.	Ramaz
1986-87	3	Ramaz	None <sup>2</sup>
1987-88		M.T.A., H.A.F.T.R. <sup>3</sup>	M.T.A.
1988-89		No Leagu	e
1989-90		M.T.A.	Flatbush
1990-91	til E	M.T.A.	M.T.A.
1991-92		Flatbush,H.A.F.T.R. M.T.A. <sup>4</sup>	M.T.A.

		2	
1992-93	Flatbush, M.T.A.5	M.T.A.	
1993-94	H.A.F.T.R., M.T.A.	M.T.A.	
1994-95	Flatbush, Frisch, H.A.F.T.R.	M.T.A.	
1995-96	Ramaz	M.T.A.	

First Place

1 - We have not as yet acquired documentation of this fact, but all available evidence has led us to conclude that H.A.F.T.R. finished first.

2 - The championship was halted at 5:00 of the Second Overtime Period. Ramaz and H.A.F.T.R. were tied 1-1 at the time.

Champions

3 - A mini-game was used to determine playoff positioning. Both teams finished 8-2 and split their season series.

4 - The league was divided into three divisions. This was the first time that a multidivisional system was employed. The playoff format was as follows: The first place teams with the two best records received a bye in the preliminary round. The third ranked first placed team then played along with those teams possessing the three best records overall. The winners of the preliminary round then played the top two first placed teams in the Semi-finals.

5 - This season saw a two divisional format. Each first place team received a bye while the four best records among the remaining teams were seeded as wild cards. The two teams emerging from the preliminary round then played the divisional winners in the Semi-Finals.

6 - See above note 4.

### M.T.A. Won-Lost Record

	W	L	T	Pts.	Finished
1979-80	6	2	2	14	Second
1980-81	8	1	0 .	16	First
1981-82	1	3	2	4	Third
1982-83	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
1983-84	6	2	2	14	Third
1984-85	7	0	0	14	First
1985-86	7	0	1	15	First
1986-87	5	2	1	11	Fourth
1987-88	8	2	0	16	First (Tie)
1988-89	R	25	No I	League	
1989-90	5	0	0 ,	10.	First
1990-91	10	0	0	20	First
1991-92	10	0	0	20	First
1992-93	10	0	0	20	First

Total	108	17	8		e e
1995-96	8	2	0	231	Third
1994-95	8	2	0	17	Second
1993-94	9	1	0	18	First

<sup>1 -</sup> The league awarded 3 points for a win, 1 point for a tie and one extra point for a shoot-out victory. M.T.A. defeated Ramaz in a shoot-out, thereby accounting for their 23 point total. We have elected to count the shoot-out win as a victory in keeping with the standard established in 1993-94 when the team defeated Ramaz in a shoot-out and 1994-95 where they both lost (to Frisch) and won (versus Ramaz) via shoot-outs.

### All Time M.T.A. Goals For and Against

	GP	GF	GA	Avg. G.F.	Avg.G.A.
1979-80	10	61	20	6.10	2.00
1980-81	9	78	14	8.67	1.56
1981-82	NA	NA	NA	NA .	NA
1982-83	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
1983-84	10	53	29	5.30	2.90
1984-85	7	38	9	5.43	1.28
1985-86	8	62	13	7:75	1.63
1986-87	8	48	13	6.00	1.87
1987-88	10	72	23	7.20	2.30
1988-89			No Lea	igue	
1989-90	5	28	11	5.60	2.20
1990-91	9	101	17	11.22	1.89
1991-92	9	92	15	10.22	1.67
1992-93	9	102	4	11.33	0.44

Total	123	944	233	7.67	1.89
1995-96	10	59	21	5.90	2.10
1994-95	10	67	24	6.70	2.40
1993-94	10	83	20	8.30	2.00
				v.	

### Individual Leaders

The all time leaders' statistics here documented speak for themselves. What needs to be noted is that our decision to base single season leaders on average as opposed to total points was due to the widely divergent lengths of the seasons in question. We have also selected two years as the minimum to qualify as a career. This unfortunately leaves the better players of the 81 through 84 period out of the picture. Even though many of them participated for two years, statistics for only one of those seasons survives. It also makes it impossible to include the stats of 80-81, for although most of that year's players were involved in 79-80 as well, no records remain for that year.

Goals

Single Season Leaders (Minimum of 5 games)

Player	<u>Season</u>	<u>GP</u>	G	Avg.
A. Warum	92-93	9	22	2.44
Fruchter	91-92	9	21	2.33
P. Ratzker	80-81	9	18	2.00
Mann	90-91	9	17	1.89
M. Ratzker	83-84	9	17	1.89
A. Warum	91-92	9	17	1.89
Bennett	92-93	8	15	1.87
Rauzman	94-95	10	18	1.80
Aboff	90-91	9	15	1.67
M. Mermelstein	85-86	8	13	1.63
U. Weinstein	90-91	9	14	1.56

**Assists** 

Single Season Leaders (Minimum of 5 Games)

Player	<u>Season</u>	<u>GP</u>	<u>A</u>	Avg.
Fruchter	91-92	9	27	3.00
A. Warum	91-92	9	20	2.22
U. Weinstein	91-92	8	16	2.00
A. Warum	92-93	9	17	1.88
Samet	83-84	8	15	1.88
Mann	90-91	9	16	1.78
Fruchter	90-91	9	16	1.78
Feintuch	87-88	10	16	1.60
Bennett	92-93	8	12	1.50
Jedwab	87-88	9	13	1.44
Aboff	90-91	9	13	1.44
U. Weinstein	90-91	9	13	1.44

## **Points**

Single Season Leaders (Minimum of 5 Games)

Player	Season	<u>GP</u>	<u>P</u>	Avg.
Fruchter	91-92	9	48	5.33
A. Warum	92-93	9	39	4.33
A. Warum	91-92	9	37	4.11
Mann	90-91	9	33	3.67
U. Weinstein	91-92	8	28	3.50
Bennett	92-93	8	27	3.37
Aboff	90-91	9	28	3.11
Feintuch	87-88	10	30	3.00
U. Weinstein	90-91	9	27	3.00
P. Ratzker	80-81	9	26	2.89
M. Ratzker	83-84	9	26	2.89
Haimm	85-86	8	23	2.88

# Goals

Career Leaders (Minimum of 2 Seasons)

Player (Season)	<u>GP</u>	<u>G</u>	Avg.
A. Warum (90-91, 91-92, 92-93)	26	40	1.54
Fruchter (90-91, 91-92)	18	27	1.50
Mann (89-90, 90-91)	14	20	1.43
U. Weinstein(89-90,90-91,91-92)	22	28	1.27
Rauzman (93-94, 94-95)	20	25	1.25
Feintuch (86-87, 87-88)	18	22	1.22
Aboff (89-90, 90-91)	14	17	1.21
M. Mermelstein (84-85, 85-86)	15	18	1.20
Spinowitz (91-92, 92-93)	16	19	1.19
Schertz (83-84, 84-85)	16	17	1.06
Bennett (91-92, 92-93)	17	16	0.94
Gordon (83-84, 84-85)	13	12	0.92

### Assists

Career Leaders (Minimum of 2 Seasons)

Player (Season)	<u>GP</u>	A	Avg.
Fruchter (90-91, 91-92)	18	43	2.39
A. Warum (90-91, 91-92, 92-93)	26	41	1.58
U. Weinstein(89-90,90-91,91-92)	22	30	1.36
Feintuch (86-87, 87-88)	18	22	1.22
Aboff (89-90, 90-91)	14	17	1.21
Mann (89-90, 90-91)	14	16	1.14
Jedwab (86-87, 87-88)	17	19	1.12
R. Rothenberg (91-92, 92-93)	14	15	1.07
D.Gellman (84-85, 85-86, 86-87)	23	19	0.82
Morgenstern (93-94, 94-95)	17	14	0.82
Wernick (85-86, 86-87)	16	13	0.81

# **Points**

Career Leaders (Minimum of 2 Seasons)

Player (Season)	<u>GP</u>	<u>P</u>	Avg.
Fruchter (90-91, 91-92)	18	70	3.89
A. Warum (90-91, 91-92, 92-93)	26	81	3.11
U. Weinstein(89-90,90-91,91-92)	22	58	2.64
Mann (89-90, 90-91)	14	36	2.57
Feintuch (86-87, 87-88)	18	44	2.44
Aboff (89-90, 90-91)	14	34	2.43
Spinowitz (91-92, 92-93)	16	31	1.94
R. Rothenberg (91-92, 92-93)	14	27	1.93
Rauzman (93-94, 94-95)	20	38	1.90
Jedwab (86-87, 87-88)	17	31	1.82
Schertz (83-84, 84-85)	16	28	1.75
M. Mermelstein (84-85, 85-86)	15	26	1.73

## Goaltenders

### Goals Against Average Single Season Leaders (Minimum 100 Minutes)

Player		Min.	<u>G.A.</u>	G.A.Avg	. <u>(Season)</u>
Gellman		209	4	0.69	(92-93)
Schlussel	¥.	178	5	1.01	(84-85)
Kleinhandler		324	14	1.56	(80-81)
Leffel, D.	8	251	12	1.72	(93-94)
Yarkony		330	18	1.96	(87-88)
Gellman		128	7	1.97	(91-92)
Rauchwerger		127	7	1.98	(91-92)
Kirschenbaum		331	20	2.18	(95-96)
Kardon		162	10	2.22	(89-90)
Leffel, C.	V	273	17	2.24	(90-91)
Kirschenbaum		281	18	2.31	(94-95)
Yarkony		102	7	2.47	(86-87)

### Career Leaders

### Minimum 2 Seasons

Player (Seasons)	Min.	<u>G.A</u>	.G.A.Avg.
Gellman (90-91, 91-92, 92-93)	363	11	1.00
Leffel, D. (92-93, 93-94)	301	12	1.43
Rauchwerger (89-90, 90-91, 91-92)	169	8	1.70
Yarkony (85-86, 86-87, 87-88)	504	25	1.79
Laifer (85-86, 86-87)	179	11	2.21

# Playoff Leaders Single Season

(Minimum of 2 Games)

Goals		<u>Assists</u>	
Rauzman (94-95)	2.67	Warum, A. (91-92)	3.00
Fruchter (91-92)	2.00	Hornblass, D. (92-93)	2.50
Lifschutz (92-93)	2.00	Spira (93-94)	2.50
Ratzker, P. (80-81)	2.00	Rauzman (94-95)	2.33
Weinstein, U. (91-92)	2.00	Feintuch (87-88)	2.00

### **Points**

Rauzman (94-95)	5.00
Warum, A. (91-92)	4.00
Weinstein, U. (91-92)	3.50
Feintuch (87-88)	3.00
Samter (94-95)	3.00

# Playoff Leaders Career

(Minimum of 2 Seasons)

Goals		<u>Assists</u>	
Rauzman (93-95)	1.60	Hornblass, D. (91-93)	1.75
Weinstein, U. (89-92)	1.40	Rauzman (93-95)	1.60
Fruchter (90-92)	1.25	Warum, A. (90-93)	1.50
Spinowitz (91-93)	1.25	Spira (92-94)	1.25

### **Points**

Rauzman (93-95)	3.20
Warum, A. (90-93)	2.50
Fruchter (90-92)	2.00
Hornblass, Д. (91-93)	2.00
Rothenberg, R. (91-93)	2.00

# Playoff Leaders Goaltenders

## Career

(Minimum of 2 Seasons)

Player	Min.	G.A.	G.A.Av	g. (Seasons)
Gellman	74	1	0.49	(91-93)
Kirschenbaum	205	8	1.40	(94-96)
Feder	100	5	1.80	(84-86)
Yarkony	108	6	2.00	(84-87)

## Single Seasons

(Minimum of 48 Minutes)

Player	Min.	<u>G.A.</u>	G.A.Avs	g. (Season)
Gellman	72	1	0.50	(92-93)
Leffel, D.	72	1	0.50	(93-94)
Leffel, C.	68	1	0.53	(90-91)
Kirschenbaum	104	3	1.04	(95-96)
Kleinhandler	72	3	1.50	(80-81)

## Championship Summaries

M.T.A. has won the M.Y.H.S.H.L. Championship eight times, which is the most of any team and have participated in ten title contests, both of which are league records. What follows are statistical summaries of all M.T.A. Championship Games.

Sunday After	ip Game moon	4:00	P.M. a	t Y.H.S.	.Q. <sup>1</sup>	
Ramaz M.T.A.	$\frac{1}{0}$	<u>2</u> 1 2	3 0 2	<u>T</u> 1 5		
Steinmentz (	Tuch) 11:0-	4; ; Roser	nsweig	(Rough	ning) 5:	.08;

Penalties - Spergel (Tripping) 2:45; Rosensweig (Roughing) 5:08; Beiber (Charging) 6:03;

Second Period - Ratzker (Rubin, Spergel) 5:25; Rubin (Weber) 7:47; Lasher, 9:46:

Penalties - Bierig (Crosschecking) 0:48; Spirgel (Roughing) 3:27; Beiber (Boarding) 5:00; Lasher (Roughing) 6:20; Brown (Unsportsmanlike Conduct, Misconduct, Minor Served by

Scheinfeld) 7:57; Spergel (Elbowing) 10:19;

Third Period - Fein (Ratzker) 0:39; Ratzker, 0:55; Sanders (Elbowing) 4:01; Steinmentz (Roughing) 4:47; Lasher (Roughing) 4:47; Lasher (Charging,

Unsportsmanlike Conduct, Game Misconduct, Minors Served

by Schessel) 8:33;

First Period -

1. This Game was originally scheduled at the site of the team with the better record, in this case M.T.A. However, on Friday May 29th M.T.A. discovered their gym was unavailable. Thus the game was moved to a neutral site. This was typical of the school administrations' general lack of involvement in hockey at that time.

Goaltenders: Ramaz - Lassner M.T.A. - Kleinhandler Championship Game Thursday Night March 21, 1985 8:00 P.M. at Franklin K. Lane Gym

*	1	2	<u>3</u>	I
Ramaz	$\overline{2}$	1	2	5
M.T.A.	0	1	1	2

First Period -

A. Ingber (Poloner, Cohen) 9:22; Eisenstat, 9:53;

Penalties - Schreiber (Hooking) 0:19; Hellerstein (Interference) 6:00;

Second Period -

Hellerstein, 0:44; Soffer, 5:52;

Penalties -

Cohen (Elbowing) 1:28; Hornblass (Tripping) 4:30;

Eisenstat (Interference) 8:19;

Third Period -

Doft (Schrader, Saroff) 0:10; Mermelstein, 7:09;

Ganchrow, 11:58;

Penalties

Eisenstat (Tripping) 2:57;

Goaltenders: Ramaz - D. Ingber M.T.A. - Schlussel, Feder

 Championship Game
 March 20, 1986

 Thursday Night
 8:00 P.M. at Franklin K. Lane Gym

 Ramaz
 1/0
 1/1
 1/1
 1/3

 M.T.A.
 0
 0
 2
 0
 2

 No Scoring
 No Scoring
 1/4
 1/4
 1/4
 1/4
 1/4
 1/4
 1/4
 1/4
 1/4
 1/4
 1/4
 1/4
 1/4
 1/4
 1/4
 1/4
 1/4
 1/4
 1/4
 1/4
 1/4
 1/4
 1/4
 1/4
 1/4
 1/4
 1/4
 1/4
 1/4
 1/4
 1/4
 1/4
 1/4
 1/4
 1/4
 1/4
 1/4
 1/4
 1/4
 1/4
 1/4
 1/4
 1/4
 1/4
 1/4
 1/4
 1/4
 1/4
 1/4
 1/4
 1/4
 1/4
 1/4
 1/4
 1/4
 1/4
 1/4
 1/4
 1/4
 1/4
 1/4
 1/4
 1/4
 1/4
 1/4
 1/4
 1/4
 1/4
 1/4
 1/4
 1/4
 1/4
 1/4

First Period -Penalties -

Wernick (Hooking) 5:48; Cohen (Crosschecking) 10:40;

Second Period -Penalties -

Doft (Hellerstein, Polloner) 4:50;

Feder (Roughing - Served by Mermelstein) 3:43; Haimm (Holding) 7:30; Hellerstein (Tripping) 8:15; Haimm

(Crosschecking) 11:45;

Third Period -

Doft (A. Ingber) 0:29; Fries (Fischberger) 8:26;

Mermelstein (Miller) 11:48;

Penalties -

Ramaz Bench (Delay of Game - Served by Dauber) 0:29; Karash (Roughing) 2:38; Hellerstein (Ellbowing) 3:02; Hornblass (Tripping) 6:03; M.T.A. Bench (Delay of

Game - Served by Ratzker) 8:26;

Overtime -Penalties - A. Ingber (Hornblass) 7:14; Poloner (Roughing) 1:05; Doft (Roughing) 1:05; Voroba (Roughing) 1:05; Gellman (Roughing) 1:05; Haimm

(Hooking) 5:20;

Goaltenders: Ramaz - D. Ingber M.T.A. - Feder

	Championship Gam Tuesday Night	ne .	May 3 8:00 P	31, 198 .M. at	88 J.E.C.		28.
	M.T.A. 1 H.A.F.T.R. 2	<u>l</u> l 2	<u>2</u> 2 0	3 2 2	<u>T</u> 5 4		
First Period - Penalties -	Ratzker (Feintuch, J 9:47; Glick (Sosnay) Lasher (Elbowing)	11:14;	;				
Second Period - Penalties -	Bindell (E. Gellman) 4:29; G. Ottensoser (Feintuch) 7:56; Jedwab (High Sticking) 5:26; Glick (High Sticking) 5:26; Lasher (Roughing) 5:26; Jedwab (Crosschecking) 7:13; E. Gellman (Holding) 7:53; Lasher (Roughing-Double-Minor) 7:53;					;	
Third Period - Penalties -	Lasher (Glick) 0:07; (Jedwab) 9:18; Jedw Lichter (Charging)	vab (Fe	er (Gli	ick) 3: h, G.	21; Feinti Ottensos	ich er) 10:42;	
		Coalt	ender	S:			
		I.T.A .F.T.R	- Yark	ony	n		43
		1.T.A .F.T.R -	- Yark - B. G ——— May	ony ellma 30, 19	991	n K. Lane	e Gym
	H.A. Championship Gar	1.T.A .F.T.R -	- Yark - B. G ——— May	ony ellma 30, 19	991	n K. Lane	e Gym
First Period - Penalties -	Championship Gar Thursday Night M.T.A.	1.T.A .F.T.R - me	- Yark - B. G May 7:30	30, 19 P.M. a	991 at Frankli	n K. Lane	e Gym
	Championship Gar Thursday Night  M.T.A. Flatbush  No Scoring Dweck (Crossched	1.T.AF.T.R - me  1 0 0 cking):	- Yark - B. G May 7:30 2 1 0	30, 19 P.M. a	991 at Frankli <u>T</u> 2 0	×	
Penalties - Second Period -	Championship Gar Thursday Night  M.T.A. Flatbush  No Scoring Dweck (Crossched	1.T.A .F.T.R - me 1 0 0 0 cking) :	- Yark - B. G May 7:30 2 1 0 11:00;	30, 19 P.M. a 3 1 0	991 at Frankli T 2 0	ng) 11:51	

Goaltenders: M.T.A. - Leffel Flatbush - Hanan

¥	Championship Ga Sunday Afternoon		May 4:00 I	31, 199 P.M. at	2 Flatbush		
e e	Ramaz M.T.A.	1 0 1	2 2 4	3 3 2	<u>T</u> 5 7		
First Period - Penalties -	Warum (Fruchter, Singer (Elbowing)				owing) 11:52	2;	
Second Period -	Weinstein (Gershk (Warum, Weinstei	n) 6:20					
Penalties -	10:05; Spinowitz, 1 Lukashok (Elbowi Rothenberg (Elbov	ing) 4:5	59; Fre 8:45;	edberg	(Delay of C	Same) 6:06;	
Third Period -	Freilich (Lukashol (Freilich, Bryskin)	9:36; 1	; Fruch Veinst	iter (Wa ein (Sp	arum) 8:32; inowitz) 9:5	Lukashok 4;	(B. 200
Penalties -	Freilich (Bryskin) Kule (Roughing) 9 (Elbowing) 9:18;	10:02; 9:09; Fi	ruchte	(Roug	hing) 9:09; '	Weinstein	
		amaz -				ŀ	4
	Championship Ga Sunday Afternoon			16, 199 P.M. at		s High School	
	ž					£	

	Championship Game Sunday Afternoon		May 16, 1993 6:00 P.M. at Forest Hills High School					
a .	Flatbush $0$ M.T.A. $2$	<u>2</u> 0 3	3 0 3	<u>T</u> 0 8				
First Period - Penalties -	Lifschutz (Adler, Hornblass, D.) 1:53; Rothenberg (Spinowitz) 11:14; Rothenberg (Interference) 3:36; Grunberg (Charging) 5:26; Rothenberg (Boarding) 8:10; Goldman (Boarding) 9:58;							
Second Period - Penalties -	Rothenberg (Goldschmidt) 5:01; Bennett, 7:15; Soshtain (Rothenberg) 10:07; Mauskopf (Boarding) 1:50; Spinowitz (Roughing) 5:37; Maryles (Boarding) 7:39; Lifschutz (Holding) 8:44; Goldman (Holding) 8:44; Rauchwerger (Cross Checking) 10:12;							
Third Period - Penalties -	Mauskopf, 2:23; Lifschutz (Hornblass D., Bennett) 9:15; Lifschutz (Hornblass, D.) 10:20; Rothenberg (High Sticking) 0:40; Maryles (High Sticking) 0:40; Dabah (Holding) 1:29; Hornblass, D. (Unsportsmanlike) 1:29; Warum (Boarding) 10:00; Maryles (Charging) 10:00;							

Goaltenders: Flatbush - Feldman, Schorr, Shema M.T.A. - Gellman

		Championship Thursday Nigh	Game t	May 26, 1994 7:30 P.M. at Flatbush					
	ė.	Ramaz M.T.A.	10 3	2 0 2	3 0 3	<u>T</u> 0 8			
	First Period - Penalties -	Zibitt (Draiarsh 7:32; Mauskopf Freedberg (Rou	Rauchy	verger.	Leicer	) 7:00,	enholz)		
	Second Period - Penalties -	Rauchwerger ( Bronfeld (Roug	ghing) 1:3	89; Ben	-AV1 (N	ongimis)	1.37,		
	Third Period - Penalties -	Gotel (Rauzma Hackel (Elbow (Roughing - M	ing) 1:29	; Gene	Spira) 6 r (Slash	5:16; Draia ing - Majo	rsh (Spi or) 2:52;	ra) 10:43; Zitter	
			Ramaz	ltende - Free A Le	dberg				
		Championship Thursday Nig	Game ht	May 7:30	y 18, 19 P.M. a	95 t Frisch			
		M.T.A. Flatbush	$\frac{1}{2}$	•	J	<u>T</u> 6 1			
	First Period - Penalties -	Gotel (Frank, Dabah, Mo. (I Dabah, Ma. (I							30; 6:55;
	Second Period - Penalties -	Dayan (Roug 6:59; Abrahar	hing) 2:3 ns (Interf	terence	) 7:46;	Dayan (D	Ming) of	±1,	
	Third Period - Penalties -	Rauzman (Ho 10:23; Rauzm Hornblass (H 10:45; Hornb	an (Schu Iooking) -	ster, Fi 4:15; D	ank) II ayan (".	1.325			
•	,	ž		oaltend - Kirsc	lers: henbau			2	

Flatbush - Dabah, Ma.

	Championship Game Wednesday Night	March 27, 1996 8:00 P.M. at Frisch	
er s	H.A.F.T.R. 1 M.T.A. 1	$     \begin{array}{ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	
First Period - Penalties -	Jakubowitz (Fine) 5:05; I Fine (Roughing) 2:59; F (Cross Checking - Major	Bronfeld (Wolinetz) 11:42; Fine (Interference) 7:35; Teller r) 10:46;	
Second Period - Penalties -	Yehaskel (Hooking) 1:59	z) 3:52; Bernstein (Schwartz, Teller) 8:26; 9; Misher (Interference) 2:55; Wolinetz inetz (Interference) 11:02; Sutain (Interference	:e)
Third Period - Penalties -	Mermelstein) 7:06; Gibb Bertram (High Sticking	(Mauskopf) 1:00; Rothenberg (Bernstein, ber (Polak) 7:54; - Major) 4:49; Jakubowitz (Elbowing) 6:22; r) 6:36; Sutain (Tripping) 9:23; Bertram	

Goaltenders: H.A.F.T.R. - Bruckner, Austein, Hirschberg M.T.A. - Kirschenbaum

## Player's Player Awards

The system used to determine winners was as follows: At the conclusion of every M.T.A. regular season victory each player, manager and coach is handed a ballot with all team members' names. They are asked to vote for the top four stars of the contest. Each first place vote counts for four points, second place for three etc. Throughout the season these point totals are kept. At the end of the season those players with the three highest point totals receive trophies, the largest for first place, and so on.

1985-86  1. Michael Mermelstein  2. Brian Haimm  3. Ari Keehn	1986-87 Michael Fischberger Ira Feintuch David Gellman	1987-88 Yossy Yarkony Ira Feintuch Gilad Ottensoser
1990-91  1. Jeff Mann  2. Cliff Aboff  3. Chaim Leffel	1991-92 Michael Fruchter Aaron Warum Uri Weinstein	1992-93 Aaron Warum Ari Gellman David Hornblass
1993-94  1. Eric Mauskopf  2. Moshe Hornblass  3. Barry Zelcer	1994-95 Moshe Hornblass Josh Kirschenbaum Azriel Rauzman	1995-96 Scott Rothenberg Ellie Mermelstein Roni Schwartz

## Leading Scorer's Awards

Each year the Lions' top three leading scorers are awarded trophies the size of which is based upon order of finish in the regular season scoring race. Playoff Scoring is covered by the Leading Playoff Scorer Award.

1985-86	1986-87	<u>1987-88</u>
1. Brian Haimm	David Gellman	Ira Feintuch
2. Michael Mermelstein	Ira Feintuch	Brian Jedwab
3. Ari Keehn	Brian Haimm	Gilad Ottensoser
×		1
1990-91	1991-92	<u>1992-93</u>
1. Jeff Mann	Michael Fruchter	Aaron Warum
2. Cliff Aboff	Aaron Warum	Naftali Bennett
3. Uri Weinstein	Uri Weinstein	David Hornblass (Tie)
		Noam Spinnowitz (Tie)
<u>1993-94</u>	1994-95	1995-96
1. Dov Rauchwerger	Azriel Rauzman	Ellie Mermelstein
2. Eric Mauskopf	Andy Frank	Scott Rothenberg
3. Elon Zibitt	Moshe Hornblass	Stephen Mauskopf

# Bobby Clarke Award

This plaque is named after the perennial Philadelphia Flyer All Star, Hart and Art Ross Trophy winner Bobby Clarke. He was a player of average skills, saddled with diabetes, who through hard work and perseverance became an outstanding athlete. The award is presented to the M.T.A. player who exhibits the greatest amount of "hustle and desire" throughout a given season.

1985-86	Zvi Weitschner
1986-87	Zvi Weitschner
1987-88	Michael Bindell
1990-91	Michael Fruchter
1991-92	Michael Fruchter
1992-93	Aaron Coren
1993-94	Andrew Bronfeld
1994-95	Jonathan Morgenstern
	Yehuda Samter (Tie)
1995-96	Stephen Mauskopf

## Nick Fotiu Award

Nick Fotiu, New York City's first N.H.L.er, demonstrated throughout his career a tremendous amount of team loyalty and dedication. The award which bears his name is presented to the M.T.A. hockey player who most consistently throughout the season places the team above himself.

1985-86	Michael Fischberger
1986-87	Eric Gellman
1987-88	Eric Gellman
1990-91	Ari Krup
1991-92	David Mark, Michael Gershkovich (Tie)
1992-93	Матс Ветдет
1993-94	Eli Brazil
1994-95	Shlomo Shuster
1995-96	Elliot Bertram, Marc Gibber (Tie)

# The Defensive Player of the Year Award

This award was developed to recognize the player who excelled the most at thwarting opponent's offenses. An aspect of the game often overlooked by fans, it is much admired by coaches and players.

1985-86	Yitz Wernick
1986-87	Yitz Wernick
1987-88	Ira Feintuch
1990-91	Zvi Rudman
1991-92	Eric Berkowitz
1992-93	Marc Berger, Dov Adler (Tie)
1993-94	William Draiarsh
1994-95	Ephraim Friedman
1995-96	Judah Eizikowitz

# Leading Playoff Scorer Award

This self explanatory category awards the player who has produced scoring under the heightened pressure of the playoffs. (In 1986-87 this plaque was not awarded as several Lions tied each other with 2 points apiece).

1985-86	Geoffrey Miller
1986-87	Not awarded
1987-88	Ira Feintuch
1990-91	Steven Genack, Uri Weinstein (Tie)
1991-92	Aaron Warum
1992-93	Ross Rothenberg, Naftali Bennett (Tie)
1993-94	Dov Rauchwerger
1994-95	Azriel Rauzman
1995-96	Alan Teller

## Lowest Goals Against Award

This award, originally devised to provide recognition for the top M.T.A. goaltenders, had become, over the years, the team's own inside joke. Due to the fact that no minimum amount of minutes or games was required in order to receive this award, it became the province of less frequently used back ups. At the conclusion of the 1991-92 season it was decided that in the future a minimum of 108 (3 games) minutes would be required to recieve this award.

1985-86	Yossy Yarkony
1986-87	Not Awarded
1987-88	Yehuda Srulowitz
1990-91	Ari Gellman, Jeff Rauchwerger (Tie)
1991-92	Ezra Tuchman
1992-93	Ari Gellman
1993-94	Daniel Leffel
1994-95	Josh Kirschenbaum
1995-96	Josh Kirschenbaum

## Fan of the Year Award

The fan of the year award is given to the spectator whose frequency of attendance and support of the team distinguishes him from his peers.

1985-86 Doctor Yitz Gellman

1986-87 The Gellman Family

1987-88 Doctor Yitz Gellman

1987-88 Honorable Mention : Mr. Ike Rabinowitz, Benjy Chesir, Yoni Leifer, Ronnie Aranoff

1990-91 Doctor Yitz Gellman

1990-91 Honorable Mention: Mr. Jack Rudman

1991-92 Doctor Yitz Gellman

1992-93 Doctor Albert Hornblass (Tie)

Doctor Yitz Gellman (Tie)

1993-94 Doctor Yitz Gellman

1994-95 Doctor Yitz Gellman (Tie)

Doctor Albert Hornblass (Tie)

Mr. Milton Frank (Tie)

Mr. Alex Rauzman (Tie)

Rabbi David Friedman (Tie)

Mr. Leonard Mauskopf (Tie)

Mr. Michael Morgenstern (Tie)

1995-96 Mr. Leonard Mauskopf (Tie)

Jason Mauskopf (Tie)

## Student Fan of the Year

In 1990-91 a new category was created for student fan of the year. (In 1991-92 this award was discontinued due to the Mad Hatter's Tea Party lunacy banning fans once again, which emanated from the loony environs of the B.J.E.) The return of fans in 1992-93 saw the (hopefully permanent) return of this category.

1990-91 Ari Fuld, Alex Solomon (Tie)

1990-91 Honorable Mentions : Hillel Olshin, Michael Muller, Eli Margolit

1992-93 Moshe Oretz

1994-95 Rafi Tare

1994-95 Honorable Mention: Ely Polak

1995-96 Avi Moses, Avi Neumark, Jason Rozen (Tie)

## All Time Records

The all time team and individual records which follow are, as all the statistics assembled in this work, based upon sixteen seasons of play. However, the five score sheets which we possess for the 1982-83 season were also utilized in this instance since we are dealing with exploits which are in no way cumulative. The reader will also note that some of the material to follow is more detailed for M.T.A. than it is for their opponents, i.e. the breakdown of quickest goals from the start of each period. It was felt that there would be minimal interest in such a minute dissection of opponents' achievements. Also, the reader is advised that the 1989-90 team did not preserve all its scoresheets and any records broken that year are irrevocably lost.

### All Time Regular Season Team Records

Most Goals Scored By M.T.A. - 31. Versus J.E.C., February 18, 1991;

Most Goals Scored By M.T.A. Away - 23. Versus H.A.N.C., January 20, 1993; Most Goals Scored By M.T.A. Home - 31. Versus J.E.C., February 18, 1991;

Most Goals Scored By Opponent - 7. H.A.F.T.R., February 11, 1987;

Most Goals Scored By Opponent at M.T.A. - 5. Sephardic, December 18, 1983

(Note: Sephardic lost game 6-5); Flatbush, December 18, 1994 (Note: Flatbush won

Most Goals Scored By Opponent Away - 7. H.A.F.T.R., February 11, 1987;

Most Goals Scored By M.T.A. One Period - 12. Versus J.E.C., February 18, 1991;

Most Goals Scored By M.T.A. One Period At Home - 12. Versus J.E.C., February 18, 1991;

Most Goals Scored By M.T.A. One Period Away - 10. Versus H.A.N.C., January 20, 1993; Most Goals Scored By M.T.A. First Period - 10. Versus J.E.C., February 18, 1991;

Most Goals Scored By M.T.A. Second Period - 9. Versus J.E.C., February 18, 1991;

Most Goals Scored By M.T.A. Third Period - 12. Versus J.E.C., February 18, 1991; Most Goals Scored By Opponent One Period - 5. Flatbush in Third Period, December 18, 1994;

Fewest Goals Scored By M.T.A. - 0. Versus H.A.F.T.R., February 11, 1996;

Fastest Goal From Start of Game - 0:07 of First Period by Henzel (M. Ratzker) Versus H.A.N.C. December 26, 1984;

Fastest Goal From Start of Game Home - Same as above;

Fastest Goal From Start of Game Away - 0:08 of First Period by Weitschner (D. Schreiber)

Versus O.T.I., November 20, 1986;

Fastest Goal By Opponent From Start of Game - 0:36 of First Period, Kline (Wisotsky) of Frisch,

December 7, 1995 at M.T.A.;

Fastest Goal From Start of Period (Any) - 0:03 of Second Period by Haimm (Fries) Versus O.T.I., January 12, 1986 at M.T.A.;

Fastest Goal From Start of Third Period - 0:06, Zibitt (Warum, Bennett) Versus Ramaz

March 21, 1993 at M.T.A.;

Fastest Two Goals One Game By M.T.A. Team - 2 Seconds. Rabinowitz (Bari, Kramer)
Scored at 10:18 of Second Period and Jedwab at 10:20, versus O.T.I., March 17, 1988 at
O.T.I.; Mark (Fruchter, Warum) Scored at 6:16 of First Period and Gershkovich
(Spinowitz) at 6:18, versus Frisch March 8, 1992 at M.T.A.; Gibber (Schwartz)
Scored at 10:38 of First Period and Warum (Heller) at 10:40, versus O.T.I.
December 3, 1995 at M.T.A.

Fastest Three Goals One Game By M.T.A. Team - 10 Seconds. Mauskopf (Cohen, Rauzman) at 4:24 of the Second Period, Draiarsh (Berenholz) at 4:26 of the Second Period and Berenholz (Gotel) at 4:34 of the Second Period, versus Frisch December 12, 1993

at M.T.A.

Fastest Four Goals One Game By M.T.A. Team - 1 Minute 21 Seconds. Krup (Rudman, Fruchter) at 10:30 of the Third Period, U. Weinstein (Markowitz) at 11:37 of the Third Period, Muller at 11:41 of the Third Period and Aboff (Mann) at 11:51, versus J.E.C., February 18, 1991;

Most Goals One Game By M.T.A. and Opponent - 31. M.T.A. defeated J.E.C. 31-0

on February 18, 1991 at M.T.A.;

Longest Team Shutout Streak by M.T.A. - 160:54. Record began with 8:28 remaining in the Third Period Versus H.A.F.T.R., December 14, 1992 and continued through 4 consecutive shutouts and ended on February 21, 1993, versus Ramaz at 6:26 of the First Period.

Longest Shutout Of An M.T.A. Team - 38:50. The record began with 7 seconds remaining in the Third Period versus H.A.N.C. Febraury 1, 1996 (including 1:18 of overtime) and continued through three periods versus H.A.F.T.R. on February 11, 1996, concluding at 1:25 of the First Period versus Hillel on February 25, 1996.

Longest Team Undefeated Streak - 42 games. Beginning on opening day December 17, 1989 and continued until February 6, 1994. During this time the team record was

42-0-0.

Least Amount of Penalty Minutes in One Game - 0. Versus J.E.C., February 18, 1991;

#### Individual All Time Records

Most Goals One Game By M.T.A. Player - 7. Aboff, Versus J.E.C. February 18, 1991 at M.T.A.; Warum, Versus H.A.N.C. January 20, 1993 at H.A.N.C.;

Most Assists One Game By M.T.A. Player - 6. Fruchter Versus J.E.C. February 18, 1991 at M.T.A.; Warum, Versus J.E.C. March 22, 1992 at M.T.A.;

Most Points One Game By M.T.A. Player - 11. Warum Versus H.A.N.C. January 20, 1993 at H.A.N.C.;

Most Goals One Period By M.T.A. Player - 5. Aboff scored 5 goals against J.E.C. in the Third Period on February 28, 1991 at M.T.A.;

Most Assists One Period By M.T.A. Player - 5. Warum had 5 assists Versus J.E.C. in the

Third Period on March 22, 1992;

Most Points One Period By M.T.A. Player - 5. Mermelstein had 2 goals and 3 assists in the Third Period, against J.E.C. on February 18, 1986 at M.T.A. Fruchter had 2 goals and 3 assists in the First Period, against J.E.C. on February 18, 1991 at J.E.C. Aboff had 5 goals in the Third Period, against J.E.C. on February 18, 1991; Warum had 5 assists in the Third Period against J.E.C. on March 22, 1992; Warum had three goals and two assists in the First Period against H.A.N.C. on January 20, 1993;

Fastest Two Goals One Game By M.T.A. Player - 4 Seconds. Fruchter (Gershkovich) scored at 8:49 and Fruchter (Weinstein) scored at 8:53 of the First Period Versus Hillel on November 29, 1991;

Fastest Three Goals One Game by M.T.A. Player - 1 Minute 21 Seconds. Warum (Bennett) scored at 10:46 and at 11:59 of Second Period and at 0:13 (Spinowitz) of Third

Period Versus H.A.N.C. on Jaunary 20, 1993;

Longest Goaltender Shutout Streak - 105 Minutes and 40 Seconds. Leffel, C. shutout Hillel on December 14, 1990 and Ramaz on January 9, 1990 and Flatbush until 7:08 of the First Period on February 11, 1990;

### All Time Team Playoff Records

Most Goals Scored By M.T.A. - 15. Versus Hillel March 9, 1995 at M.T.A.;

Most Goals Scored By An Opponent - 6. Scored by H.A.F.T.R. at M.T.A. on March 17, 1985;

Most Goals Scored By M.T.A. One Period - 8. Versus Hillel in the Second Period on March 9, 1995:

Most Goals Scored By An Opponent One Period - 4. Scored by H.A.F.T.R. at M.T.A. in the First Period on March 17, 1985;

Fastest Goal From Start of Game By M.T.A. - 0:49 of First Period, Fein (Beiber, Ratzker) Versus B.T.A. on May 24, 1981;

Fastest Goal From Start of Period By M.T.A. - 0:17 of Second Period, Teller (Bernstein, Schwartz) Versus H.A.F.T.R. on March 25, 1996;

Fastest Goal From Start of Game By Opponent - Weltz of H.A.F.T.R. scored at 0:34 of First Period on March 17, 1985;

Fastest Goal From Start of Period By Opponent - Lasher of H.A.F.T.R. scored at 0:07 of Third Period on May 31, 1988;

Fewest Goals Scored By M.T.A. - 1. Versus Ramaz on March 19, 1987 at Ramaz and Versus O.T.I. on May 16, 1990;

Fewest Goals Scored By An Opponent - 0. Flatbush on March 10, 1987, Ramaz on May 25, 1988, Flatbush on May 30, 1991; Flatbush on May 16, 1993; Ramaz on May 26, 1994;

### All Time Individual Playoff Records

Most Goals One Game - 4. Rauzman, Versus Hillel on March 9, 1995;

Most Assists One Game - 5. Spira, Versus Ramaz on May 26, 1994; Rauzman, Versus Hillel on March 9, 1995;

Most Points One Game - 9. Rauzman Versus Hillel on March 9, 1995;

Playoff Shutouts - 1. Yarkony and Laifer combined (each played 16 minutes) to shut out Flatbush on March 10, 1987; Yarkony shut out Ramaz on May 25, 1988; Leffel, C. shut out Flatbush on May 30, 1991; Gellman shut out Flatbush on May 16, 1993; Leffel, D. shut out Ramaz on May 26, 1994;

Lowest Playoff Goals Against Average - 0.50. Gellman (1992-93) 2 games. Leffel, D.

(1993-94) 2 games.

## All Time Roster

The following is a list of every player to have donned an M.T.A. jersey from 1979 till 1996 as clearly as could be ascertained by the editors. However, the reader is cautioned that insufficient records were kept between 1979 and 1983. As in other sections of the book, it is the editors' hope that future editions of this work may incorporate information not as yet included.

(Note: The 1982-83 season survives merely in the form of five game scoresheets. Hence, the designation 'Statistical Fragment' on those players' records. The reader is further advised that NA stands for Not Available, Inc. stands for Incomplete and Inj. stands for Injured. In addition, it was decided to omit any available statistics for M.T.A. players who began their careers at other schools, due to the fragmentary and unreliable nature of this material.)

12		
Aboff,	Cliff	(9)
		100

	Regular Season				Playoffs					
Year 89-90 90-91	GP - 5 9	G  2 15	A  4 13	P  6 28	PIM  NA 1.5	== GF  1 1	G  0 0	A - 0 0	P - 0 0	PIM  0 0
Total	14	17	17	34	Inc.	2	0	0	0	0
G A P	Regu 89-90 0.40 0.80 1.20	90-91 1.67 1.44 3.11	Care 1.21 1.21 2.43	verage eer		G A P	Play 89-9 0.00 0.00 0.00	0.00 0.00	erage 1 Car 0.00 0.00	eer

1 - Second Place Leading Scorer Second Place Player's Player

Abrahams,	Rillyr	(E)
AVIAHAHIS,	DILLA	101

		ılar Se	ason				Playo	offs	5 1	5 6	
Year 82-83	GP 51	G  2	A  2	P  4	PIM  0		GP  NA	G  NA	A - NA	P - NA	PIM  NA
Total	5	2	2	4	0		NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
G A P	Regu 82-83 Inc. Inc. Inc.		ason A	verage		8	G A P	Playo 82-83 NA NA NA	offs Av	erage	

#### 1 - Statistical Fragment

#### Adler, Dov (3)

	Regu	ılar Se	ason			Play	offs			
Year  92-931	GP  9	G  3	A - 7	P  10	PIM  0	GP  2	G  0	A  2	P  2	PIM  0
Total	9	3	7	10	0	2	0	2	2	0
G A P	Regu 92-93 0.33 0.78 1.11		ason A	verage		G A P	Play 92-9 0.00 1.00 1.00		verage	

1 - Winner Defensive PLayer of the Year Award (Tie)

Bari, Adam		ılar Se	ason			Playe	offs			
Year  87-88	GP  10	G  3	A  2	P  5	PIM  0	GP 1	G - 0	A - 0	P  0	PIM  0
Total	10	3	2	5	0	1	0	0	0	0 .
G A P	Regu 87-88 0.30 0.20 0.50		ason A	verage		G A P	Play 87-8 0.00 0.00 0.00		erage	

Beiber, Ma		lar Sea	son			Playo	offs		* 1	
Year 79-80	GP	G 	A 	P 	PIM Played for E	2	G 	A 	P 	PIM
80-81  Total	9 Inc.	7 Inc.	11 Inc.	18 Inc.	NA Inc.	Inc.	Inc.	Inc.	2 Inc.	3.0 Inc,
G A P	Regu 80-81 0.78 1.22 2.00	lar Sea	son Av	erage		G A P	Playe 80-81 0.50 0.50 1.00	offs Av	erage	

<sup>1 -</sup> Only player to win championship with two different teams (B.T.A. in 79-80 and M.T.A. in 80-81)

<sup>2 -</sup> Had no number due to refusal to purchase jersey

Bennett, I		(6) ılar Seas	son			Playo	offs			
Year 91-92 92-93 1.2	GP  9 8	G  1 15	A  1 12	P  2 27	PIM 0 9.5	GP  1 2	G  0 3	A  0 2	P  0 5	PIM  0 1.5
Total	17	16	13	29	9.5	3	3	2	5	1.5
G A P		llar Seas 2 92-93 1.88 1.50 3.37				G A P	Playo 91-92 0.00 0.00 0.00	ffs Ave 92-93 1.50 1.00 2.50	rage Total 1.00 0.66 1.67	

<sup>1 -</sup> Second Place Leading Scorer

<sup>2 -</sup> Leading Playoff Scorer (Tie)

Berenholz,		(17) ılar Se	ason			Play	offs			
Year  93-94	GP - 10	G  3	A  7	P  10	PIM 0	GP  2	G  0	A - 1	P - 1	PIM 0
Total	10	3	7	10	0	2	0	1	1	0
G A P	Regu 93-9- 0.30 0.70 1.00		ason A	verage		G A P	Play 93-9 0.00 0.50 0.50	) )	verage	

Berger, Ma		ar Seas	on			Playe	offs			
Year 91-92 92-93 1,2	GP - 8 6	G  3 3	==== A  4 6	P  7 9	PIM  0 1.5	GP 2 2	G 0 0	A 0 1	P  0 1	PIM 0 0
Total	14	6	10	16	1.5	4	0	1	1	0
G A P		92-93 0.50 1.00 1.50		erage		G A P	Playo 91-92 0.00 0.00 0.00	92-93 0.00 0.50 0.50	Total 0.00 0.25 0.25	

<sup>1 -</sup> Winner Nick Fotiu Award2 - Winner Defensive Player of the Year Award (Tie)

Berkowit	t <b>z, Ada</b> n Regu	n (6) Llar Se	ason	ų		Playe	offs			4
Year  92-93 93-94	GP 	G  0	A  0	P  0	PIM Played fo	GP  or Frisch 1	G - 0	A  0	P  0	PIM 
Total	4	0	0	0	1.5	1	0	0	0	0
G A P	Regr 93-9 0.00 0.00 0.00	4	ason A	verage		G A P	Play 93-9 0.00 0.00 0.00	) )	verage	

Berkowitz				**			701	cc		H	
	regu	lar Sea	son =====	====:			Playo	tts =====	====		
Year	GP	G	A	P	PIM		GP	G	A	P	PIM
91-921	9	5	11	16	3		2	0	0	0	0
Total	9	5	11	16	3	**************************************	2	0	0	0	0
	Regu 91-92	lar Sea	son Av	erage				Playo	offs Av	erage	
G	0.56	•			*		G	91 <b>-</b> 92			
A P	1.22			1947			A	0.00			
P	1.78		×	₹3			P	0.00			
1 - Winner of	the Defe	nsive Pla	yer of th	ne Year	Award			ř			
Bernstein	, Tacob	"Take"	(12)		e e			11			
		ılar Sea		tille dissert taxons tabuse elevado o			Playo	ffs			The state of the s
Year	GP	G	A:	P	PIM		GP	G	A	P	PIM
94-95	10	4	5	9	3		3		2	, <del></del>	0
95-96	10	6	8	14	10		3	2 1	3 2	5 3	0 1.5
Total	20	10	13	23	13		6	3	5	8	1.5
	Regu	lar Sea	son Av	erage				Playo	offs Ave	erage	
G	94-95 0.40	95-96 0.60		er			94-95	95-96	Care	er	
Ā	0.50	0.80	0.50 0.65				G A	0.67 1.00	0.33 0.67	0.50 0.83	
A P	0.90	1.40	1.15				P	1.67	1.00	1.33	
		tar Tea	m					X			
Year	GP	G	A	P	PIM				×		
95-96	1	1	0	1	1.5						
Bertram,	Ellint (6	25)						10	**		
		ılar Sea	son				Playo				
Year	GP	G 	A	P	PIM		GP	G	A	P	PIM
95-96¹	4	0	3	3	1.5		3	0	0	0	4.0
Total	4	0 -	3	3	1.5		3	0	0	0	4.0
G A P	Regu 95-96 0.00 0.75 0.75	ılar Sea S	son Av	erage			G A P	Playo 95-96 0.00 0.00 0.00	offs Ave	erage	

<sup>1 -</sup> Winner of the Nick Fotiu Award (Tie)

Bindell, N		unkya ılar Se		g", "J.Y.	D.", "The D	og" (10) Play	offs			
Year	GP	G	==== A	P	PIM	GP	G	A	P	PIM
87 <b>-</b> 88 <sup>1</sup>	10	5	8	13	7.5	2	1	0	-1	1.5
Total	10	5	8	13	7.5	2	1	0	1	1.5
G A P	Regr 87-88 0.50 0.80 1.30		ason A	verage	v	G A P	Play 87-8 0.50 0.00 0.50		verage	

### 1 - Winner of the Bobby Clarke Award

Brazil, El	i <b>(20)</b> Regu	N.	*	Play	offs					
Year	GP	===== G	===== A	P	PIM	GP	-=== G	===== A	P	PIM
93-94 1	8	1	0	1	0	1	0	0	0	0
Total	8	1	0	1	0	1	0	0	0	0
G A P	Regu 93-9- 0.13 0.00 0.13	ılar Se 4	ason A	verage		G A P	Play 93-9 0.00 0.00 0.00		verage	

#### 1 - Winner of the Nick Fotiu Award

Bronfeld, A		<b>v (19)</b> lar Sea	ison	20		Play	offs			<u>i</u> = .
Year  93-94 <sup>1</sup>	GP - 10	G. 4	A  2	P - 6	PIM  1.5	GP  2	G  1	A  0	P 1	PIM 1.5
Total G A	10 Regu 93-94 0.40 0.20		2 ison A	6 verage	1.5	2 G A	Play 93-9 0.50 0.00		1 verage	1.5
A P	0.60		(4)			P	0.50			

<sup>1 -</sup> Winner of the Bobby Clarke Award

Bronfeld	, Jonatha Regul	lar Sea	son		15	Playo	offs			N.
Year	GP	G	A	P	PIM	GP	G	A	P	PIM
95-96	5	0	1	1	0	3	1	0	1	1.5
Total	5	0	1	1	0	3	1	0	1	1.5
G A P	Regu. 95-96 0.00 0.20 0.20	lar Sea	son Av	erage		G A P	Playo 95-96 0.33 0.00 0.33	ffs Ave	rage	
Buchwal		i <b>ah</b> (8) lar Sea				Playo	offs			
Year	GP	G	A	P	PIM	GP	G	A	P	PIM
92-93 93-94	5 8	0 4	0	0 11	3 7.5	2 2	0	0	0	0 1.5
Total	13	4	7 ,	11	10.5	4	0	0	0	1.5
G A P	Regu 92-93 0.00 0.00 0.00	lar Sea 93-94 0.50 0.87 1.37	son Av Care 0.30 0.54 0.85	erage er	2	G A P	Playo 92-93 0.00 0.00 0.00	ffs Ave 93-94 0.00 0.00 0.00	crage Caree 0.00 0.00 0.00	er
Bykov, A	-	lar Sea	ison			Playo	offs	×		
Year	GP	G	A	-=== P	PIM	GP	G	==== A	P .	PIM
80-81	NA	3	1	4	NA	DNP	DNP	DNP	DNP	DNP
Total	NA	3	1	4	NA	DNP	DNP	DNP	DNP	DNF
G A P	Regu 80-81 Inc. Inc. Inc.		ason Av	erage		G A P	Playo 80-81 DNP DNP DNP	offs Ave	erage	

Cohen, Da		.) ar Seas	on	مناود باشد جساء ــــــــــــــــــــــــــــــــــــ		Playo	ffs	atem about their many	pupor guide design amount account	
Year	GP	G	A	P	PIM	GP	G	A	P	PIM
93-94	10	8	9	17	1.5	DNP	DNP	DNP	DNP	DNP
Total	10	8	9	17	1.5	DNP	DNP	DNP	DNP	DNP
G A P	Regul 93-94 0.80 0.90 1.70	lar Seas	on Av	erage		G A P	Playo 93-94 DNP DNP DNP	ffs Ave	erage	
Cohen, Ric		lar Seas	son		#2 22	Playo	offs			
Year	GP	G	A	P	PIM	GP	G	A	P	PIM
79-80 80-81	NA 9	NA 4	NA 6	NA 10	NA NA	NA 2	NA 0	NA 1	NA 1	NA 0
Total	Inc.	Inc.	Inc.	Inc.	NA	 Inc.	Inc.	Inc.	Inc.	Inc.
G A P		llar Sea 0.81 0.44 0.67 1.11			,	G A P	Playo 79-80 NA NA NA		erage Cared Inc. Inc. Inc.	er
Coren, Ar	on (21) Regu	ılar Sea	son	н		Play	offs			
Year	GP	G	A	 P	PIM	GP	G	A	P	PIM
92-93 <sup>1</sup>	7	2	2	4	1.5	2	0	0	0	0
Total	. 7	2	2	4	1.5	2	0	0	0	0
G A P	Regr 92-9 0.28 0.28 0.57		ason A	verage		G A P	Play 92-99 0.00 0.00 0.00	offs Av 3	erage	

1 - Winner of the Bobby Clarke Award

Distenfeld,		28) ar Seas	son			Playo	ffs		-	
Year	GP	G	==== A	P	PIM	GP	G	A	P	PIM
95-96	6	1	0	1	3	DNP	DNP	DNP	DNP	DNP
Total	6	1	0	1	3	DNP	DNP	DNP	DNP	DNP
G A P	Regu 95-96 0.17 0.00 0.17	lar Sea	son Av	erage		G A P	Playo 95-96 DNP DNP DNP	ffs Ave	rage	
Draiarsh, I	Willian Regu	n (3) lar Sea	son			Playo	offs			
Year	GP	G	A	P	PIM	GP	G	A	P	PIM
93-94 1	_ 10	5	8	13	4.5	2	1	2	3	0
70 71	-	2000	O		3.0	4	N <del>os</del>	17.75E)	150	
Total	10	5	8	13	4.5	2	1	2	3	0

<sup>1 -</sup> Winner of the Defensive Player of the Year Award

Edelstein,		) ar Seas	on		•	**	Playo	ffs			and some from write
Year  94-95 95-96	GP 3	G  0	A  0 0	P  0 0	PIM 0 1.5		GP  2 DNP	G  0 DNP	A  1 DNP	P  1 DNP	PIM 0 DNF
Total	4	0	0	0	1.5		2	0	1	1	0
	Regul	lar Seas	on Av	erage	SE:		94-95	Playo	ffs Ave	rage	
G A P	94-95 0.00 0.00 0.00	95-96 0.00 0.00 0.00	0.00 0.00 0.00	er			74-70	G A P	0.00 0.50 0.50	*	

Eizikovit		ı (5) ılar Sea	son				Play	offs			Xu <sup>2</sup> -
Year	GP	G	A	P	PIM		GP	G	A .	P	PIM
94-95 <sup>1</sup>	10	3	7	10	1.5	2	3	0	<u>-</u>	1	3
Total	10	3	7	10	1.5		3	0	1	1	3
120	Regu 93-94	lar Sea	son Av	erage	a a		5.	Playo	offs Ave	erage	
G	0.30							G	93-94	:	
A P	0.70			38				Α	0.33		
200000000000000000000000000000000000000	1.00							P	0.33		
1 - Winner of	the Defe	nsive Pla	ayer of t	he Year	Award						
Feder, Ho	wie (28	)									
,		ílar Sea	son				Playe	offs			*
Year	GP	G	A	P	PIM	II 200	GP	===== G	A	P	PIM
87-88	9	1	1	2	0	\$1.	1	0	0	0	0
Total	9	1	1	2	0	,	1	0	0	0	0
*	Regu	lar Sea	son Av	erage				Playo	ffs Ave	erage	
G	87 <b>-</b> 88 0.11	)					G	87-88 0.00			
A P	0.11		(*)	8			A	0.00			
Р	0.22			¥			P	0.00			- 4
Fein, Avr	ohom (?	· ·									
	Regu	ılar Sea	son		erre effette effette appear appear		Play	offs			
Year	GP	G 	A	P	PIM		GP	G	A	P	PIM
79-80	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA		1	NA	NA	NA	NA
80-81	NA	4	8	12	NA	و عراد فالله جنت شعو سم جمر جم حجد ۳۰	2	2	2	4	3
Total	NA	Inc.	Inc.	Inc.	NA		3	Inc.	Inc.	Inc.	Inc.
G A P	Regu 79-80 NA NA NA	llar Sea ) 80-81 Inc. Inc. Inc.	Son Av Care Inc. Inc. Inc.	erage er		all	G * A P	Playo 79-80 NA NA NA	80-81 Inc. Inc. Inc. Inc.	erage Caree Inc. Inc. Inc.	er

- Allered			10.	*	
16	חוכ	1831	ch	Ira	(5)
*				22.54	101

reintuch,		lar Sea	son			Playo	offs		rec to		
Year  86-87 <sup>1</sup> 87-88 <sup>2</sup>	GP  8 10	G  8 14	A - 6 16	P  14 30	PIM  6 10.5	GP  2 2	G  1 2	A - 0 4	P  1 6	PIM  4.5 0	
Total	18	22	22	44	16.5	4	3	4	7	4.5	
G A P		lar Sea 7 87-88 1.40 1.60 3.00				G A P	Playe 86-87 0.50 0.00 0.50	offs Ave 7 87-88 1.00 2.00 3.00	erage Career 0.75 1.00 1.75		
Year  86-87	All S GP  1	tar Tea G  0	m A 	P  0	PIM  1.5					12	

<sup>1 -</sup> Second Place Leading Scorer Second Place Player's Player

2 - First Place Leading Scorer Second Place Player's Player Winner of the Leading Playoff Scorer Award Winner of the Defensive Player of the Year Award

Feuer, Barry (77)

reuer, Do		ılar Se	ason			Pla	ayoffs	81		
Year  89-90	GP  5	G  0	A - 1	P  1	PIM  NA	GI  1	G  0	A  0	P  0	PIM 0
Total	5	0	1	1	NA	1	0	0	0	0
G A P	Reg 89-9 0.00 0.20 0.20	0	ason A	verage		G A P	Play 89-9 0.00 0.00 0.00	) )	verage	

Fischberge	r, Mich Regul	ael "Fi ar Seas	i <b>sh" (4)</b> son			ti	Playo	offs		20	
Year	GP	G	 A	P	PIM		GP	G	A	==== <b>=</b> P	PIM
84-85 85-86 <sup>1</sup> 86-87 <sup>2</sup>	7 4 8	2 2 6	4 4 2	6 6 8	2.5 1.5 14.5		2 2 2 2	1 0 1	0 1 0	1 1 1	0 · 0 1.5
Total	19	10	10	20	18.5	All 164 April 164 A	6	2	1	3	1.5
G A P	Regul 84-85 0.29 0.57 0.86	85-86 0.50 1.00 1.50	86-87 0.75 0.25 1.00	erage Caree 0.53 0.53 1.05	er		G A P	Playo 84-85 0.50 0.00 0.50	ffs Ave 85-86 0.00 0.50 0.50	rage 86-87 0.50 0.00 0.50	Career 0.33 0.17 0.50
Year  84-85 85-86	All St GP 1 1	ar Tear G  0 0	n A  0 1	P  0 1	PIM  0 1.5	22		120			

<sup>1 -</sup> Winner of the Nick Fotiu Award 2 - First Place Player's Player

Frank, A		ılar Sea	ason	•	P	Playoffs					
Year 94-95 1	GP - 10	G  12	A  13	P  25	PIM  4.5	= G  3	P G  4	A  3	P  7	PIM  3	
Total	10	12	13	25	4.5	3	4	3	7	3	
G A P	Regu 94-95 1.20 1.30 2.50		ason A	verage		G A P	94-9	3 )	verage		

<sup>1 -</sup> Second Place Leading Scorer

								14		1
Frank, De		) lar Sea	son			Playe	offs			
Year	GP	===== G	A	P	PIM	GP	G	A	P	PIM
81-82 82-83	NA 51	NA 2	NA 3	NA 5	NA 2	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
Total	Inc.	Inc.	Inc.	Inc.	Inc.	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	Regul	lar Sea	son Av	erage		Play	offs Av	erage	Como	
C			Care	er	= &	C		82-83		er
G	NA NA	Inc.	Inc.			G ^	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	
A P	NA	Inc. Inc.	Inc.		20	A P	NA	NA	NA	
l - Statistical	l Fragment	:		12	Si Si			551		
	ă				8					
Friedma		im (3) lar Sea	ison	*		Play	offs			
Year	GP	G	===== A	===== P	PIM	GP	G	A	===== P	PIM
94-95	10	2	6	8	0	3	0	3	3	0
Total	10	2	6	8	0	3	0	3	3	0
	Regu	ılar Sea	son A	verage			Play	offs Av	erage	
	94-95			8-		11	94-9		6-	
G	0.20					G	0.00			
A	0.60					A	1.00			
P	0.80					P	1.00			
1 - Defensiv	e Player o	f the Ye	ar Awar	d						
Friedma	n Ron (	16)								
THEUMA		ılar Se	ason			Play	offs			
Year	GP	 G	===== A	P	PIM	GP	G	A	P	PIM
90-91	8	10	 11	21	10.5	2	1	0	1	0
91-92	Ü	10	* 7	<i>4- 4-</i>	Played fo	-	-	Ü	-	U
92-93					Played fo			1		
Total	8	10	11	21	10.5	2	1	0	1	0
00)			ason A	verage				offs Ax	erage	
C	90-9	1				G	90-9 0.50			
G A	1.25 1.38					A	0.00			
P	2.63					P	0.50			
-				WI			- · ·			

Fries, Marc (22) Regular Season							Playoffs				
Year	GP	G	A	P	PIM		GP	G	A	P	PIM
84-85 85-86	7	2 7	3	5 13	0 14.5		2 2	0 1	0	0	0
Total	15	9	9	18	14.5		4	1	0	1	0
G A P		ar Seas 85-86 0 0.88 0.75 1.63		erage			G A P	Playo 84-85 0.00 0.00 0.00	ffs Ave 85-86 0 0.50 0.00 0.50	rage Career 0.25 0.00 0.25	•
Vann	All Star Team GP G A P PIM										
Year	GP	G 	A 	P	I IIVI						
85-86	1	0	0	0	11.5						
Fruchter, Michael (22) Regular Season							Playoffs				
Year	==== GP	G	A	P	PIM		GP	G	A	P	PIM
90-911	9	6	 16	22	1.5		2	1	2	3	3
91-91 <sup>2</sup>	9	21	27	48	7.5		2 2	4	1	5	6
Total	18	27	43	70	9	e = = = = + + + + + =	4	5	3	8	9
G A P	Regular Season Average 90-91 91-92 Career 0.67 2.33 1.50 1.78 3.00 2.39 2.44 5.33 3.89					to so	90-91 G A P	Playoffs Average -91 91-92 Career 0.50 2.00 1.25 1.00 0.50 0.75 1.50 2.50 2.00			

<sup>1 -</sup> Winner of the Bobby Clarke Award2 - First Place Player's PlayerFirst Place Leading ScorerWinner of the Bobby Clarke Award

				10.		97					14 S2
Gellman		lan Caa		z.		×	T)1		*		
	Regu	lar Sea	son 		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		Play	ons			
Year	GP	G	A	P	PIM		GP	G	Α	P	PIM
91-92	1	1	0	1	0		0	0	0	0	0
Total	1	. 1	0	1	0		0	0	0	0	0
G A P	Regu 91-92 1.00 0.00 1.00	lar Sea	son Av	erage	al a		G A P	Playo 91-92 0.00 0.00 0.00	ffs Ave	rage	
Gellman		<b>(24)</b> ılar Sea	son				Play	offs	75 9 <del>10</del> 9		26
Year	GP	G	A	P	PIM	20	GP	G	 A	P	PIM
84-85	7	1	4	5	4.5	120	2	0	0	0	0
85-86	8	3	6	9	9	86	2 2 2	Ö	0	Ö	6
86-871	8	6	9	15	34.5		2	1	1	2	1.5
Total	23	10	19	29	48.0	·	6	1	1	2	7.5
G A P	Regi 84-85 0.14 0.57 0.71	ular Sea 5 85-86 0.38 0.75 1.13	son Av 5 86-87 0.75 1.13 1.87	cerage Care 0.43 0.83 1.26	er	ě	G A P	Playo 84-85 0.00 0.00 0.00	85-86 0.00 0.00 0.00	erage 86-87 0.50 0.50 1.00	Career 0.17 0.17 0.33
Year	All S GP	Star Tea		D	DIN (						
Ieal	Gr	G	A 	P 	PIM						
05 07	-1	4	0	1	11 5						

<sup>1 -</sup> First Place Leading Scorer Third Place Player's Player

 85-86 **-**87 11.5 

Gellman, E		ckster' ar Seas		5.0	5	Playoffs					
Year 86-87 <sup>1</sup> 87-88 <sup>2</sup>	GP 6 10	G 0 1	A - 1 2	P - 1 3	PIM  0 4.5	GP  2 2	G 0 0	A  0 1	P  0 1	PIM  1.5 3	
Total	16	1	3	4	4.5	4	0	1	1	4.5	
G A P	Regul 86-87 0.00 0.16 0.16	87-88 0.10 0.20 1.30	on Av Care 0.06 0.18 0.25	erage er	0 0 x	G A P		ffs Ave 87-88 0.00 0.50 0.50		er	

<sup>1 -</sup> Winner of the Nick Fotiu Award

<sup>2 -</sup> Winner of the Nick Fotiu Award

Genack,	Steven	(32)
		(

•	Regu	ilar Se	ason			Playoffs					
Year	GP	G	===== A	P	PIM	GP	G	A	P	PIM	
90-91 <sup>1</sup>	5	5.	4	9	0	2	2	1	3	0	
Total	5	5	4	9	0	2	2	1	3	0	
G A P	Regu 90-91 1.00 0.80 1.80		ason A	verage		G A P	Play 90-9 1.00 0.50 1.50		verage		

<sup>1 -</sup> Winner of the Leading Playoff Scorer Award (Tie)

## Gershkovich, Michael "Guru" (25)

		Ŕegul	ar Seas	son	<b>.</b> —/		Playo	ffs			
	Year  90-91 91-92 <sup>1</sup>	GP  9 8	G  3 6	A  5 8	P  8 14	PIM  0 7.5	GP  2 2	G 0 1	A  0 3	P  0 4	PIM  0 0
	Total	17	9	13	22	7.5	4 .,	1	3	4	0
2	G A P	Regul 90-91 0.33 0.56 0.89	91-92 0.75 1.00 1.75	on Av Care 0.53 0.76 1.29	erage er		G A P		ffs Ave 91-92 0.50 1.50 2.00		er

<sup>1 -</sup> Winner of the Nick Fotiu Award (Tie)

	Regu	ılar Sea	ason =====			Play	yoffs	9011		
Year	GP	G	A 	P	PIM	GP	G	A	===== P	PIM
95-96 ¹	10	4	4	8	0	3	1	0	1	0
Total	10	4	4	8	0	3	1	0	1	0
	Regu 95-96	ılar Sea	ason A	verage	8		Play	offs Av	erage	
G	0.40	ָ	105				C	95-9	5	
A	0.40						G A	0.33		21
P	0.80					Ģ.	P	0.33	81	
- Winner of	the Nick	Fotiu A	ward (I	ie)			100			
		v			19		ij			
Glaubach	, <b>Johna</b> Regu	than (5 dar Sea	5) ison 			Play	offs	1		
Year	GP	G	A	P	PIM	GP	G	===== A	===== P	PIM
84-85	7	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Total	7	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
G A P	Regu 84-85 0.00 0.00 0.00	ılar Sea	ison Av	erage		G A P	Play 84-8 0.00 0.00 0.00	offs Av 5	erage	
Goldberg	, Scott ( Regu	(?) ılar Sea	ison	11 <sup>20</sup> 1100	ŧ	Play	offs			
Year	GP	G	A	P	PIM	=== GP	===== G	===== A	-==== P	PIM
80-81	( areas		***		201 1 0					
81-82	NA	NA	NA	NA	Played fo NA	r B.T.A. NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
Total	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	D	1 0	Maria de Mari	erage			701	offs Av		

Goldso	hmic	lt, Dor Regul	ron "Bi ar Seas	lly" (15 on	5)		Playo	offs			
Year		GP	G	A	P	PIM	GP	G	Α	P	PIM
92-93		8	2	0	2	0	2	1	1	2	0
Total		8	2	0	2	0	2	1	1	2	0
G A P		Regul 92-93 0.25 0.00 0.25	ar Seas	on Ave	erage		G A P	Playo 92-93 0.00 0.50 1.00	ffs Ave	rage	4
Goldso	chmie		i (5) ar Seas	on	8	s	Playo	offs			
Year	::	GP	G .	A	P	PIM	GP	G	A	P	PIM
90-91		9	9	 11	20	1.5	2	0	0	0	1.5
Total		9	9	11	20	1.5	2	0	0	0	1.5
G A P		Regul 90-91 1.00 1.22 2.22	lar Seas	son Av	erage		G A P	Playo 90-91 0.00 0.00 0.00	offs Ave	rage	
Golds	mith,		ael (5) lar Seas	son		<i>2</i> 1	Playo	offs	8	# E	
Year		GP	G	A	P	PIM	GP	G	A	P	PIM
82-83 83-84		5 <sup>1</sup> 9	0	2 3	2 4	0 15	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
Total		14	1	5	6	15	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
G A P			lar Seas 83-84 0.11 0.33 0.44				G A P	Playo 82-83 NA NA NA	offs Ave 83-84 NA NA NA	erage Caree NA NA NA	er

<sup>1 -</sup> Statistical Fragment

	n, Robbie Regul	ar Seas	on		E ST	Playo	offs			
Year 81-82 82-83	GP NA	G NA 5	A  NA 2	P  NA 7	PIM  NA 8	GP  NA NA	G  NA NA	A - NA NA	P  NA NA	PIM NA NA
Total	Inc.	Inc.	Inc.	Inc.	Inc.	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
G A P	Regul 81-82 NA NA NA	ar Seas 82-83 Inc. Inc. Inc.	Caree Inc. Inc.	erage er		G A P	Playo 81-82 NA NA NA	ffs Ave 82-83 NA NA NA	rage Career NA NA NA	

Gordon,	Yechiel ( Regul	10) ar Sea	son				Playe	offs			
Year  83-84 84-85	GP  6 7	G  5 7	A  4 5	P  9 12	PIM 0 1.5		GP  NA 2	G  NA 2	A  NA 2	P  NA 4	PIM  NA 0
Total	13	12	9	21	1.5		Inc.	Inc.	Inc.	Inc.	Inc.
G A P	Regul 83-84 0.83 0.67 1.50	lar Sea 84-85 1.00 0.71 1.71	Son Av Care 0.92 0.69 1.62	erage er	ti .	el	G A P		ff Aver 84-85 1.00 1.00 2.00		er
		ar Tea	m								
Year	GP	G	A	P	PIM						
84-85	1	0	0	0	0						

Gotel, Dar	ıny (2)				×						
	Řegu	lar Seas	son				Playo	offs			
Year	GP	G	A	P	PIM		GP	G	A	===== P	PIM
92-93 93-94 94-95	8 9 10	1 1 8	0 6 10	1 7 18	0 1.5 9		2 2 3	0 1 2	0 0 3	0 1 5	0 0 7
Total	27	10	16	26	10.5		7	3	3	6	7
G A P	92-93 0.12 0.00 0.12	lar Seas 93-94 0.11 0.67 0.78	94-95 0.80 1.00 1.80	erage Caree 0.37 0.59 0.96	er		G A P	Playo 92-93 0.00 0.00 0.00	ffs Ave 93-94 0.50 0.00 0.50	erage 94-95 0.67 1.00 1.67	Career 0.42 0.42 0.86
Greif, Alai		9) lar Seas	son ===				Playo	offs			
Year	GP	G	A	P	PIM		GP	G	 A	P	PIM
82-83	5 <sup>1</sup>	1	0	0	0		NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
Total	5	1	0	0	0	~~~~	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
G A P	Regu 82-83 Inc. Inc. Inc.	lar Seas	son Av	erage	8		G A P	Playo 82-83 NA NA NA	ffs Ave	rage	
1 - Statistical F	ragment	:									
Hackel, Sh		<b>14)</b> lar Seas	son	· •	8		Playo	offs			
Year	GP	G	 A	P	PIM	24	GP	G	A	==== P	PIM
93-94	5	1	1	1	0		2	0	0	0	0
Total	5	1	1	1	0		2	0	0	0	0

G A P

Haimm, Br		ar Seas	on				Playe	offs			
Year  84-85 85-86 <sup>1</sup> 86-87 <sup>2</sup>	GP -7 8 8	G  0 12 7	A  3 11 2	P  3 23 9	PIM 9 23.5 1.5	¥	GP 2 2 Inj.	G  0 0 Inj.	A  2 0 Inj.	P  2 0 Inj.	PIM 0 7.5 Inj.
Total	23	19	16	35	34	***************************************	4	0	2	2	7.5
G A P	84-85 0.00 0.43 0.43	1.50 1.38 2.88	86-87 0.88 0.25 1.13		er	15	G A P	Playo 84-85 0.00 1.00 1.00	ffs Ave 85-86 0.00 0.00 0.00	rage 86-87 Inj. Inj. Inj.	Career 0.00 0.50 0.50
	A 11 54	ar Toar	<b>11</b>								

9	All S	tar lea	am		
Year	GP	G	A	P	PIM
84-85	1	0	0	0	1.5
85-86	1	0	1	1	1.5
86-87	1	0	0	0	0

<sup>1 -</sup> First Place Leading Scorer Third Place Player's Player2 - Third Place Leading Scorer

Heinrich		<b>17)</b> ılar Se	ason			Play	offs			8
Year  95-96	GP  7	G - 1	A  0	P  1	PIM 0	GP  3	G  0	A  0	P  0	PIM 0
Total	7	1	0	1	0	3	0	0	0	0
G A P	Regi 95-9 0.14 0.00 0.14		ason A	verage			Play G A P	offs A 95-9 0.00 0.00 0.00	ľ	

N. V											
Heller,	Steven (9 Reg	9) ular Se	ason			87	D1	- cc	3 <b>*</b> 0		L
Vanu	===	=====	=====	=====	=====		Play	ofts ====:			
Year	GP	G	A	P	PIM	3	GP	G	A	P	PIM
95-96	4	1	1	2	0		DNP	DNP	DNP	DNP	DNI
Total	4	1	1	2	0		DNP	DNP	DNP	DNP	DNI
G A	Regr 95-9 0.25 0.25	ılar Se 6	ason A	verage				Playo G	offs Ave 95-96 DNP	erage	
P	0.50			1228				A P	DNP DNP		
Henzel,	Marc (19	))		8							
,		ılar Sea	ason				Playo	ffs	8		
Year	GP	G	==== A	===== P	PIM		==== GP	==== G	==== A	===== P	==== PIM
82-83	5 <sup>1</sup>	1	2	3	4		NT A			And man	
83-84	8	9	8	17	25		NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
Total	13	10	10	20	29		NA	NA	NA	NA .	NA
G A P	Regu 82-83 Inc. Inc. Inc.	llar Sea 8 83-84 1.12 1.00 2.12	Ison Av Care Inc. Inc. Inc.	erage er			G A P	Playo 82-83 NA NA NA	ffs Ave 83-84 NA NA NA	rage Caree NA NA NA	r
- Statistical	Fragment	t						et et			
Hornblas	ss, David Regu	l (17) lar Sea	son				Playof	fs			
Year	==== GP	===== G	A	===== P	PIM		===== GP	===== G		=====	===
91-92	9	2	3	5					A 	P 	PIM
92-93 <sup>1</sup>	<u>9</u>	13	10	23	0 3		2	1 0	2 5	Taxania (Carania Carania Caran	0 1.5
Total	18	15	13	28	3		4	1	7.	8	1.5
G A P	91-92 0.22 0.33 0.56	92-93 1.44 1.11 2.55	Son Av Caree 0.83 0.72 1.55	erage er	b	8	G A	91-92 0.50 1.00	0.00 2.50	age Career 0.25 1.75 2.00	
- Third Plac	e Player's	Plavor									

<sup>1 -</sup> Third Place Player's Player Third Place Leading Scorer

Hornblass	Mosh Regul	e (18) lar Seas	son		. 8	į	Playoffs						
Year  92-93 93-94 <sup>1</sup> 94-95 <sup>2</sup>	GP - 8 9	G  1 7 10	A  3 7 11	P  4 14 21	PIM 0 4.5		GP 2 2 3	G  0 0 3	A  0 0 2	P  0 0 5	PIM 0 0 4.5		
Total	26	18	21	39	7.5		7	3	2	5	4.5		
G A P	Regul 92-93 0.22 0.37 0.50	ar Seas 93-94 0.78 0.78 1.56	94-95 1.11 1.22 2.33	erage Caree 0.69 0.81 1.50	r		G A P	Playo 92-93 0.00 0.00 0.00	ffs Ave 93-94 0.00 0.00 0.00	rage 94-95 1.00 0.67 1.67	Career 0.43 0.28 0.71		

<sup>1 -</sup> Second Place Player's Player2 - Third Place Leading Scorer First Place Player's Player

Jacoby, A	Alan (27) Regu	ılar Se	ason	*	B 25	Play	offs	am 8	15	S a
Year  83-84	GP 8	G  3	A  4	P  7	PIM  2.5	GP  NA	G  NA	A  NA	P  NA	PIM  NA
Total	8	3	4	7	2.5	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
G A P	Regu 83-84 0.37 0.50 0.87	ılar Se 1	ason A	verage		G A P	Playo 83-84 NA NA NA	offs Av	erage	

					£ 2						
Jedwab, Br		) lar Sea	son				Playo	offs		n <sub>1</sub>	
Year	GP	G	A	P	PIM		GP	==== G	A	P	PIM
85-86 86-87 87-88 <sup>1</sup>	8	3 9	6 13	9 22	Played 4.5 10.5	l for F	 latbusl 2 2	1 2	1 3	2 5	1.5
Total	17	12	19	31	15	ther tim and some map information deal	4	3	4	7	4.5
G A P 1 - Second Place	86-87 0.37 0.75 1.12	87-88 1.00 1.44 2.44	Caree 0.71 1.12 1.82	erage er			G A P	Playo 86-87 0.50 0.50 1.00	offs Ave 87-88 1.00 1.50 2.50	Caree 0.75 1.00 1.75	er
Jotkowitz,		(33) lar Sea	son				Playo	offs	7%		
Year	GP	G	A	P	PIM		GP	G	A	P	PIM
84-85	7	1	2	3	0		0	0	0	0	0
Total	7	1	2	3	0	<b></b>	0	0	0	0	0
G A P	Regu. 84-85 0.18 0.28 0.42	lar Sea	son Av	erage		8	G A P	Playo 84-85 0.00 0.00 0.00	offs Ave	erage	
Kalton, Do		lar Sea	son	* 1		8	Playo	offs			
Year	GP	<b>G</b>	A	P	PIM		GP	===== G	===== A	P -	PIM
90-91	6	1	2	3	0		1	0	0	0	0
Total	6	1	2	3	0		1	0	0	0	0
G A P	Regu 90-91 0.17 0.33 0.50	lar Sea	son Av	erage			G A P	Playo 90-91 0.00 0.00 0.00	offs Ave	erage	

Karash, M		Crash" ( lar Seas			s admir dalka sakka saga-	6	Playo	offs	1 183	e i	u e
Year	GP	G	A	Р	PIM		GP	G	A	P	PIM
84-85 85-86	7 4	3 2	3 1	6 3	1.5 3		2 2	0	1 0	1 0	0 1.5
Total	11	5	4	9	4.5		4	0	1	1	1.5
G A P	84-85 0.43 0.43 0.86	0.50 0.25 0.75	on Av Caree 0.45 0.36 0.82	erage er	r	e 8	G A P	Playo. 84-85 0.00 0.50 0.50	ffs Ave 85-86 0.00 0.00 0.00	rage Caree 0.00 0.25 0.25	er
Kassai, Sl	h <b>ragi (4</b> 4 Regu	1) lar Seas	son				Playo	offs			
Year	GP	G	A	P	PIM		GP	G	 A	P	PIM
89-90 90-91	5 8	1 6	3	4 9	NA 4.5		1 1	0	0	0	0
Total	13	7	6	13	Inc.	nik alai ada diir alar ilia dar	2	0	0	0	0
G A P	89-90 0.20 0.60 0.80	lar Sea: 90-91 0.75 0.38 1.13	Care 0.54 0.46 1.00				G A P	Playo 89-90 0.00 0.00 0.00	ffs Ave 90-91 0.00 0.00 0.00	rage Caree 0.00 0.00 0.00	er
Kaszovitz	Regu	ılar Sea	son				Playe	offs		D.	
Year	GP	G	A	P	PIM		GP	G	 A	P	PIM
85-86	7	1	0	<u>-</u>	14.5		1	0	0	0	0
Total	7	1	0	1	14.5		1	0	0	0 .	0
G A P	Regu 85-86 0.14 0.00 0.14	ılar Sea	son Av	verage	ю		G A P	Playo 85-86 0.00 0.00 0.00	ffs Ave	erage	

Keehn, Ari		ar Seas	on	2			Playo	ffs		" vi	
Year	GP	G	A	P	PIM		GP	G	A	P	PIM
84-85 85-86	7 8	1 11	5 5	6 16	0		2 2	0	0	0	0
Total	15	12	10	22	0	alle ages last east east-east ages lage high will	4	1	0	1	0
G A P	84-85 0.14 0.71 0.86	85-86 1.38 0.63 2.00	Caree 0.80 0.67 1.47	erage er			G A P	Playo 84-85 0.00 0.00 0.00	85-86 0.50 0.00 0.50	Caree 0.25 0.00 0.25	er
Year	GP	G	A	P	PIM						
85-86	1	2	1	3	0						6 1 (8)
Keehn, Jay	(20) Regu	lar Sea	son				Playo	offs	AND DATE LINE AND DESCRIPTION OF		THE STORY SHAPE SHAPE
Year	GP	G	A	P	PIM		GP	G	A	P	PIM
89-89	5	3	4	7	0		1,	0	1	1	0
Total	5	3	4	7	0	o era, mar agar agar afan afar bir bir bir bir bir	1	0	1	1	0
G A P	Regu 89-90 0.60 0.80 1.40	lar Sea	son Av	rerage			G A P	Playo 89-90 0.00 1.00 1.00	offs Ave	erage	
Kellman, l		43) ılar Sea	son				Playe	offs			N N
Year	GP	G	A	P	PIM		GP	G	A	P	PIM
83-84	7	1	1	2	5		NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
Total	7	1	1	2	5		NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
G A P	Regu 83-84 0.14 0.14 0.29	ılar Sea 1	ison A	verage			G A P	Playo 83-84 NA NA NA	offs Av	erage	

Klestzick,		(9) ar Seas	on		2	Playo	offs			
Year	GP	G	A	P	PIM	GP	G	A 	P	PIM
85-86 86-87	7	1 2	4 2	5 4	1.5 11.5	2 2	0	0	0	0
Total	14	3	6	9	13	 4	0	1	1	0
G A P	Regu 85-86 0.14 0.57 0.71	86-87 0.29 0.29 0.57	Care 0.21 0.43 0.64	erage er		G A P		ffs Ave 86-87 0.00 0.50 0.50	0.00	er
Korman,	Yoram ' Regu	Jeremy lar Sea	7" (?) son			Play	offs			
Year	GP	G	A	P	PIM	GP	G	A	P	PIM
79-80	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	1	NA	NA	NA	NA
Total	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	 1	NA	NA	NA	NA
	Regu 79-8	ılar Sea	son A	verage	5		Play 6	offs Av	erage	
G	NA	J				G	NA	•		
A	NA				5	Ã	NA			
P	NA					P	NA	·		
Kramer,	David (	<b>20)</b> ular Sea	ason		el.	Play	offs			
						===	=====	=====		====
Year	GP	G	Α	P	PIM	GP	G	Α	P	PIN
06.07	8	1	0	1	0	2	0	0	0	0
86-87 87-88	10	1	2	3	0	 2	0	Ŏ	ŏ	Ö
Total	18	2	2	4	0	 4	0	0	0	0
G A P	Reg 86-8 0.12 0.00 0.12	0.20	0.10 0.10	eer ) )	<u>)</u>	G A P		0.00	0.00 0.00	

Krup, Ar	i "The k Regu	Crups	ter" (6) eason				Play				
Year	GP	G	A ~-	P	PIM		GP	G	A	P	PIM
90-911	8	1	2	3	1.5		1	1	0	1	0
Total	8	1	2	3	1.5	*44.000	1	1	0	1	0
G A P	90-91 0.13 0.25 0.38	L	eason A	verage			G A P	Play 90-9 1.00 0.00 1.00	offs Av 1	erage	1"
1 - Winner of	the Nick	Fotiu .	Award		8	- 29					\$
Kuhr, Ma		22) llar Se	ason				Playe	offs			
Year	GP	G	A	P	PIM		GP	-==== G	===== A	===== P	PIM
83-84	7	0	2	2	10		NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
Total	7	0	2	2	10		NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
G A P	Regu 83-84 0.00 0.29 0.29	lar Se	ason A	verage			G A P	Play 83-84 NA NA NA	offs Av 1	erage	
Kurz, Ary					*						
	====	lar Se	ason =====	=====			Playo	offs			
Year	GP	G	A 	P	PIM		GP	G	A	P	PIM
94-95	5	0	2	2	0		3	0 -	2	2	0
Total	5	0	2	2	NA	20 A- 40 Mg 20 40	3	0	2	2	0
G A P	Regul 94-95 0.00 0.40 0.40	lar Sea	ason Av	erage			G A P	Playo 94-95 0.00 0.67 0.67	offs Ave	erage	

Curz, Jere	Regu	lar Sea	ison			Playo	offs	* + 10	X 4 X	
lear	GP	G	A	P	PIM	GP	G	A .	P	PIM
 39 <b>-</b> 90	2	0	0	0	NA	1	0	0	0	0
[otal	2	0	0	0	NA	1	0	0	0	0
	Regu 89-90		ason A	verage		20	Playo	offs Av	erage	
G	0.00					G	0.00			
A	0.00					Ā	0.00			
P	0.00		8			P	0.00			
Lederma		22) ılar Se	ason			Play	offs	И	41-51-1-	
Year	GP	-=== G	A	P	PIM	GP	G	A	P	PIM
82 <b>-</b> 83	5 <sup>1</sup>	1	1	2	0	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
Total	5	1	1	2	0	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	Regi 82-83	ılar Se	ason A	verage			Playe 82-83	offs Av	erage	
G	Inc.	)	= 81		ж.	G	NA	,		
A	Inc.					A	NA	8		
P	Inc.					P	NA			8
- Statistica	l Fragmer	ıt								
Levine, ]	onathai	n "I.B."	1 (26)			389		**		
, <b>,</b>	Reg	ular Se	eason		THE STATE STATES STATES THE STATES	Play	offs			
Year	GP	G	Α	P	PIM	GP	G	A	P	PIM
87-88	10	2	3	5	6	2	0	0	0	0
Total	10	2	3	5	6	2.	0	0	0	0
G A P	Reg 87-8 0.20 0.30 0.50	88	eason A	Average		G A P	87-8 0.00	offs A	verage	

Levine, Set		ar Seas	on	**	61			Dlassa			
	====	=====	=====	=====			-	Playo	IIS		
Year	GP	G	A	P	PIM		GP	G 	A	P	PIM
84-85	7	2	2	4	0		1	0	0	0	0
Total	7	2	2	4	0		1	0	0	0	0
G A P	Regul 84-85 0.29 0.29 0.57	lar Seas	son Av	erage	941		G A P	Playo 84-85 0.00 0.00 0.00	ffs Ave	erage	
Lichter, Jos		) lar Seas	son		20	×	Playo	offs			
Year	GP	G	A	P	PIM		GP	G	===== A	===== P	PIM
87-88	10	7	3	10	6		2	1	1	2	3
Total	10	7	3	10	6		2	1	1	2	3
G A P	Regul 87-88 0.70 0.30 1.00	lar Seas	son Av	erage			G A P	Playo 87-88 0.50 0.50 1.00	ffs Ave	erage	
Lifschutz,		(14) lar Seas	son	8	*		Playo	offs			- E
Year	GP	G	Α	P	PIM		GP	G	 A	P	PIM
91-92 92-93 <sup>1</sup>	8 9	2 10	3 8	5. 18	1.5		2 2	0 4	1 0	1 4	0
Total	17	12 .	11	23	1.5		4	4	1	5	1.5
G A P	Regul 91-92 0.22 0.33 0.56	lar Seas 92-93 1.11 0.88 2.00	son Av Care 0.70 0.65 1.35	erage er			G A P	Playo 91-92 0.00 0.50 0.50	ffs Ave 92-93 2.00 0.00 2.00	Caree 1.00 0.25 1.25	er

<sup>1 -</sup> Championship Game Most Valuable Player Award

Mann, Jef		) lar Seas	on	,		Playoffs					
Year 89-90 90-91 1,2	GP - 5 9	G - 3 17	A - 0 16	P  3 33	PIM NA 3	GP  1 2	G  0 0	A  0 2	P  0 2	PIM 0 1.5	
Total	14	20	16	36	Inc.	3	0	2	2	1.5	
G A P	Regu 89-90 0.60 0.00 0.60	lar Seas 90-91 1.89 1.78 3.67		eer		G A P		ffs Ave 90-91 0.00 1.00 1.00		er	

1 - First Place Leading Scorer First Place Player's Player

<sup>2 -</sup> Championship Game Most Valuable Player

Mark,	Da	wid	(2)
IVIain,	va	ATC	1 (4)

Mark, D		ılar Se	ason			Play	offs			
Year  91 <b>-</b> 92¹	GP 9	G  3	A  8	P 11	PIM	GP  2	G  0	A  0	P 	PIM  0
Total	9	3	8	11	0	2	0	0	0	0
G A P	Regr 91-9: 0.33 0.89 1.22		ason A	verage		G A P	Play 91-9 0.00 0.00 0.00		verage	

<sup>1 -</sup> Winner of the Nick Fotiu Award

Markowit	z, Davi Regu	d (28) lar Sea	son	a.			Playe	offs		11 ·	
Year  90-91	==== GP  7	G  0	A  2	P  2	PIM		GP	G -	A 	P	PIM
Total	 7	0	2		0	## 45 45 45 45 46 46 46 46 46 46 46 46 46 46 46 46 46	0	0	0	0	0
G A P	950	lar Sea			U	¥	G A P	Playo 90-91 0.00 0.00 0.00	0 offs Ave	0 erage	0
Mauskop	f, Eric ". Regu	Mighty lar Sea	r" (28) son			ž	Playo	offs			
Year	GP	G	A	P	PIM	<u> </u>	GP	G	A.	P	PIM
91-92 92-93 93-94 <sup>1</sup>	6 8 10	1 3 12	2 4 6	3 7 18	0 4.5 3	×	1 2 2	0 1 1	0 0	0 1 1	0 1.5 3
Total	24	16	12	28	7.5		5	2	0	2	4.5
G A	Regu	lar Sea: 92 <b>-</b> 93	son Av	erage Care	2r			Playo	ffs Ave	rage 93-94	Career

<sup>1 -</sup> First Place Player's Player Second Place Leading Scorer

Mauskop		en (8) lar Seas	on				Playo	ffs		
Year 94-95 95-96 <sup>1</sup>	GP - 10 10	G 1 9	A  1 7	P  2 16	PIM  1.5 14	GP  3 3	G  2 1	A  1 3	P  3	PIM  0 3
Total	20	10	8	18	15.5	6	3	4	7	3
G A P	Regul 94-95 0.10 0.10 0.20	lar Seas 95-96 0.90 0.70 1.60	Care 0.50 0.40 0.90	erage er		G A P	Playo 94-95 0.67 0.33 1.00	ffs Ave 95-96 0.33 1.00 1.33	rage Care 0.50 0.67 1.17	er
Year  95-96	All St GP  1	tar Tear G 	m A  1	P	PIM					

<sup>1 -</sup> Third Place Leading Scorer Winner of the Bobby Clarke Award

Mehler,	Mehler, Michael (22) Regular Season						Playo	offs		
Year	GP	 G	A	P	PIM	GP	G	A	==== P	PIM
81-82 82-83	NA 51	NA 9	NA 3	NA 12	NA 0	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
Total	Inc.	Inc.	Inc.	Inc.	Inc.	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
G A P	Regu 81-82 NA NA NA	ilar Sea 2 82-83 Inc. Inc. Inc.	son Av Care Inc. Inc. Inc.			G A P		offs Ave 82-83 NA NA NA		er

<sup>1 -</sup> Statistical Fragment

Meise	lman, Da Re	vid (19) gular Se	) ason							ž		
Year	==: GP	=====	=====	=====	======		:	===	Pl	ayoffs		
79-80	- NA		A 	P 	PIM			GP -	G	Ā	F	PIM
80-81	9	1	NA 6	NA 7	NA NA			NA	N2 0	4 N 1	A N	JA NA
Total	Inc.	Inc.	Inc.	Inc.	NA		L	nc.	Inc	. In	ı Iı	
G A P	NA NA NA	0.67 0.78	ason Av l Care Inc. Inc. Inc.	verage eer			G A P			yoffs 2 80 80 0.0	Averag -81 C 0 In 0 In	ge areer .c. c.
Mende	lson, Kei	th (6) ular Sea									2 11	2 11
Year	===:		=====	=====	=====		<b></b> -	===	Play	yoffs		
	GP -	G 	A	P	PIM		G	DAY DO THE PROPERTY	G	A	===== P	PIM
87-88	10	3	6	9	3		2		0	0	0	***************************************
Total	10	3	6	9	3		2	4-	0	0	0	1.5
G A P	Regu 87-88 0.30 0.60 0.90	lar Seas	on Ave	erage	9. H	3	G A P			offs A	H CONTRACT	1.5
Merkin,	David (2	6)							-			
	Regul	ar Seaso	on						Playo	offs		∞
Year	GP	G	-==== A	===== P	PIM		=== GP		==== G	====:		a many course desired desired desired
83-84	9	1	 1	2	5			80		A 	P 	PIM
Total	9	1	1		5	*************	NA		NA	NA	NA 	NA
G A P	Regula 83-84 0.11 0.11 0.22	ar Seaso					NA G A P	1 1	NA Playo 33-84 NA NA NA NA	NA ffs Ave	NA erage	NA

Mermels	Mermelstein, Ellie (7) Regular Season							Playo	ffs		
Year	GP	-==== G	A	P	PIM		GP	G	A	P	PIM
94-95 95-96 <sup>1</sup>	8 10	3 11	0 10	3 21	1.5 12		2 3	1 4	0 3	1 7	0 1.5
Total	18	14	10	24	13.5		5	5	3	8	1.5
G A P	Regul 94-95 0.37 0.00 0.37	ar Seas 95-96 1.10 1.00 2.10	on Av Care 0.78 0.56 1.33				G A P	Playo 94-95 0.50 0.00 0.50	offs Ave 95-96 1.33 1.00 2.33		er
	All St	ar Tear	n								
Year	GP	G	A	P	PIM	35					
95-96	1	0	0	0	0	3					

<sup>1 -</sup> First Place Leading Scorer Second Place Player's Player

Mermels	tein, Mi Regu	ch <mark>ael</mark> " lar Sea	Chaim son	Meye	r" "Mer" (7)		Playo	ffs		
Year  84-85 85-86 <sup>1</sup>	GP  7 8	G  5 13	A  2 6	P  7 19	PIM  3 4.5	GP  2 2	G 1 1	A 2 1	P  3 2	PIM  0 0
Total	15	18	8	26	7.5	4	2	3	5	0
G A P	Regi 84-85 0.71 0.29 1.00	lar Sea 5 85-86 1.63 0.75 2.38	1.20 0.53 1.73	verage er		G A P		85-86 0.50 0.50 1.00		
Year  85-86	All S GP  1	Star Tea G  1	A A 0	P  1	PIM  11.5	×				is:

<sup>1 -</sup> Second Place Leading Scorer First Place Player's Player

Miller, G		lar Sea	son				Playo	offs		
Year  84-85 85-86 <sup>1</sup>	GP - 7 8	G  0 0	A  2 2	P  2 2	PIM  1.5 6	GP  2 2	G  0 1	A - 1 1	P  1 2	PIM  0 0
Total	15	0	4	4	7.5	4	1	2	3	0
G A P	Regu 84-85 0.00 0.29 0.29	lar Sea: 85-86 0.00 0.25 0.25	Son A Care 0.00 0.27 0.27			G A P	Playo 84-85 0.00 0.50 0.50	ffs Ave 85-86 0.50 0.50 1.00	rage Care 0.25 0.50 0.75	er

<sup>1 -</sup> Winner of the Leading Playoff Scorer Award

Morgens	Regu	lar Seas	son			<b>\</b> /	Playo	ffs		
Year  93-94 94-95 <sup>1</sup>	GP - 7 10	G 0 2	A - 1 13	P - 1 15	PIM 0 3	GP - 1 3	G  0 0	A 0 4	P - 0 4	PIM  0 0
Total	17	2	14	16	3	4	0	4	4	0
G A P	Regul 93-94 0.00 0.14 0.14	lar Seas 94-95 0.20 1.30 1.50	on Av Care 0.18 0.82 0.94	rerage er		G A P	Playo. 93-94 0.00 0.00 0.00	ffs Ave 94-95 0.00 1.33 1.33	rage Care 0.00 1.00 1.00	eer

<sup>1 -</sup> Winner of the Bobby Clarke Award (Tie)

Muller, Jos		(8) lar Seas	son				Playo	ffs .		
Year  90-91 91-92	GP  7 8	G  3	A  0 2	P  3 3	PIM  1.5 0	GP - 1	G - 0 0	A  0 0	P 0 0	PIM  0 0
Total	15	4	2	6	1.5	 2	0	0	0	0
G A P	Regul 90-91 0.43 0.00 0.43	ar Seas 91-92 0.13 0.25 0.38	Caree 0.27 0.13 0.40	erage er		G A P	Playo 90-91 0.00 0.00 0.00	ffs Ave 91-92 0.00 0.00 0.00	rage Caree 0.00 0.00 0.00	r

Muller, M	ichael (9 Regul	e) ar Seas	son		*		Playo	ffs			
Year	====: GP	=== <b>=</b> G	==== A	===== P	PIM		GP	===== G	==== A	P	PIM
91-92	9	3	2	5	1.5		2	1	0	1	0
Total	9	3	2	5	1.5		2	1	0	1	0
G A P	Regu 91-92 0.33 0.22 0.56	lar Sea	son Av	erage			G A P	Playo 91-92 0.50 0.00 0.50		verage	
Nat, Ari	( <b>11)</b> Regu	ılar Sea	ison					Play	offs		
Year	===: GP	===== G	===== A	===== P	PIM		GP	-==== G	A	P	PIM
89-90	2	0	0	0	NA ·		1	0	0	0	1.5
Total	2	0	0	0	NA	A- A- A- C- C-	1	0	0	0	0
G A P	Reg 89-9 0.00 0.00 0.00	0	ason A	verage	2	ž.	G A P	Play 89-9 0.00 0.00 0.00	0 .	Average	
Newma	n, Davio Reg	d (00) gular Se	eason					Play	yoffs		
Year	GP	===== G	===== A	===== P	PIM		GP	G	A 	P	PIM
82-83 83-84	5 <sup>1</sup> 9	1 1	1 6	2 7	0 5		NA NA	NA NA	N	A NA	
Total	14	2	7	9	5	,, ,, ,, ,, ,, ,, ,, ,, ,, ,, ,, ,, ,,	NA	NA NA	N	A NA	NA
G A P	Re 82- Ind Ind Ind	. 83 83 2. 0.1 2. 0.6	7 In	reer c. c.	ge		G A P	Pla 82- NA NA NA	83 83 A N A N	Average 3-84 Ca IA NA IA NA IA NA	reer A A

1 - Statistical Fragment

Nordlic	ht, Chair Reg	n (?) ular Se	ason					Dlas	~~ CC~	8	
Year	=== GP		=====	=====	-			Fia)	offs ====		====
	<del></del>	G 	A 	P 	PIM		GP	G	Α	P	PIM
79-80	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA		1	NA	NA	NA	NA
Total	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA		1.	NA	NA	NA	NA
	Regi 79-80	ılar Sea	ason A	verage				Play	offs Av	rerage	
G	NA	J					_	79-8	0		
A	NA						G A	NA		*	
P	NA						P.	NA NA			
Nussbau	ım, Iasor	1 (10)									
	Regu	ılar Sea	son					Play	offs	6	
Year	GP	G .	A	P	PIM		GP	===== G	====: A	====: P	PIM
85-86	7	3	1	A	1 -	15		-		***	T T7AT
86-87	8	2	6	4 8	1.5 6		2	0 1	0 1	0 2	0 1.5
Total	15	5	7	12	7.5	A	4	1	1	2	1.5
	Regu	lar Sea	son Av	erage	(3)			Playo	offs Av	erage	
G	0.43	0.25	0.33	er			<u></u>	85-86	86-87	Care	er
A	0.14	0.75	0.47			-	G A	0.00	0.50	0.25	
P	0.57	1.00	0.80		я		P	0.00	0.50 1.00	0.25	
Ottensos	er, Gilad	(11)						No.			
	Regul	ar Seas	son =====					Playo			
Year	GP	G	A	P	PIM		==== GP	===== G	==== A	===== P	PIM
87-88	10	9	8	17	4.5		2	2	2	4	1.5
Total	10	9	8	17	4.5		2	2	2	4	1.5
G A P	Regul 87-88 0.90 0.80 1.89	ar Seas	on Ave	erage	20	©	G A P	1.00 1.00	ffs Ave		
							Г	2.00			

	Regu	lar Seas	on				Playo	tts =====	- California de Alberta de California de Cal	
Year	GP	G	A	P	PIM	GP	G 	A	P	PIM
95-96	7.	0	0	0	0	3	2	1	3	0
Total	7	0	0	0	0	3	2	1	3	0
		lar Seas	son Av	erage				ffs Ave	erage	
C	95-96	)				G	95 <b>-</b> 96 0.67			e e
G A	0.00					A	0.33			
P	0.00	*		194		P	1.00			
Polinsky										
25	Regu	ılar Sea	son				Playo	etts ————		
Year	GP	-==== G	A	P	PIM	GP	G	A	P	PIM
00.01	-		NOT 1870		Disard Con F	A	-	aller dest		
80-81 81-82	NA	NA	NA	NA	Played For E NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
Total	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
		ılar Sea	son As	erage			Plavo	offs Av	erage	
ą	81-8	2		or a ge			81-82			
G A	NA					Ģ	NA			
	NA		ř			A P	NA			
P	NA				N.	ľ	NA	) i		
Polonets	ky, Jule	s (?)			×					E E
or or	Reg	ular Sea				-	Play			
Year	GP	G	===== A	==== P	PIM	GP	G	A	P	PIN
							***			-
80-81		271	***	D.T.4	Played For l		A T A	TA TA	NA	NA
81-82	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	IVA	7.47
Total	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
		ular Se	ason A	verage				offs Av	rerage	
G	81-8 NA			81	1	G	81-82 NA	۷.		
A	NA					A	NA			
P	NA					P	NA			

Rabinowitz	nowitz, Rob (2) Regular Season							Playof	¥c		
	Reguia	ar Seasc	)]] =====	====	-			1 lay01	 	======	===
Year	GP		A	P	PIM		GP	G	A	P	PIM
86-87 87-88	7 7	0 5	1 6	1 11	10 0	*	2 2	0 0	0 0	0	0
Total	14	5	7	12	10		4	0	0	0	0 -
G A P	Regul 86-87 0.00 0.14 0.14	ar Seaso 87-88 0.71 0.86 1.57	on Ave Career 0.36 0.50 0.86	rage			G A P	Playof 86-87 0.00 0.00 0.00	ffs Aver 87-88 0.00 0.00 0.00	rage Career 0.00 0.00 0.00	r "
Ratzker, Je	ff "The Regul	Rat" (3 ar Seas	<b>37)</b> on					Playo	ffs		
Year	GP	 G	A	===== P	PIM		GP	===== G	A	 P	PIM
85-86 86-87 87-88	7 4 5	0 1 4	1 1 2	1 2 6	0 1.5 6	8	1 DNP 2	0 DNP 1	0 DNP 1	0 DNP 2	0 DNP 1.5
Total	16	5	4	9	7.5		3	1	1	2	1.5
G A P Ratzker, M	85-86 0.00 0.14 0.14	86-87 0.25 0.25 0.50 (99, 12,	87-88 0.31 0.25 0.56	Caree 0.31 0.25 0.56	er	ē	G A P	85-86 0.00 0.00 0.00	ffs Ave 86-87 D N P		Career 0.33 0.33 0.67
	Regu	lar Seas	son =====	=====				Playo	offs =====		a spirit minte mans some
Year	GP	G 	A 	P 	PIM		GP	G	A 	P	PIM
81-82 82-83 83-84	NA 5 <sup>1</sup> 9	NA 8 17	NA 2 9	NA 10 26	NA 4 20		NA NA NA	NA NA NA	NA NA NA	NA NA NA	NA NA NA
Total	Inc.	Inc.	Inc.	Inc.	Inc.		NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
G A P		ilar Sea 2 82-83 Inc. Inc. Inc.			er		G A P		offs Ave 82-83 NA NA NA	83-84 NA NA	Career NA NA NA

<sup>1 -</sup> Statistical Fragment

Dataless Da	1 (77)								0	
Ratzker, Pa		ar Seas	on				Playo	ffs		
Year	GP	G	A	===== P	PIM	GP	G	A	P	PIM
79-80 80-81	NA 9	NA 18	NA 8	NA 26	NA NA	NA 2	NA 4	NA 2	NA 6	NA 1.5
Total	Inc.	Inc.	Inc.	Inc.	NA	 Inc.	Inc.	Inc.	Inc.	Inc.
G A P	Regul 79-80 NA NA NA	80-81 2.00 0.89 2.89	Caree Inc. Inc. Inc. Inc.	erage er		G A P		ffs Ave 80-81 2.00 1.00 3.00		er
Rauchwerg	ger, Do Regu	v (5) lar Sea	son			Playo	offs		adoreto spoule Victio Abrillo Atri	
Year	GP	G	A	P	PIM	GP	G	A	P	PIM
92-93 93-94 <sup>1</sup>	9 10	2 11	2 10	4 21	0 3	 2 2	0 3	0 2	0 5	1.5 0
Total	19	13	12	25	3	 4	3	2	5	1.5
G A P	Regu 92-93 0.22 0.22 0.44	llar Sea 3 93-94 1.10 1.00 2.10				G A P	Playo 92-93 0.00 0.00 0.00	offs Ave 93-94 1.50 1.00 2.50	erage Care 0.75 0.50 1.25	er

<sup>1 -</sup> First Place Leading Scorer Leading Playoff Scorer

Kauzman		l (15) alar Sea	ason				Playo	offs		
Year  93-94 94-95 <sup>1</sup>	GP 10 10	G  7 18	A  3 10	P  10 28	PIM  1.5 0	GP 2 3	G - 0 8	A  1 7	P  1 15	PIM 0
Total	20	25	13	38	1.5	5	8	8	16	0
G A P	Regu 93-94 0.70 0.30 1.00	llar Sea 1 94-95 1.80 1.00 2.80	1.25 0.65 1.90	erage	# #	G A P	Playo 93-94 0.00 0.50 0.50	offs Ave 94-95 2.67 2.33 5.00		- 7

<sup>1 -</sup> First Place Leading Scorer Award Third Place Player's Player Winner of the Leading Playoff Scorer Award

Kothenb	erg, Ros Regu	s (16) ılar Sea	son			Play	offs			
Year  91-92 92-931	GP 7 7	G  6 6	A  5 10	P 11 16	PIM  5.5 6	GP  2 2	G  1 3	A  2 2	P  3 5	PIM  1.5 10
Total	14	12	15	27	11.5	4	4	4	8	11.5
G A P	Regu 91-92 0.86 0.71 1.57	lar Seas 92-93 0.86 1.43 2.28	Care 0.86 1.07 1.93	erage er		G A P	Playo 91-92 0.50 1.00 1.50	ffs Ave 92-92 1.50 1.00 2.50	crage Cared 1.00 1.00 2.00	er

<sup>1 -</sup> Leading Playoff Scorer

Rothenbe	othenberg, Scott (16) Regular Season							Playoffs						
Year  94-95 95-96 <sup>1</sup>	GP - 10 10	G  3 10	A  1 7	P  4 17	PIM  1.5 6	Ē	GP 3 3	G  2 3	A  2 3	P  4 6	PIM 0 0			
Total	20	13	8	21	7.5		6	5	5	10	0			
G A P	Regul 94-95 0.30 0.10 0.40	lar Seas 95-96 1.00 0.70 1.70	Care 0.65 0.40 1.05	verage er			G A P	Play 94-9 0.67 0.67 1.33	1.00 1.00	6 Care 0.83 0.83	eer			
Year  95-96	All S GP  1	tar Tear G  0	m A  0	P  0	PIM  0									

<sup>1 -</sup> First Place Player's Player Second Place Leading Scorer

Rothschild,	Ellio Regu	t (24) lar Seas	son	18 18				Playo	ffs 		
Year 82-83 83-84	GP 51 9	G  0 2	A  2 5	P 2 7	PIM  8 25		GP  NA NA	G  NA NA	A  NA NA	P  NA NA	PIM NA NA
Total	14	2	7	9	33		NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
G A P	Regi 82-83 Inc. Inc. Inc.	alar Sea 3 83-84 0.22 0.56 0.78	son A Car Inc. Inc. Inc.	eer	6	y ¥	G A P		offs Ave 83-84 NA NA NA		er

<sup>1 -</sup> Statistical Fragment

Rubin, Ja		¥ <u>¥</u>							702		
	Kegu	ılar Sea	son		-			Play	offs		
Year	GP	G	A	P	PIM		GP	G	A	P	PIM
79-80 80-81	NA 9	NA 3	NA 4	NA 7	NA NA		NA 2	NA 1	NA 0	NA 1	NA 0
Total	Inc.	Inc.	Inc.	Inc.	NA	<del></del>	Inc.	Inc.	Inc.	Inc.	Inc.
·	79-80	ılar Sea	l Care	erage				Play: 79-80	offs Av	erage Care	er
G A P	NA NA NA	0.33 0.44 0.78	Inc. Inc. Inc.		ğ		G A P	NA NA NA	0.50 0.00 0.50	Inc. Inc. Inc.	
Rudman,	Zvi (10	) _			25.						
	10000	ılar Sea	son					Playo	offs		
Year	GP	G	A	P	PIM	# N	GP	G	A	===== P	PIM
89-90 90-91 <sup>1</sup>	5 9	2 8	1 8	3 16	NA 4.5		1 2	0 1	0	0 2	0
Total	14	10	9	19	Inc.	*******	3	1	1	2	0
G A P	Regu 89-90 0.40 0.20 0.60	llar Sea 90-91 0.89 0.89 0.78	Son Av Care 0.71 0.64 1.36	verage er			G A P	Playo 89-90 0.00 0.00 0.00	offs Ave 90-91 0.50 0.50 1.00	erage Caree 0.33 0.33 0.67	er.
1 - Winner of	the Defer	nsive Pla	ayer of t	he Year .	Award				m ,		
Samet, Jei	•	lar Sea	son				1	Playo	offs		
Year	GP	G	A	-==== P	PIM		GP	===== G	===== A	P	PIM
81-82 82-83 83-84	NA 51 8	NA 3 3	NA 3 15	NA 6 18	NA 0 7.5	W	NA NA NA	NA NA NA	NA NA NA	NA NA NA	NA NA NA
Total	Inc.	Inc.	Inc.	Inc.	Inc.		NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
G A P	Regu 81-82 NA NA NA	lar Sea 82-83 Inc. Inc. Inc.	son Av 83-84 0.38 1.88 2.25	erage Caree Inc. Inc. Inc.	er		G A P	Playo 81-82 NA NA NA	ffs Ave 82-83 NA NA NA	erage 83-84 NA NA NA	Career NA NA NA

1 - Statistical Fragment

Samter, Y		(5) ılar Se	ason			8	SE			
Year	GP	G	A	===== P	PIM	GP	G	A	P	PIM
94-95 <sup>1</sup>	10	4	12	 16	4.5	3	4	5	9	4.5
Total	10	4	12	16	4.5	3	4	5	9	4.5
G A P	Regr 94-9 0.40 1.20 1.60		eason A	verage	w	G A P	Play 94-9 1.33 1.67 3.00		verage	

<sup>1 -</sup> Winner of the Bobby Clarke Award (Tie)

Saperste		ali (10) ılar Se					Playo	offs		
Year  82-83	GP -51	G - 1	A  0	P - 1	PIM 0	GP NA	G  NA	A  NA	P  NA	PIM NA
Total	5	1	0	1	0	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
G A P	Regi 82-8 Inc. Inc. Inc.		ason A	verage	•	G A P	Playe 82-83 NA NA NA	offs Av	erage	

<sup>1 -</sup> Statistical Fragment

C 1 .								**			
Schertz, A		lar Sea	son					Play	offs		
Year	GP	G	A	P	PIM	10	GP	G	==== A	P	PIM
83-84 84-85	9	10 7	5	15 13	5 7.5		NA 2	NA 3	NA 2	NA 5	NA 1.5
Total	16	17	11	28	12.5	***************************************	Inc.	Inc.	Inc	Inc.	Inc.
G A P	Regu 83-84 1.11 0.55 1.67	lar Sea 84-85 1.00 0.85 1.85	son Av Care 1.06 0.69 1.75	erage er	ū.	ы	G A P	Playe 83-84 NA NA NA	offs Av 1 84-85 1.50 1.00 2.50	erage Care Inc. Inc. Inc.	er
Year	All S GP	tar Tea G	m A	P	PIM					B	
84-85	1	0	0	0	1.5						
Schreiber	. Avram	(?)			*				- 0		
		lar Sea	son					Playo	offs		
Year	GP	G	A	P	PIM		GP	G	 A	P	PIM
81-82 82-83	NA 51	NA 3	NA 4	NA 7	NA 10	ī	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
Total	Inc.	Inc.	Inc.	Inc.	Inc.		Inc.	Inc.	Inc.	Inc.	Inc.
G A P	Regu 81-82 NA NA NA	lar Sea 82-83 Inc. Inc. Inc.	son Av Care Inc. Inc. Inc.	erage er			G A P	Playo 81-82 NA NA NA	offs Ave 82-83 NA NA NA	erage Caree NA NA NA	er

<sup>1 -</sup> Statistical Fragment

Schreiber,		(12) ılar Se	ason	<b>***</b> **** **** ****			Pla	yoffs		
Year	GP	G	Α	P	PIM	GI	G	A	P	PIM
84-85 85-86					Played Played	for O.T.I. for O.T.I.				60 mm = 1
86-87	8	5	2	7	4.5	2	1	1	2	6
Total	8	5	`2	7	4.5	2	1	1	2	6
G A P	Regu 86-87 0.63 0.25 0.88	ılar Sei 7	ason A	verage		G A P	Pla 86- 0.50 0.50 1.00	)	verage	
Schreiber,		ael (16) ılar Se					Pla	yoffs		
Year	GP	G	 A	P	PIM	GI	• G	A	P	PIM
84-85	7	5	4	9	1.5	2	1	0	1	1.5
Total	7	5	4	9	1.5	. 2	1	0	1	1.5
G A P	Regu 84-85 0.71 0.57 1.29	ılar Se	ason A	verage	a	G A P	Pla 84- 0.5( 0.0( 0.56	) )	verage	e e
Year	100 to 10	Star Tea G	am A	P	PIM					
84-85	1	0	0	0	0					
						27 38			y .	
Schreiber,		e (29) ılar Se	ason		ŀ	0	Pla	yoffs	*	24
Year	GP	G	A	P	PIM	GI	P G	A	P	PIM
90-91	9	2	1	3	0	2	0	0	0	1.5
Total	9	2	1	3	0	2	., 0	0	0	1.5
G A P	Regu 90-9 0.11 0.22 0.33	ılar Se 1	ason A	verage	,	G A P	Pla 90- 0.00 0.00 0.00	)	verage	

Schwartz	, Marc Reg	(15) ular Se	ason				,	Dlay	volla		
Year	==≡ GP		===== A	P	PIM		=== GP	Fia ===== G	yoffs ===== A	===== P	==== PIM
87-88	10	2	4	6	0		2	0	. 0	0	0
Total	10	2	4	6	0		2	0	0	0	0
G A P	Regu 87-88 0.20 0.40 0.60	ılar Se 8	ason A	verage			G A P	Play 87-8 0.00 0.00 0.00		verage	
Schwartz	, Roni ( Regu	10) ılar Se	ason					Play	offs		£
Year	GP	G	A	P	PIM		GP	G	==== A	====== P	PIM
95-96 <sup>1</sup>	10	8	7	15	0		3	0	2	2	0
Total	10	8	7	15	0	***********	3	0	2	2	0
G A P	Regu 95-96 0.80 0.70 1.50	ılar Sea	ason Av	verage			G A P	Play 95-96 0.00 0.67 0.67	offs Av 6	erage	
Year  95-96	All S GP  1	tar Tea G  0	A  0	P  0	PIM  0						
l - Third Plac	e Player's	s Player		ě		ů.					

Sheff, K		Playoffs								
Year  84-85	GP 2	G  0	A  0	P  0	PIM 3	==== GP  Inj.	G Inj.	====: A  Inj.	P  Inj.	PIM Inj.
Total	2	0	0 .	0	3	0	0	0	0	0
G A P	Regu 84-85 0.00 0.00 0.00	ılar Se	ason Av	erage		G A P	Playe 84-85 Inj. Inj. Inj.	offs Av	erage	

,	ichael (? Regul	ar Seas	son			9000 AFF				
Year	GP	G	A	P	PIM	GP	G 	A	P	PIM
79-80 80-81	NA 9	NA 5	NA 5	NA 10	NA NA	NA 2	NA 1	NA 0	NA 1	NA 0
lotal [	Inc.	Inc.	Inc.	Inc.	NA	Inc.	Inc.	Inc.	Inc.	Inc.
G A P		lar Sea 80-81 0.56 0.56 0.56			v e	G A P		offs Ave 80-81 0.50 0.00 0.50		er
Shuster,		<b>(27)</b> Iar Sea	son	\$6 07 8000			Playe	offs		
Year	GP	G	A	===== P	PIM	GP	G	A	P	PIM
94-95 <sup>1</sup>	3	0	0	0	0	3	1	1	2	0
Total	3	0	0	0	0	3	1	1	2	0
G A P	Regu 94-95 0.00 0.00 0.00		ason A	verage		G A P	Play 94-95 0.33 0.33 0.67	offs Av	erage	
- Winner o	of the Nicl	c Fotiu A	Award							
Silbiger,	Dov (2:	3) ular Se	ason		E .		Play	offs		
Year	GP	G	A	P	PIM	GP	G	A	P	PIN
89-90 90-91	1 0	0	1 0	1 0	NA 0	1	0 0	0	0	0
Total	1	0	1	1	Inc.	2	0	0	0	0
G		90-9 0.00	91 Car 0.00	)	2	G A	Play 89-9 0.00 0.00		1 Car 0.00	eer )

Skulnick,		ılar Sea	son		*			Playe	offs				
Year	GP	G	A	P	PIM		GP	===== G	===== A	===== P	PIM		
79-80	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	*	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA		
Total	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	ar ar en an air idir dir die de e	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA		
	Regu 79-80	ılar Sea	son Av	erage	*			Play	offs Av	erage			
G	NA	,	8		9		G	79-80 NA	)	1 25 20			
Ã	NA	•					A	NA					
P	NA						P	NA					
C - (( C)	. 1 /	4 O)					j.						
Soffer, Shr	nuel (1 Regu	19) ılar Sea	son	2				Playoffs					
Year	GP	===== G	===== A	P	PIM		GP	G	===== A	====== P	PIM		
04.05	W- 100			100 day						and the			
84-85	7	1	6	7	6	-	2	1	0	1	1.5		
Total	7	1	6	7	6		2	1	0	1	1.5		
G A P	Regu 84-85 0.14 0.86 1.00	ilar Sea	son Av	erage			G A P	Playe 84-85 0.50 0.00 0.50	offs Av	erage			
Soshtain, A		) ılar Sea	son			n		Playo	offe				
Voew	====	====	=====	=====				=====					
Year	GP 	G	. A.	P	PIM		GP	G	A	P	PIM		
89-90	5	4	1	5	0		1	0	0	0	0		
Total	5	4	1	5	0		1	0	0	0	0		
G A P	Regu 89-90 0.80 0.20 1.00	ılar Sea )	son Av	erage	t.	H	G A P	Playe 89-90 0.00 0.00 0.00	offs Av	erage			

Soshtain,	<b>Joe (29)</b> Regul	ar Seas	on			; (4)	Playo	offs			2
Year	GP	G	A	P	PIM		GP	G	A	===== P	PIM
91-92 92-93	7 9	1 3	0	1 9	0		1 2	0	0	0 2	0
Total	16	4	6	10	0	V ** ** ** ** *** ***	3	1	1	2	0
G A P	91-92 0.14 0.00 0.14	ar Seas 92-93 0.33 0.66 1.00	Care 0.25 0.37 0.62	er			G A P	Playo 91-92 0.00 0.00 0.00	ffs Ave 92-93 0.50 0.50 1.00	Caree 0.33 0.33 0.66	er
Spector, S	Regul	ar Seas	g" (29 on	) 		120		Playo	ffs		
Year	GP	G	A	P	PIM		GP	G	 A	P	PIM
87-88	9	5	0	5	1.5		1	0	0	0	0
Total	9	5	0	5	1.5	arm gar gay gay kay gadi sala sida sida	1	0	0	0	0
G A P	Regul 87-88 0.56 0.00 0.56	lar Seas	son Av	erage		ä	G A P	Playo 87-88 0.00 0.00 0.00	ffs Ave	erage	
Spinowit	Regu	lar Šeas	son				Playe				
Year	GP	G 	A 	P	PIM	9	GP	 G	A	P	PIN
91-92 92-93 <sup>1</sup>	8	6 13	2 10	8 23	3 1.5		2 2	2 3	1	3 4	1.5 1.5
Total	16	19	12	31	4.5		4	5	2	7	3
G A P	Regu 91-92 0.75 0.25 1.00	verage er		G A P	Playo 91-92 1.00 0.50 1.50		Care	er			

Spira, Avi		ar Seas	on				Playo	offs			
Year	GP	G	A	===== P	PIM		GP	G	===== A	==== P	PIM
92-93 93-94	7 8	2 4	1 10	3 14	1.5 12		2 2	0	0 5	0 5	0 1.5
Total	15	6	11	17	13.5		4	0	5	5	1.5
G A P	Regul 92-93 0.28 0.14 0.43	93-94 0.50 1.25 1.75	Caree 0.40 0.73 1.13				G A P	Playo 92-93 0.00 0.00 0.00	ffs Ave 93-94 0.00 2.50 2.50	rage Caree 0.00 1.25 1.25	r
Spira, Dav	id (21) Regui	lar Seas	son					Playo	ffs		
Year	GP	==== G	==== A	P	PIM		GP	===== G	===== A	==== P	PIM
89-90	5	0	2	2	0		1	0	0	0	0
Total	5	0	2	2	0	هـ خان بغد کان بعد شده بعد عنه عنه عنه	1	0	0	0	0
G A P	Regui 89-90 0.00 0.40 0.40	lar Seas	son Av	erage			G A P	Playo 89-90 0.00 0.00 0.00	ffs Ave	rage	
Spirgel, Pa	Regu	lar Sea		8				Playo			
Year	GP	G 	Α	P	PIM		GP	G	A	P	PIM
79-80 80-81	NA 9	NA 3	NA 1	 NA 4	NA NA		NA 2	NA 0	NA 2	NA 2	NA 3
Total	Inc.	Inc.	Inc.	Inc.	NA		Inc.	Inc.	Inc.	Inc.	Inc.
G A P	Regu 79-80 NA NA NA	lar Sea 80-81 0.33 0.11 0.44	son Av Caree Inc. Inc. Inc.	erage er			G A P	Playo 79-80 NA NA NA	offs Ave 80-81 0.00 1.00 1.00	erage Caree Inc. Inc. Inc.	r

stadtmau	er, Jeffre Regula	y <b>"Stats</b> ar Seaso	i" (15) in		water writer design design.		Playo	ffs =====	====		
Year	===== GP	G	==== A	P	PIM		GP	G	A	P	PIM
91-92	9		3	4	0		2	0	0	0	0
Total	9	1	3	4	0		2	0	0	0	0
	Regul	ar Seas	on Av	erage				Playo	ffs Ave	rage	
_	91-92	49			24		G	0.00			
G	0.11 0.33						Ă	0.00			
A P	0.33						P	0.00			
Steinme	ntz, Joel (	(?)	*					701	. ככ-		
	Řegu	lar Seas	son				====	Playo	)IIS :=====	====	====
Year	GP	==== G	===== A	P	PIM		GP	G	A	P	PIM
1001				 > T 1			NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
79-80	NA	NA 7	NA 3	NA 10	NA NA	B B	2	2	0	2	1.5
80-81	9	/ 	- a - a - a - a - a - a - a - a - a - a					Inc	Inc.	Inc.	Inc.
Total	Inc.	Inc.	Inc.	Inc.	NA		Inc.	Inc.			1110.
100	Regu	ılar Sea	son A	verage				Play	offs Av	erage 1 Care	or
	79-80	80-81	Care	eer			G	NA	1.00	Inc.	
Ģ	NA	0.78 0.33	Inc. Inc.				A	NA	0.00	Inc.	
A P	NA NA	1.11	Inc.			23	P	NA	1.00	Inc.	
•	E.35				1.6		*				
Sudber	g, Jordan Reg	"Jordy ular Sea	" (18) ason					Play	offs	. worse come patter from 177	
37		=====	===== A	===== P	PIM		GP	G	A	P	PIN
Year	GP 	G				1.6					
86-87 89-90	5	6	4	10	Playe NA	ed to:	r O.T.I. 1	0	0.	0	0
Total	5	6	4	10	NA		1	0	0	0	0
	Reg	gular Se	ason 2	Averag	e				yoffs A	verage	
100	89-	90			ø		G	89-9 0.00			
G	1.20					. *	A	" 0.0		*2	
A	0.80 2.00						P	0.0			

Tannen, Pa		ar Seas	son			w		Playo	offs		
Year	GP	G	 A	P	PIM		GP	G	A	P	PIM
82-83	5¹	0	0	0	0		- NA	NA	- NA	NA	NA
Total	5	0	0	0	0		NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
G A P	82-83 Inc. Inc. Inc.	lar Seas	son Av	erage	v	2 2 2	G A P	Playo 82-83 NA NA NA	offs Avo	erage	
	2 0				150		*				
Tannen, St		lar Seas	son				Ñ	Playo	offs		
Year	GP	===== G	===== A	P	PIM		GP	G	A	P	PIM
81-82	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA		NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
Total	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	به جي وي نول بلنه شد شد شد	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
G A P	Regu 81-82 NA NA NA	lar Sea	son Av	erage	G (8)	N 5	G A P	Playo 81-82 NA NA NA	offs Av	erage	
Teller, Alaı	n (2)			×							
	Regu	lar Sea	son					Playo	offs =====		
Year	GP	G	A	P	PIM		GP	G	A	P	PIM
95-96 <sup>1</sup>	10	2	7	9	9		3	3	5	8	4
Total	10	2	7	9	9		3	3	5	8	4
G A P	Regu 95-96 0.20 0.70 0.90	lar Sea	son Av	erage	ti .		G A P	Playe 95-96 1.00 1.67 2.67	offs Av	erage	

<sup>1 -</sup> Leading Playoff Scorer

Thurm, Jo		lar Seas	on					Playo	ffs =====		
Year	GP	G	A	P	PIM		GP	G	A	P	PIM
81-82	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA		NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
Total	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA		NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	Regu 81-82	lar Seas	son Av	erage	8			Playo 81-82	offs Ave	erage	
G	NA						G	NA			
A	NA	850		*			A	NA			
P	NA						P	NA			
Tiger, Jon	athan (	16)		3						es.	
8,,		lar Sea	son					Playo	offs		
Year	GP	G .	Ā	P	PIM		GP	G	Α	P	PIM
93-94	8	1	0	1	1.5		2	0	0	0	0
Total	8	1	0	1	1.5	a dan dan dan dan dan dan dan dan	2	0	.0	0	0
		ılar Sea	son Av	erage			.0.		offs Av	erage	
G	93-94 0.12	ŧ			N.		G	93-94 0.00	ŧ.		
Ä	0.00	*					Ă	0.00			
P	0.12	9			_ 8		P	0.00			
Tuch, Jay	(12)						20			n * 1	
rucii, jay	Regu	ılar Sea						Play	offs		
Year	GP	G	Α	P	PIM	No.	GP	G	A	P	PIM
79-80	n- NA	NA	NA	NA	NA		NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
80-81	9	6	6	12	NA		2	3	2	5	1.5
Total	Inc.	Inc.	Inc.	Inc.	NA		Inc.	Inc.	Inc.	Inc.	Inc.
		ular Sea						Play	offs Av 0 80-8:	erage	or
G	NA	0 80-81 0.67	Inc.	.CI			G	NA	1.50	Inc.	.CI
A	NA	0.67	Inc.	8			A	NA	1.00	Inc.	
P	NA	1.33	Inc.				P .	NA	2.50	Inc.	

Tuchman,		(8) lar Sea	son				2	Playo	ffs		
Year	GP	G	A	P	PIM		GP	==== G	===== A	P====	PIM
94-95	3	0	1	1	0		3	0	1	1	0
Total	3	0	1	1	0	· • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	3	0	1	1	0
G A P	Regu 94-95 0.00 0.33 0.33	lar Sea	son Av	erage			G A P	Playo 94-95 0.00 0.33 0.33	ffs Ave	rage	
Voroba, Jo		lar Sea	son					Playo	ffs		
Year	GP	G	A	P	PIM		GP	G	A	===== P	PIM
82-83 85-86 86-87	8	4 3	6	10 6	Played F 6 16	or I	I.A.F.T 2 DNP	.R. 0 DNP	0 DNP	0 DNP	1.5 DNP
Total	12	7	9	16	22	- e- e- e- e	2	0	0	0	1.5
G A P	Regu 85-86 0.50 0.75 1.25	lar Sea 5 86-87 0.75 0.75 1.50	son Av Care 0.58 0.75 1.33	erage er		2	G A P	Playo 85-86 0.00 0.00 0.00	offs Ave 86-87 0.00 0.00 0.00	rage Caree 0.00 0.00 0.00	r
Year	All S GP	tar Tear G	m A	P	PIM						
85-86	1	0	1	1	0						
Walfish, A	.ri (8) Regu	ılar Sea	son					Playo	ffs		
Year	GP	G	A	P	PIM		GP	G	===== A	P	PIM
89-90	2	1	0	1	NA		1	0	0	0	0
Total	2	1	0	1	NA		1	0	0	0	0
G A P	Regu 89-90 0.50 0.00 0.50	ılar Sea )	son Av	erage			G A P	Playo 89-90 0.00 0.00 0.00	ffs Ave	rage	

Warum, A	EAST-20 EF 10	1) lar Seas	son					Playo	ffs		
Year 90-91 91-92 <sup>1</sup> 92-93 <sup>2</sup>	GP - 8 9	G  1 17 22	A  4 20 17	P  5 37 39	PIM  0 1.5 3	-	GP  2 2 2	G  1 2 1	A  0 6 3	P  1 8 4	PIM  0 0 1.5
Total	26	40	41	81	4.5	علية خياب خيونانسية مجيد مجيد	6	4	9	13	1.5
G A P	Regu 90-91 0.13 0.50 0.63	lar Seas 91-92 1.89 2.22 4.11	92-93 2.44 1.88 4.33		er	e an <sup>F</sup>	G A P		ffs Ave 91-92 1.00 3.00 4.00		Career 0.66 1.50 2.50

<sup>1 -</sup> Second Place Player's Player Second Place Leading Scorer Winner of the Leading Playoff Scorer Award

<sup>2 -</sup> First Place Player's Player First Place Leading Scorer

Warum,		9) lar Seas	on					Playo	ffs		
Year	GP	G	A 	P 	PIM		GP	G -	A 	P	PIM
93-94 94-95 95-96	2 1 8	0 0 2	0 0 3	0 0 5	0 1.5	50	DNP DNP	0 DNP DNP	0 DNP DNP	0 DNP DNP	0 DNP DNP
Total	11	2	3	5	1.5		1	0 .	0	0	0
G A P		lar Seas 94-95 0.00 0.00 0.00			er		G A P	Playo 93-94 0.00 0.00 0.00	ffs Ave 94-95 DNP DNP DNP	rage 95-96 DNP DNP DNP	Career 0.00 0.00 0.00

Wasserman	Regu	kie "89 lar Seas	9" (?) son	8				Playo	offs		" 4"
Year	GP	G	A	P	PIM		GP	G	A	P	PIM
82-83	5 <sup>1</sup>	0	1	1	2		NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
Total	5	0	1	1	2	the following wave with days again years given high	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	Regul 82-83	lar Seas	son Av	erage				Playo 82-83	ffs Ave	erage	•
G	Inc.				*		G	Inc.		- =	
A	Inc.						A	Inc.			
P	Inc.						P	Inc.			ā
1 - Statistical F	ragment										
Weber, Eli		las Can						Di	rc		
	====	lar Seas =====	SOI1 =====					Playo	its 	·	***********
Year	GP	G	A	P	PIM		GP	G	A	P	PIM
79-80	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA		NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
80-81	.9	13	12	25	NA		2	0	2	2	0
Total	Inc.	Inc.	Inc.	Inc.	NA		Inc.	Inc.	Inc.	Inc.In	ıC.
2	Regul	lar Seas	son Av	erage				Playo	ffs Ave	race	•
-	79-80	80-81	Care					79-80	80-81	Caree	r
G	NA	1.44	Inc.				Ģ	NA	0.00	Inc.	
A P	NA NA	1.33 2.78	Inc. Inc.				A P	NA NA	1.00	Inc.	
-	- 11. 4	,0	mtc.				ı	IVA	1.00	Inc.	
Weinstein,	David	(11, 27	)					i.			
	Regu	lar Śeas	son					Playo	ffs		2
Year	GP	G	= A	P	PIM		GP	==== G	==== A	==== P	PIM
84-85	. 5	1	1	2	0		0	0	0	0	0
Total	5	1	1	2	0		0	0	0	0	0
×	Regu	lar Seas	son Av	erage					ffs Ave		
_	84-85	<b></b>						84-85	113 (11)	rage	
Ģ	0.20					ū.	Ģ	0.00			*
A P	$0.20 \\ 0.40$						A P	0.00			
	0.30						r	0.00			

Weinstein		han (2 ılar Se					Play	offs		
Year  87-88	GP  8	G  1	A  2	P - 3	PIM 1.5	GP  1	G 0	A  0	P  0	PIM  0
Total	8	1	2	3	1.5	1	0	0	0	0
G A P	Regri 87-8 0.13 0.25 0.38	8	ason A	verage		G A P	Play 87-8 0.00 0.00 0.00		verage	

Weinstein,		, 3) ar Seas	on					Playof	fs		
Year  89-90 90-91 <sup>1</sup> 91-92 <sup>2</sup>	GP  5 9 8	G  2 14 12	A  1 13 16	P  3 27 28	PIM NA 3 6	G 1 2 2	P	G - 1 2 4	A  0 1 3	P  1 3 7	PIM 0 0 1.5
Total	22	28	30	58	Inc.	5		7	4	11	1.5
G A P	Regul 89-90 0.40 0.20 0.60	90-91 1.56 1.44 3.00			er	G A P		Playor 89-90 1.00 0.00 1.00	ffs Ave 90-91 1.00 0.50 1.50	rage 91-92 2.00 1.50 3.50	Career 1.40 0.80 1.20

1 - Third Place Leading Scorer Winner of the Leading Playoff Scorer Award (Tie)

2 - Third Place Leading Scorer
Third Place Player's Player
Championship Game Most Valuable Player Award

Weiss, A		ılar Se	ason			Playo	offs			
Year  89-90	GP  3	G  1	A  3	P 	PIM  NA	GP - 1 .,	G  0	A - 0	P - 0	PIM 0
Total	3	1	3	4	NA	1	. 0	0	0	0
G A P	Regu 89-9 0.33 1.00 1.33		ason A	verage		G A P	Play 89-9 0.00 0.00		verage	

Weitschner		4) ar Seas	on			i.		Playo	ffs	*	
Year	GP	G	-==== A	P	PIM	(	GP	G	A	P	PIM
85-86 <sup>1</sup> 86-87 <sup>2</sup>	7 8	2 4	3 5	5	18.5 7.5	2 2		0 1	0	0 1	1.5
Total	15	6	8	14	26	4	ł	1	0	1	4.5
G A P		ar Seas 86-87 0.50 0.63 1.13				I	G A		ffs Ave 86-87 0.50 0.00 0.50		er
Year  86-87	All St GP  1	ar Tear G  0	n A  0	P  0	PIM 0	5)		9			

<sup>1 -</sup> Winner of the Bobby Clarke Award 2 - Winner of the Bobby Clarke Award

Wernick,		Regular Season					Playoffs				
Year 85-86 <sup>1</sup> 86-87 <sup>2</sup>	GP - 8 8	G  1 0	A  8 5	P  9 5	PIM  4.5 7.5	GP  2 2	G  0 0	A - 0 1	P - 0 1	PIM 1.5 1.5	
Total	16	1	13	14	12	4	0	1	1	3	
G A P		alar Seas 5 86-87 0.00 0.63 0.63			H	G A P		ffs Ave 86-87 0.00 0.50 0.50		er	

<sup>1 -</sup> Winner of the Defensive Player of the Year Award 2 - Winner of the Defensive Player of the Year Award

Wohl, And		lar Sea	son					Play	offs		
Year	GP	G	A	P	PIM		GP	G	A	===== P	PIN
95-96	9	0	4	4	1.5		3	0	0	0	0
Total	9	0	4	4	1.5	all alli-ero ero typnyy ark mjaniar .	3	0	0	0	0
G A P	Regu 95-96 0.00 0.44 0.44	lar Sea	ison A	verage			G A P	Play 95-9 0.00 0.00 0.00	roffs A	verage	
Wolinetz,		26) Iar Sea	ison					Play	offs		3 · ·
Year	GP	G	A	P	PIM		GP	G	==== A	P	PIN
95-96	10	2	9	11	6	*1	3	1	1	2	4.5
Total	10	2	9	11	6	12 400 400 100 100 400 400 400 400 400 400	3	1	1	2	4.5
G A P	Regu 95-96 0.20 0.90 1.10	lar Sea	ison A	verage			G A P	Play 95-9 0.33 0.33 0.67	offs A	verage	
Yastrab, Ri		4) lar Sea	ison					Play			
Year	GP	G	A	P	PIM		GP	 G	==== A	===== P	PIM
89-90	5	3	4	7	NA		1	0	0	0	0
Total	5	3	4	7	NA		1	0	0 .	0	0
G A P	Regu 89-90 0.60 0.80 1.40	lar Sea	ison A	verage			G A P	Play 89-9 0.00 0.00 0.00	offs Av	verage	

Zelcer, B		) µlar Se	ason				Playoffs			
Year	GP	G	A	P	PIM	GP	G	A .	P	PIM
93-94 <sup>1</sup>	7	7	7	 14	0	2	1	1	2	1.5
Total	7	7	7	14	0	2	1	1	2	1.5
G A P		1.00					Play G A P	70ffs Ax 93-9 0.50 0.50 1.00	14	

#### 1 - Third Place Player's Player

Zibitt, Elo		ar Seas	on	35 70	8	Playoffs				
Year	GP	G	==== A	P	PIM	GP	G	A	P	PIM
92-93 93-94	7 10	1 7	1 10	2 17	0	2 2	0 2	0	0 2	0 1.5
Total	17	8	11	19	6	4	2	0	2	1.5
G A P		93-94 0.70 1.00 1.70				G A P	Playo 92-93 0.00 0.00 0.00	ffs Ave 93-94 1.00 0.00 1.00		er

# Goaltenders

Blank, Jeremy (30)													
Regular Season													
Year	GP	W	L	T	MIN	GA	Avg.						
94-95	4	1	1	0	61	6	3.56						
Total	4	1	1	0	61	6	3.56						
Playoffs													
Year	GP	 W	==== L	T	MIN	GA	Avg.						
94-95	2	0	0	0	7	1	5.14						
Total	2	0	0	0	7	1	5.14						
Ehrenrei	ch Dan	nv (30	)										
Litterice	Regi	ılar Se	ason			=							
Year	GP	==== W	 L	T	MIN	GA	Avg						
95-96	3	0	0	0	17	0	0.00						
Total	3	0	0	0	17	0	0.00						
	Play	offs				<u> </u>							
Year	=== GP	==== W	===== L	===== T	MIN		Avg						
95-96	1	0	0	0	2 .	0	0.00						
Total	1	0	0	0	2	0	0.00						
10101	_	•		12									

7 7	Wavne	
HOGOY	IN STITE	1201
	T T T T T T T T T T T T T T T T T T T	0.76531

Regular Se	eason
------------	-------

		regui	ar Seas					
	Year	GP	W	L	T 	MIN	GA	Avg.
	84-85 85-86	3 4	2 3	0	0 1	74 144	4 10	1.95 2.50
	Total	7	5	0	1	218	14	2.31
		Playo	ffs					
	Year	GP	w	L	T	MIN	GA	Avg.
	84-85 85-86	1 2	0	0	0	22 78	1 4	1.63 1.85
	Total	3	1	1	0	100	5	1.80
		All St						
	Year	GP	W	L L	T	MIN	GA	Avg.
	85-86	1	0	0	0	18	2	4.00
	Total	1	0	0	0	18	2	4.00
5	Gellman, A		ar Seas	on				
	Year	GP	W	L 	T	MIN	GA	Avg.
	90-91 <sup>1</sup> 91-92 92-93 <sup>2</sup>	4 5 9	0 3 7	0 0	0 0 0	26 128 209	0 7 4	0.00 1.97 0.69
	Total	18	10	0	0	363	11	1.00
		Playo	ffs					

3

GP

1 0 2

W

---

0

0

2

L

,---

0

0

0

0

T

--

0

0

0

0

MIN

2

0 72

74

GA

0

0

1

1

Avg.

0.00

0.00

0.50

0.49

Year

90-91

91-92

92-93

Total

<sup>1 -</sup> Lowest Goals Against Award2 - Lowest Goals Against AwardSecond Place Player's Player Award

#### Kardon, Brian (33)

Regular Season

	O						
Year	GP	W	L L	T	MIN	GA	Avg.
89-90	5	4	0	0	162	10	2.22
Total	5	4	0	0	162	10	2.22
	Playe	offs					
Year	GP	W	===== L	T	MIN	GA	Avg.
89-90	1	0	1	0	36	2	2.00
Total	1	0	1	0	36	2	2.00

# Kirschenbaum, Josh "Little Red Goalie", "Little Red", "Red" "Kirsch" (1) Regular Season

	Regular Season										
Year	GP	==== W	L	T	MIN	GA	Avg.				
93-94 94-95 <sup>1</sup> 95-96 <sup>3</sup>	7 9 10	0. 6 8	0 1 2	0 0 0	52 281 331	5 18 20	3.46 2.31 2.18				
Total	26	14	3	0	664	43	2.33				
w.	Playoffs										
Year	GP	W	===== L	T	MIN	GA	Avg.				
93-94 94-95 <sup>2</sup> 95-96 <sup>4</sup>	0 3 3	0 3 3	0 0 0	0 0 0	0 101 104	0 5 3	0 1.78 1.04				
Total	6	6	0	0	205	8	1.40				
	All S	Star Te	am								
Year	GP	W	L	T	MIN	GA	Avg.				
95-96	1	0	0	0	23	5	9.78 <sup>5</sup>				
Total	1	0	0	0	23	5	9.78				

1 - Lowest Goals Against Award

3 - Lowest Goals Against Award

5 - Based on 45 minute game.

<sup>2 -</sup> Championship Game Most Valuable Player

<sup>4 -</sup> Championship Game Most Valuable Player

Tion Com										
men, Gary										
ear	GP	W	L	T	MIN	GA	Avg.			
1-82 2-83	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA			
otal	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA			
	Playor	ffs								
ear	GP	W	 L	T	MIN	GA	Avg.			
1-82 2-83	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA			
otal	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA			
lienhandl	er, Ho	wie (1) ar Seas	on	* 3						
ear	GP	W	L	T	MIN	GA	Avg.			
0-81	9	8	1	0	324	14	1.56			
otal	9	8	1	0	324	14	1.56			
	Playor	fs								
ear	GP	W	L	T	MIN	GA	Avg.			
0-81	2	2	0	0	72	3	1.50			
	ear 1-82 2-83 otal  ear 1-82 2-83 otal  Clienhandl  ear 0-81 otal	ear GP  1-82 NA Otal NA  Playof ear GP  1-82 NA NA  Otal NA  Playof ear GP  1-82 NA NA  Otal NA  Otal NA  Otal NA  Playof ear GP  1-82 NA NA  Otal NA  Playof ear GP  1-81 9  Playof ear GP  Playof ear GP	Regular Seas  ear GP W  1-82 NA NA  2-83 NA NA  otal NA NA  Playoffs  ear GP W  1-82 NA NA  Alienhandler, Howie (1)  Regular Seas  ear GP W  0-81 9 8  Playoffs  ear GP W  1-82 NA NA  Otal NA NA	Regular Season	Regular Season	Regular Season	Regular Season			

Total

. 0

1.50

Laifer, Alar	Laifer, Alan (34)  Regular Season										
Year	GP	W	L	T	MIN	GA	Avg.				
85-86 86-87	2 4	2 2	0	0 1	72 107	4 7	2.00 2.36				
Total	6	4	1	1	179	11	2.21				
F) 1967	Playo	ffs									
Year	GP	W	L	T	MIN	GA	Avg.				
85-86 86-87	0 2	0	0	0	0 36	0	0 1.00				
Total	2	0	0	0	36	1	1.00				
10.1	All S	All Star Team									
Year	GP	W	L	Т	MIN	GA	Avg.				
86-87	1	0	0	0	18	1	2.00				
Total	1	0	0	0	18	1	2.00				
Leffel, Cha		)) lar Sea	ason								
Year	GP	W	L	T	MIN	GA	Avg.				
89-90 90-91 <sup>1</sup>	0 9	9	0 0	0	0 273	0 17	0.00 2.24				
Total	9	9	0	0	273	17	2.24				
	Play	offs					-				
Year	GP	W	L	T	MIN	GA	Avg.				
89-90 90-91	0 2	0 2	0	0	0 68	0	0.00 0.53				
Total	2	2	0	0	68	1	0.53				

1 - Third Place Player's Player

Leffel, Daniel (34) Regular Season

	regular beason								
Year  92-93 93-94 <sup>1</sup>	GP  5	W  0 8	L 0 1	T  0	MIN  50 251	GA  0 12	Avg.  0.00 1.72		
Total	14	8	1	0	301	12	1.43		
15	Playe	oiis .			54 201-201- V				
Year	GP	W	L	 T	MIN	GA	Avg.		
92 <b>-</b> 93 93 <b>-</b> 94	0 2	0	0	0	0 72	0 1	0.00 0.50		
Total	2	2	0	0	72	1	0.50		

1 - Lowest Goals Against Award

Mermelstein, Adam "Alonzo" (33)
Regular Season

	Regular Season									
Year	GP	W	L	T	MIN	GA	Avg.			
94-95 95-96	2 3	1	0	0	24 18	0 1	0.00			
Total	5	1	0	0	42	1	0.86			
ls .	Playe	Playoffs								
Year	GP	W	L	T	MIN	GA	Avg.			
94-95 95-96	1	0	0	0	6 2	0	0.00			
Total	2	0	0	0	8	0	0.00			

Morduchov		uart "T ar Seas		ke" (29	)					
Year	GP	W	_==== L	T	MIN	GA	Avg.			
81-82 82-83 83-84	NA NA 7	NA NA 3	NA NA 1	NA NA 2	NA NA 238	NA NA 21	NA NA 3.18			
Total	Inc.	Inc.	Inc.	Inc.	Inc.	Inc.	Inc.			
Playoffs										
Year	GP	W .	 L	 T	MIN	GA	Avg.			
81-82 82-83 83-84	NA NA NA	NA NA NA	NA NA NA	NA NA NA	NA NA NA	NA NA NA	NA NA NA			
Total	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA			
Ogoreck, I		27) lar Seas	son							
Year	GP	W	L	T	MIN	GA	Avg.			
92-93	DNP	DNP	DNP	DNP	DNP	DNP	DNP			
Total	DNP	DNP	DNP	DNP	DNP	DNP	DNP			
	Playo	offs								
	~~~	T 1 7	T	75	) ATS T	C A	A			

T

0

0

W

0

0

GP

0

0

L

0

0

MIN GA

0

0

0

0

Avg.

0.00

0.00

Year ----92-93

Total

Ottensoser,	Danny (31)
	Regular Season

Year	GP	W	L 	T	MIN	GA	Avg.
87-88	4	0	0	0	23	4	6.34
Total	4	0	0	0	23	4	6.26
	Play	offs					
Year	GP	W	L	===== T	MIN	GA	Avg.
87-88	0	0	0	0	0	0	0.00
Total	0	0	0	0	0	0	0.00

### Rauchwerger, Jeff (27, 31)

Re	gu	lar	Se	as	on	L
==	===					

Year	GP	W	L	T	MIN	GA	Avg.
89-90 90-91 <sup>1</sup> 91-92	1 3 4	1 0 4	0 0 0	0	18 24 127	2 0 7	4.00 0.00 1.98
Total	8	5	0	0	169	8	1.70

#### Playoffs

		====		====			
Year	GP	W	L	T	MIN	GA	Avg.
	****		<del></del>				~~~~
89-90	0	0	0	0	0	0	0.00
90-91	1	0	0	0	2	Õ	0.00
91-92	2	2	0	Ō	72	8	4.00
Total	3	2	0 .	0	74	8	3.89

<sup>1 -</sup> Lowest Goals Against Award

Schenker		y (31) Iar Sea	son				
Year	GP	===== W	==== L	===== T	MIN	GA	Avg.
93-94	6	1	0	0	62	3	1.79
Total	6	1	0	0	62	3	1.79
22							
Year	GP	W	L	==== T	MIN	GA	Avg.
93-94	0	0	0	0	0	0	0.00
Total	0	0	0	0	0	0	0.00
Schlussel, David (31) Regular Season							
Year	GP	W	L	T	MIN	GA	Avg.
84-85	5	5	0	0	178	5	1.01
Total	5	5	0	0	178	5	1.01
	Play	offs					
Year	GP	W	L	T	MIN	GA	Avg.
84-85	2	1	1	0	55	9	5.89
Total	2	1	1	0	55	9	5.89
	All S	Star Te					8
Year	GP	W	L	T	MIN	GA	Avg.
84-85	1	0	1	0	18	1	2.00
Total	1	0	1	0	18	1	2.00

Schulman,	Charlie (34)
	Regular Season

Year	GP	W	L	T	MIN	GA	Avg.			
86-87	3	2	0	0	84	3	1.29			
Total	3	2	0	0	84	3	1.29			
	Playoffs									
Year	GP	W	 L	T	MIN	GA	Avg.			
86-87	0	0	0	0	0	0	0.00			
Total	0	0	0	0	0	0	0.00			
						11				

## Sheff, Kenny "Psycho" (31)

E	<b>(</b>	10 mm	0000	110-51
Regu	lar	Sea	150	าก

Year	GP	W	L	T	MIN	GA	Avg.
83-84	3	2	1	0	85	8	3.39
Total	3	2	1	0	85	8	3.39
	Play	offs				SQ.	

	C. Mc. I M. Market and C. Market						
	====	=====	-====		=====	====	====
Year	GP	W	L	T	MIN	GA	Avg.
other stiled dates about about about					-	-	
83-84	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
Total	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA

Srulowitz, Ye	ehuda (1)
---------------	-----------

20.0		_
Dane	104	Seasor
RHUII	121	3000011

Year	GP	W	 L	T	MIN	GA	Avg.
87-88¹	3	0	0	0	7	0	0.00
Total	3	0	0	0	7	0	0.00
	Play			(4)			
Year	GP	 W	===== L	T	MIN	GA	Avg.
87-88	0	0	0	0	0	0	0.00
Total	0	0	0	0	0	0	0.00

1 - Lowest Goals Against Award

# Tuchman, Ezra (32) Regular Season

	Regular Season							
Year  91-92 92-93	GP  1 6	W  0 2	L - 0 0	T - 0 0	MIN  4 65	GA 0 0	Avg. 0.00 0.00	
Total	7 Playo	2 ffs	0	0	69	0	0.00	
Year  91-92 92-93	GP  0 DNP	W  0 DNP	L  0 DNP	T  0 DNP	MIN 0 DNP	GA 0 DNP	Avg.  0.00 DNP	
Total	0	0	0	0	0	0	0.00	

Yarkony, Yossy (35) Regular Season

Year	GP	W	L	T	MIN	GA	Avg.	
85-86 <sup>1</sup> 86-87 87-88 <sup>2</sup>	2 4 10	2 3 8	0 0 2	0 0 0	72 102 330	0 7 18	0.00 2.47 1.96	
Total	16 Play	13 offs	2	0	504	25	1.79	
Year	GP	W	L	T	MIN	GA	Avg.	
85-86 86-87 87-88	0 2 2	0 1 2	0 1 0	0 0	0 36 72	0 2 4	0.00 2.00 2.00	
Total	4	3	1	0	108	6	2.00	

<sup>1 -</sup> Winner of Lowest Goals Against Award2 - First Place Player's Player

### Appendix A

Yeshiva High School Hockey League/69-59 Alderton Street, Forest Hills, N.Y. 11374 (212)-793-4275

MICHAEL GELBER commissioner

ALAN SCHLEIDER Chief Referee

BRUCE FRANK Assistant to the Commissioner

DAVID GROSSBARD
STEVE HALPERN
JAMIE SKYDELL
TEDDY POLLACK
JORDAN WEINER
SEYMOUR WEINER
referees

Welcome to the Yeshiva High School Hockey League! In the coming months, we will be engaged in our initial season of operation. In order to make this effort a sucess, I am relying on your continued cooperation with myself and the other schools who have joined our organization. I can not stress the importance of keeping our lines of communication open in the months ahead. I am sure that I speak for all the people associated with this first effort, when I say that we hope this opening season will be the basis for a long and sucessful future of Yeshiva High School Hockey.

Please note the following items which were not discussed at the league's organizational meeting, which are being brought to our attention at this time so that no conflict will occur in the future;

- 1) Home teams will wear WHITE shirts and Road teams will wear shirts which consist of the SCHOOL COLOR(S). The entire team must wear the same color. No player wearing a shirt of a different color will be permitted on the playing floor.
- 2) The number of players on the playing floor during play will be FOUR skaters and a goaltender.

Please find enclosed the organizational sheet and your league scoresheets. Please be sure to fill the scoresheets out properly at each game. You are reminded that the official copy of the scoresheet must be mailed to the commissioner following your HOME games.

Wishing you a sucessful season, I remain,

Respectfully yours,

MICHAEL GELBER commissioner

P.S.- Your League Schedule will be mailed out as soon as it is completed.

Ed Note: This letter was originally mailed in the fall of 1979.

# Appendix B M.Y.H.S.H.L. First Game Played

18	February 10, 1980 Sunday Afternoor		4:00 I	P.M. at 1	M.T.A.		
a a	Ramaz M.T.A.	1 1 2	2 2 0	3 1 2	<u>OT</u> 0 0	<u>T</u> 4 4	
First Period - Penalties -	Cohen (Tuch) 2:50 Lewitt (Tripping) (High Sticking) 5:1 7:47; Kagan (Cross	1:47; Bo 57; Lew	ergwei vitt (Fig	k (Cha hting)	rging)	) 8:15; 5:19; Nordlicht chwartz (Fighting)	
Second Period - Penalties -	Hyman (Lindenbaum, B.) 6:46; Lindenbaum, M. 7:58; Lindenbaum, B. (Fighting) 6:46; Nordlicht (Fighting) 6:46; Kahane (Roughing) 7:41; Sherry (Slashing - Major) 7:41; Lasher (Abuse of Official) 9:00; Bergwerk (Tripping) 9:41;						
Third Period -	Ratzker (Spergel)	3:41; Fi	ine (Ratzker) 5:47; Hyman (Lewit)				
Penalties -	11:48; Eisman (Elbowing 5:00; Lasher (Unsp 11:10;	Ramaz Bench (Interference With Play) anlike Conduct - Minor, Game Miscond					
Overtime - Penalties -	No Scoring None	e e					

# Appendix C A Musical History of the M.T.A. Lions

The M.T.A. hockey team had used an assortment of music for its pre and post game rituals. Below is a historical overview of the tunes employed.

1985-86	Pre Game "Eye of the Tiger" (Survivor) "Start Me Up" (Rolling Stones) "Chasing the Night" (Ramones) "Fame" (Irene Cara)
1985-86	Post Game "Another One Bites the Dust" (Queen) "Celebration" (Kool and the Gang) "The Lion Sleeps Tonight" (Tokens) "Shout" (Iseley Brothers)
1986-87	Pre Game "Eye of the Tiger" (Survivor) "Start Me Up" (Rolling Stones) "Chasing the Night" (Ramones) "Shoot It Up" (Ziggy Ziggy Sputnick)
1986-87	Post Game "We're Not Gonna Take It" (Twisted Sister) "Crummy Stuff" (Ramones) "The Lion Sleeps Tonight" (Tokens)
1987-88	Same As Last Year

1990-91	Pre Game "Eye of the Tiger" (Survivor) "Start Me Up" (Rolling Stones) "Chasing the Night" (Ramones) "You Can't Sit Down" (Surfaris)
1990-91	Post Game "Celebration" (Kool and the Gang) "The Lion Sleeps Tonight" (Tokens) "Shout" (Iseley Brothers)
1991-92	Same as Last Year
1992-93	Pre Game "Eye of the Tiger" (Survivor) "Start Me Up" (Rolling Stones) "Chasing the Night" (Ramones) "You Can't Sit Down" (Surfaris)
1992-93	<u>Post Game</u> "Celebration" (Kool and the Gang) "The Lion Sleeps Tonight" (Tokens)
1993-94	Same As Last Year
1994-95	Pre Game "Eye of the Tiger" (Survivor) "Start Me Up" (Rolling Stones) "Chasing the Night" (Ramones) "You Can't Sit Down" (Surfaris) [First 6 Games] "Blitzkreig Bop" (Ramones) [Last 4 Games] "Running Down A Dream" (Tom Petty) [First 2 Playoff Games] [Note: At the Championship a Flatbush player began playing his team's music just as "Running Down A Dream" was to start. This Flatbush tune, "I Like to Move It (Move It)", whose author we have yet to establish, thus became, in effect, the M.T.A. song for their fourth drill.]
1994-95	Post Game Same as Last Year
1995-96	Pre Game "Eye of the Tiger" (Survivor) "Start Me Up" (Rolling Stones) "Chasing the Night" (Ramones) "Rock and Roll" (Led Zeppelin)
1995-96	Post Game Same as Last Year

## Appendix D

### M.T.A. Managers

It was difficult to establish the existance much less the identity of M.T.A.'s managers during the league's formative years. However, beginning with the 84-85 season, the Lions have had officially appointed managers who assisted in a variety of activities.

1984-85	Marc Isreal, Steve Spector
1985-86	Yitz Greenberg, Amnon Felipi,
	Neil Weinstein, Eric Sternberg
1986-87	Jay Keehn
1987-88	Peter Golden
1988-89	No League
1989-90	Sam Freundlich
1990-91	Zachary Prensky
1991-92	David Fertig
1992-93	Dovid Friedman
1993-94	Yossi Openden (3 games)
	Josh Gelernter (Remainder of Season)
1994-95	Andrew Wohl
1995-96	Reuvain Rosenberg

# Appendix E

# Final Regular Season Team Scoring

4	<u>GP</u>	$\underline{G}$	A	<u>P</u> ,	<u>PIM</u>		
Mermelstein, E.	10	11	10	21	12		
Rothenberg	10	10	7	17	6		
Mauskopf	10	9	7	16	14		
Schwartz	10	8	7	15	0		
Bernstein	10	6	8	14	10		
Wolinetz	10	2	9	11	6		
Eizikovitz	10	3	7	10	1.5		
Teller	10	2	7	9	9		
Gibber	10	4	4	8	0		
Warum	8	2	3	5	1.5		
Wohl	9	0	4	4	1.5		
Bertram	4	0	3	3	1.5		
Heller	4	1	1	2	0		
Kirschenbaum	10	0	2	2	0		
Distenfeld	6	1	0	1	3		į.
Heinrich	7	1	0	1	0	2	
Bronfeld	5	0	1	1	0		
Edelstein	1	0	0	0	1.5		
Polak	7	0	0	0	0		
							×
	<u>GP</u>	$\underline{\mathbf{W}}$	L	$\underline{\mathbf{T}}$	Min	<u>GA</u>	Avg.
Ehrenreich	3	0	0	0	17	0	0.00
Mermelstein, A.	3	0	0	0	18	1	2.00
Kirchenbaum	10	8	2	0	331	20	2.18

# Final Playoff Team Scoring

	<u>GP</u>	<u>G</u>	<u>A</u>	P	<u>PIM</u>
Teller	3	3	5	8	4
Mermelstein, E.	3	4	3	7	1.5
Rothenberg	3	3	3	6	0
Mauskopf	3	1	3	4	3
Polak	3	2	1	3	0
Bernstein	3	1	2	3	1.5
Wolinetz	3	1	1	2	4.5
Schwartz	3	0	2	2	0
Bronfeld	3	1	0	1	1.5
Gibber	3	1	0	1	0
Eizikovitz	3	0	1	1	3
Kirschenbaum	3	0	1	1	0
Bertram	3	0	0	0	4
Heinrich	3	0	0	0	0
Wohl	3	0	0	0	0
	<u>GP</u>	$\underline{\mathbf{W}}$	L	T	Min GA Avg.
Ehrenreich	1	0	0	0	2 0 0.00
Mermelstein, A.	1	0	0	0	2 0 0.00
Kirschenbaum	3	3	0	0	104 3 1.04
					V 85

# Appendix F Final Player's Player

773
721
645
580
560
463
117
85
69
62
58
44
25
20
18
8
6
3
1



